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() 1 UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

2 NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

3----------------- - xO s

4 In the Matter of: :

s

5 METROPOLITAN EDISON COMPANY : Docket No. 50-289
(Restart)

6 (Three Mile Island Unit 1) :
a

7-- ---x---- -------- -

8
Harrisburg II Building

9 333 Market Street
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania

10
Wednesday, No ve mbe r 11, 1981

11

12 The reopened evidentiary hearing in the above-

13 entitled matter convened at 9s00 a.m., pursuant to notice.
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15 GARY MILHOLLIN, Special Master,
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16
Cn behalf of the Licensee, Metropolitan Edison Company:

17
ERNEST L. BLAKE, JR., Esq.
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DEBORAH B. BAUSER, Esq.

10 Shaw, Pittman, Po tts and Trowbridge
1800 M Street, N.W.

20 Washington, D. C. 20036

21 On behalf of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania:

22 ROBERT ADLER, Esq.
Assistant Attorney General

23 505 Executive House
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania
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(]) g3ocgIg13cs
-

1

2 JUDGE MILGOLLIN: Good morning, ladies and

3 gentlemen. The hea ring will come to order.

4 You should have received this morning a copy of

5 the Licensing Board 's memorandum and crder dated November 9,

6 1981, which has to do with the results of the October 1981

7 NRC examinations.

8 (Pause.)

9 Also, we have on: matter left over from yesterday

10 concerning the appeal of the Licensing Board's opinion on

11 confidentiality. As I sta ted yesterday, the Appeal Board

12 specified three questions to be addressed in the briefs.
,

13 The first one is as follows: Why would the preservation of

14 confidentiality through use of a protective order and in

15 camera proceedings or an in camera proceeding employing a

16 lettering system adopted as an interim measure either impair

17 the ability to obtain all necessary informa tion or result in

18 any unnecessary invasion of privacy?

19 We have one more matter pending before us. The

20 Aamodt's have requested permission to make a recording of

21 the proceeding by plugging in a recording device to the

22 amplification system. Is there any objection?

23 Well, the Aamodt's state that this would

() 24 accommodate them because of the their inability to--

25 purchase a transcript; is that correct?

O
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1 HR. CLEWETTs Yes.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Are there any objections to this

3 request?

4 MR. GOLDBERG: We do not have any objection to the

5 request. The only concern we would have is to ensure that

6 it does not interfere with the hearing process, if it would

7 require, for example, breaks to change tapes and things like

8 tha t.

9 VOICE: No, it would not.

10 MR. CLEWETT4 I am informed that there are no such

11 problems that are anticipated with it. We would make every

12 effort to have this be as unobtrusive as possible.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mr. Blake, do you have any

14 objections?

15 MR. BL AK E s No, I do not have any objections. I

16 was trying to think through how the Boa rd, with open mikes '

17 at all times, counsel at counsel table --

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 That occurred to me as well. It

19 may be that there are things on the tape of the Aamodt's

20 which various people may assume will not be part of the

21 permanent record of this case.

22 MR. CLEWETT: In terms of citing to the record,
;

23 obviously the transcripts would be the only official

24 record. We would also be more than willing to turn off the

25 tape at any time if that were requested, to avoid this

O
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(]) 1 problem.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Then permission is granted,

3 subject to your promise that the tape recorder will only be

4 on during the time when we are on the record, and as soon ac

5 we go off th& record y7u will have a person available to

6 turn off your tape.

7 MR. CLEWETT: That is agreeable. Thank you.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Are there any other preliminary

9 matters this morning other than the cequestration question?

10 MR. BLAKE: I have a couple of others, one only,

11 that I reconnoitered how we get to the Skyway Inn and I can

12 give more explicit directions on how to get there. Going

13 out of Harrisburg, you continue on Route 83 to Route 283,

14 and you go south on Route 283 just two exists to Exit 2W,

15 which is marked Route 230, High Spire.

16 When you go off of that exit, the motel is

17 immediately on your right and with easy access. I did tha t

18 mostly because I could not find, myself, how to get there.

19 Second, with respect to the confidentiality

20 question, we have since last evening retyped the stipulation

21 to take into account the penned-in changes which the parties

22 saw yesterday. It also takes into account my contacts with

23 F F , who I have been able now to get instructions from, and

() 24 i t is his desire that he not be singled out in this

25 document, and therefore the document as retyped reflect

}
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( }) I those wishes and deletes FF from consideration where it

2 appeared in the stipulation, together with 0, VV and W.

3 I still have not been able to contact the other

4 individuals that I need to in order to ratify this. I am

5 told tha t both of them are on days off. In the case of one

6 of them he is off hunting, which means he gets into a camper

7 and just disappears into the woods for days, and there is

8 just no way to touch base with him.

9 We will make every effort to continue to and keep

10 Judge Milho111n and the parties advised as to the second

11 ratifying in entirety this document.

12 Finally, as I indicated yesterday, we filed an
,

13 appeal with the Appeal Board on the confidentiality

O 14 question . We served that document in Washington by hand

15 yesterday. We flew the document up here to serve by hand

16 yesterday on the parties up here. By the time it got here

17 to the airport and we got our hands on it, the parties had

18 escaped last evening. And I have served this morning on M r.

19 Clewett and the Aamodt's, Louise Bradford and Mr. Adler for

20 the Cemmonwealth their copies of that document. The NRC

21 staff's was delivered in Washington on the staff.

22 I think that is all I have other than

23 sequestr at:.on.

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: With respect to the stipulation

25 on confiden tiality, is it your present position, then, that

O
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1 you could not sign it? Are you saying that we should wait a{}
2 f 9w days before --

3 MR. BLAKE: Yesterday I signed it because I do not

4 anticipate it to be a problem. But because I am -- the way

5 the document is worded, I would be waiving for several

6 individuals, employees, their confidentiality rights within

7 the company. I feel the need to talk with them before I do

8 that, and so it is really subject to their ratification.

9 I do not have any hesitancy in signing it so long

10 as we understand and we proceed on that basis. I really do

I11 not anticipate that it will pose a problem, but I want --

12 cannet do it in good conscience without alerting the parties

13 tha t I do need to touch base. I do not think this poses

(hu) 14 pro blem.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right, all right. I have a

16 f ew questions about it. This might be a good time to take

17 u p the questions.

18 MR. BLAKE. Why don't I just take a second and

19 hand out the retyped version of the stipulation so that

20 everyone will have it in f ront of them, Judge Milho111n.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.
i

22 (Counsel distributes document.)

i 23 MR. CLEWETT Judge Milhollin, may I inquire as to

(]) 24 how soon the Licensee's counsel believes that he will be
25 able to let us know one way or the other as to whether he

|
|

|
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~N 1 will be able to ratify his signature on this document? Our(J
2 practical difficulty is not knowing whether we should be

3 preparing a response brief to the Appeal Board, and since3

)
# the time is running on that wo would like to know as soon as

5 possible .

6 Is that likely to be a matter of one more day or

7 less than that or more than that?

8 MR. BLAKEs Well, my understanding is it could be

9 several days.

10 MR. ADLER: May I ask if you are plannino not to

11 provide any of the information key until we have a complete

12 agreement?

13 MR. nLAKE: That really depends on -- I guess we

14 would have to talk about this, and I really suggested that

15 we do of f the record . From my standpoint, I would not see

16 tha t it ought to disturb the agreement in other respects.

17 It is really up to you all, if one or two individuals would
1

i 18 not agree, whether or not in your view it ought to otherwise

19 stop the stipulation.

20 I do not regard it as a problem. It is something

| 21 tha t I need to touch base on, but I do not anticipate that

22 it really is going to be a problem.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: We will assume that you will

() 24 confer on the subject during a break or at lunchtime.

25 Your reme.rks about contacting employees brine up a

O
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1{} question which I have, and that is you mention on page 2

2 that you agree to drop the lettering system throughout the

3 system for all employees other than your present and tast-

4 control room operators, shif t f oremen, shif t supervisors,

5 shift technical advisors, and individuals -- well,

6 individual VV, is that righ t ? Page 2 -- I am looking a t the

7 old one, I am sorry. Is that right?

8 MR. BLAKE4 I --

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: You do not understand my

10 question ?

11 MR. BLAKE: No.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Okay. What employees would be

13 covered by that sentence? That is, with respect to which

14 employees do you intend to drop the lettering system?

15 MR. BLAKE: Well, the --

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 They would be mostly su perviso r y

17 people above the level of the ones you have mentioned? I

18 see .

19 MB. BLAKE: There was a sentiment among the

20 parties, expressed pa rticula rly by M r. Adler and I believe

21 by M r. Clewett as well, that this letterinc system ought not

22 extend beyond these categories of people. They wanted

23 others identified by name. And so that is really the

24 intent.

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right, I understand tha t.

()
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(]) 1 And in paragraph 1 of the stipulation, where you

2 say that the stipulation shall not pertain to the identity

3 of any individual who has voluntarily agreed or hereaf ter

4 agrees to make his or her identity known in the proceeding.

5 Could you elaborate on the scope of that?

6 MR. BLAKEa Well, I have indicated in our appeal

7 that we took on the confidentiality question to the

8 Licensino Board taat it was License ~e 's intention to

9 encourage an individual to come forward and just to testify

10 without any confiden tial treatment.

11 We have already had instances where that has

12 occurred, and as we identify others we will touch base with

13 them . I did not want to foreclose, nor have occur as a

0 14 result, that we would have extended in camera sessions. It

15 is really our intention that they be as minimum as possible

16 consistent with development a complete record.

17 And to the extent any of these individuals want to

18 d rop the lattering as they are identified a s witnesses, it

19 is my intention that they ought to be allowed to do that,

20 and then we just go forward. That is really all we have in
i

21 mind.

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The last question I have refers

23 to paragraph 10. I assume that means that individuals 0, VV

() 24 and W waive privileges such as the Fifth Amendment'

25 privilege; is that correct?

|

J
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1 MR. BLAKE: I think I would ask Mr. Cole to
{}

2 address that.

.
3 MR. COLE: Yes, it does. It means -- as te my

4 client, and I think I speak for Mr. McBride also, our

5 clients will testif y and will not invoke any Fif th Amendment

6 pri'tilege that they may have. However, I think paragraph 10

7 is clear in that it recerves I think those righ ts that Mr.

8 McBride characterized as common or regular exceptions that

9 we may make during the course of testimony, such as

10 objections concerning relevancy or a tto rney -clien t

11 privilege, something to tha t ef f ect.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well. So the only

13 privileges referred to , then, or rather objections referred

- 14 to are the ones which have been previously asserted?

15 MR. COLE: Yes.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: And you are not representing

17 tha t any others are waived.

18 MR. COLE: No, that is correct.

19 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All richt.

20 MR. COLE: Thank you.

21 MR. CLEWETT Judge Milhollin, if I may add for

22 the record that it was the clear understanding of the

23 parties at our negotiation session yesterday that the thrust

() 24 of paragraph 10 was to indicate that these individuals would

25 be forthcoming in their testimony and that there is not some

O
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(]) 1 loophole hidden in thi s .

2 For example, not all three of those specifically

3 claimed the Fifth Amendment as a privilege, but it wasg-)
(s

4 represented to us that none of them, including the one who

S has not already claimed that, would mak e that objection at

6 the hearings.

7 It is also 'sur assumption in signing this document

8 that there is no '-- no additional objection not previously

9 stated other than the common ones, such as relevance, which

10 would be asserted at the hearings. The idea behind it is

11 that these individuals would be forthcoming in their

12 testimony.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I will assume that Mr. Cole

14 agrees with that.

15 ER. COLE: Yes, Your Honor, I do agree.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Those are the only questions I

17 have concerning the stipulation. I am prepared to sign it.

18 I think that before I do, however, that you should clear up

19 the problem of contacting the persons who will be affected

20 by it; and second, that you should submit to me an order for

21 m y signa ture which would implement it.

22 As suggested yesterday, this order could be fairly

23 short, but I think it would be good for the parties to agree

() 24 upon the language. That would be more efficient than having

25 me make an order which might later be interpreted as

O
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A 1 inf ringing upon some understanding the parties have come to
V

2 and not informed me about.

3 MR. BLAKE: We can undertake to do that, and

4 during breaks arrive a t, I am sure, agreeable language on an

5 order.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: This brings us to the question

7 of seque stra tion. Do the parties have additional arguments

8 or clarifications of their positions on the subject of

9 sequestration?

10 MR. BLAKE4 Judge "ilhollin, I dc. I want to

11 start by reite r s ti ng what I indicated yesterday, that

12 Licensee is not opposing sequestration as a general matter.

13 And we understand, particu1arly in this proceeding, why it

14 can be a helpful tool.

15 We, like you, want a complete record and one that

16 everyone can have confidence in, and to the extent

17 s pplica tion of the aequestration rule assists in th a t regard

18 we are supportive of it. And I think the very minor

is exceptions I asked for yesterday bear out our position.

20 As I understood your inclinations yesterday a nd

21 the positions of the parties, there was not a problem with

22 excep ting Mr. Arnold # rom a sequestration order.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Perhaps I shou 1d say that my

O 24 underetending is thet Mr. Arne1d wou1d be emb3ect to the

25 prohibition against discussing his testimony with other

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE . S.W., WASHINGTON. 0.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345
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() 1 witnesses, but would not be subject to the prohibition

2 against being in the hearing room.

3 MR. BLAKE: Maybe I should continue through my-

4 other thoughts on this and see how that might work out in
~

5 practice.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

7 MB. BLAKE: The order, as I also understood your

8 inclina tion yesterday, would apply to Mr. A rnold, Mr.

9 Hukill, virtually all of TMI's management, virtually all of

10 THI-1's operation department in particular. It would cover

it would cover virtually all of the issues in this11 --

12 proceeding, which are far-ranging as apparently identified

13 and may still be broadened, training, testing, generally

14 employee attitudes and company polices.

15 Broad sequestration of this type, depending upon

16 how it is to be implemented and what your wishes are in this

17 regard , corld and in my view would encumber the ability of

18 the compaa r to continue to just plain do business on a day

19 b y da y b a si s . The list of individuals who are prospective

20 witnesses has not been tested, nor indeed has there been any

21 required showing of the need or the materiality of all of

22 the individuals.

23 If presumably at this point the trial briefs alone

() 24 had said , we wan t to bring on a s witnesses everyone at

25 IMI-1, they might well be covered, depending again upon how

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC.
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(]) 1 the sequestration is ordered. They have no t said that, but

2 there are indeed a lot of individuals who I cannot, for

3 example in some instances, see any basis for.-

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am sorry, would you repeat the

5 last

6 MR. BLAKE: There are in fact a lot of individuals

7 who have just been labeled as prospective witnesses, some of

8 whom I can see no basis for.

9 Mr. Arnold and Mr. Hukill, as a prime example,

10 need constantly, in order to do business at TMI, to discuss

11 policies and administration and to cope with problems.

12 Operators need to be able to deal with training. They need
,

13 to be able to comply with training switches on policies and

! 14 procedures.
.

15 There are -- there is here the potential for

16 virtually constant contact between a number of individuals,

17 and it is not unlikely that the subject areas, as broad as

18 they are in this hearing and as untopical as they are for

19 discussion, and as necessary as they are for conducting

20 this, will be discussed.

21 With these thoughts in mind, I would like to state

22 our position and what I regard as a workable approach and

23 one that I think meets your desires for sequestration.

() 24 Fir st , we have no disagreement with that element of

25 sequestration which requires tha t past witnesses or in fact

O
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() 1 an identified list of prospective witnesses ought not to be

2 in the hearing room when testimony is beino taken by another

3 of licensee's witnesses.

4 Second, we will not contest Mr. Wilson's

5 restriction of not-being present in the hearing room at the

6 time tha t Mr. Trunk testifies, and we understand that is the

7 only restriction on Mr. Wilson's participation.

8 Third, it is our proposal that to implement the

9 sequestration order that all witnesses, all Licensee

10 witnesses, as they appear and at the completion of their

11 testimony are instructed by you that they should not discuss

12 the specifics of their testimony, the questions, the

13 answers, with anyone other than counsel until the record in

O-- 14 this reopened hearing is closed.

15 That instruction should make it clear that they
,

16 are allowed to continue to do business as necessary,

17 including discussions on subjects which may or may not be

18 involved in this proceedino, so long as their testimony is

19 not disc ussed .

20 It is my view that with that, it is an adequa te [

21 w a y to implement sequestration. It is an effective way to

22 avoid subsequent witnesses from conforming with the

23 specifics of a prior witness * testimony, but with a

() 24 realization of the need to continue business. I do not knov

25 how meaningfully otherwise to implement the sequestration

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC.
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1 policy without encumbering engoing business. |
{~

2 Finally, in terms of the attorney and our, as

3 counsel in this proceeding, obligations in this proceeding

4 to carry out the spirit of a sequestration order, it would

5 be my intention that if this approach were used to generate

6 a list of all of the prospective witnesses in thic

7 proceeding agreed to by the other parties based on their

8 trial plans and to publish to Licensee's employees

9 instructions that they are subject to sequestration this

10 proceeding and that they are not to come to this hearing,

11 the hearing location, because they are potential witnesses;

12 and further, that they are not to read the transcripts, *

13 which I saspect will be subject to public distribution on a

14 day by day basis, from this hearing.

15 We will undertake to report to you any violations

16 of those instructions that we are aware of. To go beyond

17 tha t, however, and to interfere potentially with counsel's

18 ability to prepare witnesses and to talk with the client and

19 to prepare our case in this proceeding, where as you clearly

20 indicated yesterday we have the burden, we would resist.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I have a question or two for Mr.

22 B la k e . You have not mentioned the perhaps subsidiary point,

23 which would be whether Mr. Arnold and Mr. Wilson would be

() 24 subject to prohibition against discussion. I would assume

25 you agree to that?

(%.)h
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{} 1 MR. BLAKE: Well, I have no problem. Mr. Wilson

2 needs to continue to do business, Mr. Arnold as well. I

3 cannot envision, if that instruction is given to each

O-
4 witness as he finishes his testimony, I cannot envision a

5 one-way conversation where Mr. Arnold talks about his

6 testimony but the other person does not.

7 But I do not have any resistance to Mr. Arnold

8 being subject to the same restriction.

9 In the case of "r. Wilson, I have no -- I have no

10 problem with his not discussing his testimony, for example,

11 with Mr. Trunk , who I Mr. understand to be the one rub or

12 potential rub in the case of Mr. Wilson.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yes, that is right. What I was

14 thinking of is perhaps obvious, but it is also possible --

15 vell, I think it is useful to make it clear that neither Mr.

16 Wilson nor Mr. Arnold would be permitted to dircuss the

17 testimony of any witness with any other witness. That is,
,

|
18 tha t they would be under the same restriction as counsel

19 would be.

20 That is, the system could hardly work if the

|
21 testimony of witness number one, who testifies on "onday,

22 would be transmitted to witness number three, who testifies

23 on Thursday, by one of the parties.

() 24 MR. BLAKE: I did not envision either Mr. Wilson

as a communicator,25 -- that is what I was slow to pick up --
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(]) 1 an interface between two people's pieces of testimony.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Well, if we simply state that

7s 3 they are not subject to the order, if read literally such an
d

4 exception could be taken to mean that they wo21d be free to

5 discuss ' testimony. Do you understand my point?

6 MR. BLAKE: I do.

7 JUDGE MILHOLLINs My pcf.nt is that they are

8 excepted from the order insofar as their presence in the

9 courtroom is concerned , and to no other degree. That is,

10 they are permitted to stay in the courtroom, but all th e

11 other provisions apply to them.

12 MR. BLAKE: I do not have a problem with that.

13 M r . Wilson needs -- I mean, I do not know whether other

(^h;

Al 14 problems might come up which would require, for example, Mr.

15 Trunk to do additional research. Mr. Wilson has got to be

16 able to do business with him and continue to talk to Mr.

17 Trunk.

18 I do not have a problem with Mr. Wilson's being

19 subject to the same restriction on the testimony as well,

20 wha tever the outcome is f rom counsel beino a guide in that

21 regard, or Mr. Arnold for that matter.

22 (Pause.)

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Let me bring up a possible

() 24 dif ficulty, which may not materialize, but I just want to

25 point it out. And it does require response by you. Mr.

O
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(} 1 Wilson's activities seem to fall into an area which is

2 between that of management cnd that of counsel. So th e re

3 could come a time when it would be important to know whether

4 he was acting for management or not with rerpect to certain

h facts.
6 If his actions were to be taken as actions of,

7 management, then it is possible that it would be logical to

8 expect him to be absent on perhaps one or two other

9 occasions if some witnesses have to testify. I prefer not

10 to get more specific than that. I just wanted to alert you

11 to the problem.

-12 MB. BLAKE4 I guess -- it is hard to deal with

13 these hypotheticals.

14 JUDGE MILHOLLINs That is true.

15 MB. BLAKE But I think I should also indicate to

16 you that in my view Mr. Wilson's exception or potential

17 exception here from sequestration is not only under

18 e xception three , the assistance, but I think as well could

19 be regarded under exception two as an investigative agent.

20 In f act, much of his work has been -- and he has been
;

21 central to much of the investigatory work undertaken by the'

22 company on these subjects.

23 My understandino of the cases dealing with

() 24 investigators is that they are present throughout and are

25 available to counsel throughout cases, even though they are

O
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1 potential witnesses. And I am not aware of exceptions to

2 that. It is a f unction of wha t the individual is testifying

3 about.

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Well, there may come a time when

5 we will have to go into that subject to a creater extent. T

6 just thought I would alert you to the possibility of it.

7 Now, perhaps rather than pursuing hypothetical

3 questions we could hear from Mr. Clevett.

L I take it, Mr. Blake, you are finished presenting

to your proposition to us?

11 ME. BLAKEs I am. I think while Mr. Clewett is

12 discussing tnis quest' ion or others are, I want to think

'3 about your clarification questions, in particular whether or

14 not Mr. Wilson can read the transcript. I think ho is

15 certainly free to read the transcripts and to continue to

16 consult with me.

17 I do not know wha t kind of complica tions -- what I

18 do not want to do is wind up with an order and then run

19 a fo ul o f i t . This is tough stuff to --

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I had not thought about the -- I

21 h ad not thought of going so far as to prevent Mr. Wilson

22 f rom reading the transcripts or assisting you generally. I

23 did want to make it clear that Mr. Wilson would not be able

O 24 to a1=cuse waet ne reee= 1a the treaecriat wita ear other

25 witness.

O
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1 MR. BLAKE: I understand that.
(')Tm

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

3 MR. CLEWETT Thank you, Judge Milho111n.7g
V

4 We are pleased to lea rn that -- that the import of

5 the sequestration order would include Mr. Arnold and Mr.

6 Wilson, along with all the other witnesses and counsel,

7 under that portion of the order which would direc: them not

8 to frustrate the basic thrust of the order by telling one

9 witness about the te stimony of another witness.

10 I would also assume that, although Licensee

11 witnesses would be instructed not to discuss the specifics

12 of their testimony with anyone other than counsel, that in

13 this matter it would be clear that counsel in this instance
-s

- 14 dces not include Mr. Wilson, especially in the case of Dr.

15 Trunk , because that would seem to be a mechanism for

16 f rustrating the basic thrust of the order.

17 Other than that, the main remaining question that

18 appears to me is the question of the extent to which the

19 sequestration crder would interfere with the normal doing of

20 business. It would seem at a minimum that discussing

21 testimony would not interfere with the normal course of

22 business .

23 I would imagine also that an order prohibiting any

() 24 discussion of the f actual circumstances surroundinc the
25 April NRC examination and the October NRC examination would

O
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{} 1 likewise not interfere with the normal doing of business.

2 It strikes me that to the extent that some exception from

3 the sequestration order is appropriate in order to avoid any g

4 interference with the normal course of business and in order

5 to reduce the risk of accidental violation of the order,

6 that the most important thing is that general policies

7 relating to matters that might be discussed in the hearings

! 8 could be discussed as needed to do business.

9 But beyond that, the general rule would still

10 apply that there should not be any -- any discussion of th e

11 matters which are under discussion in these hearings, and in

12 particular that there be no discussion of the factual

13 circumstances surrounding the testing that has already taken

14 place .

15 We would hope tha t some more -- that some more

16 specific guides could be of fered , ra ther than just saying '

17 that a witness who has testified cannot discuss his

18 testimony with others. We would also hope that there could

19 he some clear guidance to the effect that each prospective

20 witness is prohibited from engaging in any mechanism which

21 would f rustrate the basic thrust of the sequestration

! 22 o rd e r.

23 For example, if a third party not listed on any

() 24 trial plans and not likely to be called were to read

25 tra nscripts and then discuss the essence of one person's

()

g ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

l
__ ._.



23,581

1 testimony with someone who has not yet testified, under my
[}

2 understanding of the -- of the scheme set forth by Mr.

3 Blake, that wculd not violate the sequestration order. And

4 we would like for it to be clear that prospective wi tn e sse s ,

5 as well as witnesses who have testified, are under

6 obligations not to violate the spirit of the sequestration

7 order.

8 Vith such safeguards as would be necessary along

9 those lines, we think that the order that seems to be

10 shaping up in the discussions that have already been had

11 this morning would be a workable one that would further the

- 12 course of the hearings.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Before Mr. Elake responds, does

14 either the staff or the Commonwealth have a comment ?

15 ER. ADLEE I do not .

16 MR. GOLDBERG: I only have a general comment, and

17 that is that I think it is absolutely essen tial that

18 provision has to be made for the company to proceed with its

19 business. I think everything has to be done to ensure that

20 tha t right of theirs is not und uly interfered with because

21 of the legitimacy of the sequestration order.

22 I think in general the proposal that the Licensee

23 has put forth is entirely reasonable and makes a lot of

(]) 24 sense , a nd would just urge that it be given careful

2r considera tion.,

O
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(]) 1 MR. BLAKE: Judge Hilhollin, let me just clarify a

2 couple of things. One, I have no problem with excluding Mr.

- 3 Wilson f rom the counsel exception which I am talking about.

4 I do not envision the third pa rty reading the

5 transcript and going around. But I have to observe that
,

|
6 with the number of individuals that we are talking about

7 potentially being covered by this order, that an order as

8 Mr. Clevett has suggested, which says, abide by the spirit

9 of sequestration, just is not going to do it for all of

10 these people.

11 That is really why I suggested th a t at the time

- 12 each of these people testifies, at the conclusion of his

13 testimony you instruct the individuals as to how you want

14 sequestration effected and they have an opportunity at tha t

15 point in time to ask you individually what questions they

16 have about how it is to be implemented.

17 I can understand fairly readily Licensee's ability

18 to tell people, you are on a list of potential witnesses,

19 you may not come to the hearing room and you may not read

20 the transcript. And then as each of them testifies, you are

21 instructing them clearly on how this order is to be carried

22 o u t .

23 But an order put out tomorrow to all of these

() 24 people which says, abide by the spirit of the sequestration

25 ord er , just is not coing to be meaningful.

O
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.

"% 1 MR. CLEWETT4 If I migh t clarif y, I did not mean(d
2 to suggest that the language of the order itself would be

g3 3 simply an admonishment to abide by the spirit of the
V

4 sequestration order. Rather, I was suggesting that because

5 of the importance of assuring that the spirit of the

6 sequestration order would not be violated, that it might be

7 necessary to have further specific requirements.

8 Although we have no objection to instruction f rom

9 the bench of witnesses as they testify and we think that

10 would be a good idea, we think that it might also be

11 necessary to have some instruction of potential witnesses

12 that they are not to discuss with any other potential

13 witnesses, through any device, testimony of any other

14 witness or matters that bear upon the administration of the

15 NRC examinations or on any matters having to do with

16 testing, except as needed to do business.

17 That may not be a very clear articulation of

18 exactly how it should be, either, but I just wanted to make

19 the point that I was not suggesting that there be merely a

20 vague admonishment. The point is that we feel that some

21 instruction to potential witnesses is also needed in the

22 scope of the order.

23 MR. BLAKE: I have to observe, Judge Milhollin,

([ ) 24 tha t Hr. Clevett's requests asie broadened from his written

25 motion. I think our proposal tracks quite closely with the

O
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(]) 1 joint motion as it was written and provided to us

2 yesterday. In fact, it was rather narrow and, with the

3 exception of the newspaper restriction, I think would be met-

4 by the proposal which I have made.

5 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: We have two problems, as I see

6 it. Well, perhaps more, but two which I ca n identif y now.

7 First, M r. Clevett's request that prospective witnesses be

8 subject to a prohibition which would a ttach to them before

9 they testify. Is that not right, Mr. Clevett? Is that not

10 w ha t you are suggesting?

11 MR. CLEWETT: Yes, with the exact nature of that

12 prohibition subject to f urther discussion.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: And the problem which Mr.

14 Clevett identifies and which Mr. Blake has also identified

15 is that in order for such a prohibition in advance of

16 testimony to be effective, it would have to be specific. It

17 would have to be limited in such a way t hat it does not

18 encumber the Licensee's everyday operations.

19 MR. BLAKE4 Let me make a pror.osal here which may

20 fit the bill. With respect to prospective witnesses who are

21 on this id e n tified list, that we instruct them not to talk

22 about the factual circumstances surrounding either the April

23 1981 NRC exam nor the more recent October 1981 NRC exam,

(wJ 24 which I understood to have been central to Mr. Clevett's

25 pos ition .

O
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(]) 1 But to try to go beyond that, these individuals do

2 not even know who the other individuals are.

3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Well, Mr. Blake, i t. is alsog-)
V

4 true, at least as I look at this case, that we are going to

5 have a fair amount of testimony concerning ca tegory T

a makeups and the requalifica tion examination, 1980

7 examinations. It is hard for me to see how a prohibition

8 against discussing the circumstances of those examination

9 events would encumber your ability to do business.

10 MR. BLAKE I think that is true as well, and

11 could be added to the list.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Those prohibitions are

13 specific .

O' 14 MR. BLAKE: Yes, yes, and would be understood.'

i

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: And could be made so as to be

16 understood by the employees.

17 If we get beyond that and we get into company

18 policies , it becomes more difficult, as you pointed out.

19 Many of the witnesses who are operators or those who work

20 with operators I would quess would not be expected to

21 discuss company policy on a frequent basis anyway, or am I
,
,

22 wrong about that?

'
23 MR. BLAKE: There is a good deal of discussion

() 24 going on these days around tha t plant, around tha t facility,

25 on the very topics which are being discussed here.

O
Ns)

|
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1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right. Well, let ne ruggest(}
2 something. With respect to the prohibition which Mr.

3 Clevett suggests for persons who have not testified, I think

4 we still ha te time over lunch for you to talk about that

5 before it would become necessary for me to fo rm ulate it.

6 Since we have already put together a general outline of what

7 would appear to be workable, perhaps you could come up with

8 some specific language over lunch.

9 MR. CLEWETT: We will endravor to do that, Judge

10 Milhollin.

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. The second problem is the

12 content of my instruction to the witnesses as they testify.

13 Again, we have a similar problem and that is reducing to

14 specific words what seems to be a generally agreed upon

15 desire. And I think it would be useful for you also to work

16 o n that at lunch.

17 I do not think we will probably -- well, I would

18 be surprised if Mr. Arnold's testimony were concluded before

I am19 we come back from lunch. St- I think we probably --

20 sure we still have time for that to be done over lunch,

21 unless the cross-examination ot Mr. Arnold it auch shorter
22 than it appears to be now indicated.

23 So it seems to me that we might be able to work

() 24 out an agreed upon set of specific directions to prospective

25 witnesses and those witnesses as they testify, which would

O
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L

O ' de eaeau te to av ace ene 9eaer 1 9e11cie seh1=a the
!

2 sequestration concept without infrincing upon the Licensee's
i

3 ability to conduct its af f airs.

4 Are there any further comments on this topic?

5 (No response.)
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1 (Pause.)

2 MR. BLAKEs We are prepared, Judge Milhollin, to

gm 3 call Mr. Arnold, who is available this morning, as our first
d

4 witness. I should observe that with respect to the

5 availability of witnesses, I will continue to stay in touch

6 with th e pa r ti e s. As I indicated in my trial plan, I have

7 outlined a sequence of witnesses to enable the parties to

8 know how to prepare the cross-examination and which ones to

9 prepare for next.

10 To the extent as we progress I run into

11 complications on one day or another with availability of

12 witnesses, I will touch base with the parties, and unless

13 there is a problem with you, I will just advise you of the

O 14 sequence which we intend to proceed. To the extent there

15 a re problems, then presumably, why, we may have to bring

16 them to you.

v7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

18 We are ready for Mr. Arnold's testinony.

19 Whereupon,

20 ROBERT C. ARNOLD

| 21 was recalled as a witness by counsel for the Licensee and,

|
22 having been sworn previously, was examined and testified as

23 f ollows*

() 24 MR. BLAKE: Judge Hilhollin, is it necessary to

25 reswear witnesses? Mr. Arnold has previously appeared in

;

1
i
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() 1 this proceeding.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

3 Mr. Arnold, you have previously been sworn. You

4 will consider yourself as still under oath.

5 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: We for the record should notice

7 that the first element of the sequestration arrancement

8 which has been agreed upon is that all prospective witnesses

9 shall leave the hearing room as of this time, and I assume

10 as I look out in the hearing room there are no such persons

11 in the hearing room.

12 MR. BLAKEa No, we had so instructed, a n ticipa tin g

13 tha t that would be the case this morning, our other

14 witnesses not to be here.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Very well.

16 DIRECT EXAMINATION

17 BY MR. BLAKUs

18 0 Mr. Arnold, I show you a copy of a document
,

[

'

19 entitled Licensee's Testimony of Robert C. Arnold ,' da ted

I
i 20 11/3/81, and comprised of some 12 pages, together with a

21 two-page document entitled Attachment 1.

22 Was this document prepared by you and under your

23 direction?

() 24 A Yes, sir, it was.

25 0 Do you have any corrections which you would make

)I

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554 2345

- .



23,590

(} 1 in it at this time?

2 A Yes, sir. I would like to make three

3 corrections. On the first page of the text, the third line,es

U
4 the third word, "a ttentions ," should be singular.

5 On page 4, the first line, the second word,

6 " performances," should be singular.

7 On page 9, the 11th line, second word, "dtvision,"

8 should be plural.

9 That completes the corrections I would like to

10 m ak e .

11 Q Mr. Arnold, with those corrections do you adopt

12 this as your testimony .in this proceeding?

13 A Yes, sir, I do.

.
14 MR. BLAKE: Judge Milhollin, I would ask that the

15 document entitled Licensee 's Testimony of Robert C. Arnold,

16 dated 11/3/81, be physically incorporated into the

17 transcript just as though read. I have provided a copy to

18 the court reporter for this purpose, and other copies are

19 available in the room for members of the public. This was a

20 prefiled piece of testimony with the other parties. This is

21 the case with all of our testimony.

22 JUDGE MILHCLLIN: It will be so incorporated and

23 bou nd.

() 24 (The Licensee's Testimony of Robert C. Arnold,

25 with Attachment 1, follows.)

O
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LICENSEE'S TESTIMONY OF

ROBERT C. ARNOLD

O
My name is Robert C. Arnold. I am President of GPU

Nuclear Corporation. Since the accident at TMI-2, ~3 have

concentrated my attention # on Three Mile Island and have spent

most of my time at the TMI site itself. I have testified

previously in this proceeding and additional details on my

professional and educational background are described at

paragraph 131 of the partial initial decision on management

. issues, dated August 27, 1981.-

The last two-and-one-half years have yielded almost a

continuum of unprecedented challenges to us at Three Mile

Island. We have faced and, to date, have met these challenges

which have appeared in all stripes--technical, personnel,
,

financial, labor and public relations related. In my opinion,

however, and in full recognition of the imp'ortance and com-

plexity of the host of prior problems and other current

problems we face, none has been as troublesome as this issue of

cheating and its implications as to the integrity of our

personnel and thus collectively of the Company itself.

I address this issue as President of GPU Nuclear

Corporation, a company consisting of thousands of employees and

responsible for the operation of three nuclear plants. An

important element of my perspective is our Company's responsi-

bility for protection of public health and safety. As presi-

dent, I not only hold my own views on personal integrity and
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its application in the workplace, but also am called upon to

apply my views in decisions I make and policies I set, thereby

imposing my' views on many others. This has compelled me not

only to make many judgments regarding the correct or right

_

course of conduct but also to test the completeness, logic and
I

effectiveness of my own views on what constitutes acting with

integrity in the workplace.

Since my initial involvement in the Navy nuclear progrca

over fif teen years ago, I have been continuously aware of the

extent to which the use of nuclear energy is critically

dependent upon the integrity of the people i.esigning, building,

operating and maintaining the nuclear facilit2es. Without

confidence that such integrity in fact exis:ts - there can be no

O .nuc1 ear rower groeram. ^- in few other enae ers, author-

ization to operate a nuclear facility involves public trust _

that must be maintained. Cheating or other actions that

violate that trust cannot be tolerated. The management of this

organization will not tolerate cheating, we recognize our clear

responsibility to take appropriate sty.a to prevent it, and we;

will deal with it firmly if it does occur.

This philosophy is set forth in corporate policy documents

and represents not only my policy but that of the people to

whom I report. I believe it is understood and agreed to by aAl

levels of management. While these statements of policy do not

: O eeciric 111 eaare the 1 ee er .e tire e= ex i tie -

there should be no doubt that they proscribe such activities as

-2-
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O cheating. Thus.it is, and has been, my policy that any

cheating in the operation, in its broadest sense, of our

() nuclear plants will not be tolerated. Regarding the cheating

which is the subject of this hearing, if management is to be

faulted, it would be that we either failed to enundiate this

policy explicitly enough or that we failed to establish and

enforce the necessary safeguards. I will discuss our actions

in this regard later on in my testimony. However, let there be

no doubt that it is not my policy to condone cheating. I

believe that no known wrongdoing should be permitted to go

. unaddressed by management, and, further, the threshold of
.

conduct which is "beyond the pale" is low.

Clearly, it is easier to set policy than it is to make 1

() sure it is carried out. This involves not only making sure a

given policy is known, understood and enforced; it requires a
,

management capable of using sound judgment in handling situ-

ations where breaches of the policy may hav'e occurred.

Addressing the type of problems that are the subject of this

hearing is particularly demanding of cound judgment. The

Company needs to know about problems and all the circumstances

relating tc problems. If our employees do not have confidence

that they will be treated fairly and with a recognition that

even the most reliable personnel will occasionally fall short,

the results may be extremely adverse to safety. Thus, we are

() faced with having to balance the conflict that exists between

being sure people understand they will be held accountable for

O -2-
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their performances and the constraining influence that this

could have on their willingness to be completely frank if they

} believe their disclosure of information would threaten them or

their coworkers. This conflict does not have an unambiguous

answer. We believe we have the best opportunity to minimize

the effects of this conflict by: (1) emphasizing to our

employees that safety of nuclear plant operations depends on

the Company having all the facts relating to plant operations,

and hence, on the character and integrity of everyone involved;

(2) demonstrating through example, management's adherence to

the highest principles; and (3) instilling in our employees

confidence that we will deal with them fairly.

I have been impressed on many occasions by the extent to

( . which we must, and do, inherently rely upon the honesty of

others in business activities. It is fair to say that my -

.

management approach has assumed a basic honesty in our

employees. I remain convinced that that trust has been well

placed, despite the disappointments which are the focus of this

hearing. In particular, my experience with operators in the

Navy nuclear program and with operators at TMI has given no .'

reasonable basis for distrusting operators of nuclear plants

with which I have bein associated. To the contrary, as a group

subject to the same human frailties as any other, they have

collectively earned my professional and personal respect.

With this background, I turn now to describe my own

knowledge of the cheating issue and involvement in

investigations relating to this issue.

-4-
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O My first knowledge of cheating or the potential that
I

cheating might have occurred on the April,1981 NRC written

() examinations came from NRC late in the day on July 27, 1981,

when NRC investigators came to TMI to conduct interviews of our
' '

Iemployees. I expressed to the NRC personnel our willingness to
,

cooperate fully and to make personnel available for interviews

where desired by the NRC. I decided that in order to ensure no

interference or perceived interference with the NRC's investi-

gation, the Company would conduct no investigation until the

i NRC had completed its work. Alerted by the NRC to specific

. facts concerning two operators, we relieved those ' two individ-

uals of their licensed duties pending the outcome of the NRC

investigation.

() I instructed Mr. Hukill, Vice President, TMI-1, to make a
,

member of management available to accompany our employees being
, ,

interviewed, if the employees desired. The investigators

stated that interviewees could have one or*more additional

individuals of their choice with them during an interview, but

i that NRC did not plan to volunteer to them their right to do

so. I informed NRC that we would advise the interviewees of

this right. Mr. John F. Wilson, Esquire, in his testitaony on

behalf of Licensee, and Mr. Bukill in his, describe our

involvement with interviewees and the NRC during the last week
,

in July when NRC's interviews were being conducted. In

(} summary, we cooperated fully with NRC in volunteering pertinent

information or responding to their requests, including the

. ,

'
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scheduling of interviews. Each interviewee that we scheduled

was advised in advance of his interview of his right to have

() someone of his choice accompany him to the interview. Also,

each individual was encouraged to participate in the interviews
.

<

and to be fully cooperative. To my knowledge, ever'y individual

whom NRC requested to interview did participate voluntarily.

In addition to cooperating with NRC requests, we vol-

unteereed to NRC information which we thought could be of

potential interest. For example, I advised NRC on July 28th of

two matters which I believed might be of interest in the

investigation. The first was my recollection that one of the

two operators involved in the instant NRC investigation had

-been a party to an incident in July, 1979. I did not recall I

()~ fully the details but instructed John Wilson to provide them to

NRC from our documents. This incident and management's
,

reactions to it are described in Gary Miller's testimony. The

second matter, which I immediately passed on to NRC when I

first learned of it on July 28th, was the existence of rumors

within the Company of cheating on the April, 1981 NRC examina-

tions.
.

With the completion of NRC's interviews on July 31st, and

my knowledge then of the statements made to the NRC by two of

the operators concerning their own conduct in April, 1981, on

the NRC examinations and on mock examinations administered by

(). our contractor, ATTS, I personally interviewed both of them. I

confirmed in these interviews that their conduct was such as to

O -e-
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require termination of their employment with the Company. I

also took the occasion to inquire of them whether they were

aware of cheating by any other operators; both plainly stated

that they were not.
'

Upon completion of the NRC's investigation, we proceeded

with several additional steps of our own. I directed that

Company-administered qualifying exams, including the examina-

tions administered in April,1980, by our contractor PQS

(generally referred to as the " Kelly examinations") and make-up

Category T exams, be reviewed by an independent contractor to

~ discern any indications of cheating. Edward Trunk, a member of

the faculty at Penn State's Middletown campus, was selected to

do this review, and was subsequently requested to review Kelly

() .non-Category T make-ups, two sessions of the ATTS mock exams in

1981, and mock exams administered to four operators in March, -

1979. The method and results of Mr. Trunk's reviews are

described in his testimony. We also launched our own follow-up

of any rumors to which we were alerted, and we interviewed

available individuals whom Mr. Trunk's reviews disclosed might

possibly have cheated. The results of these follow-up reviews

and related interviews were provided to NRC as they became

available, and are described in Mr. Wilson's testimony.

Another step which I took during this period was to meet with

nearly all the operators on August 4th to reaffirm management's

() support for them but at the same time to emphasize to them

management's expectations of high standards in their conduct,

.

- _7_
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'/ and to describe to them first-hand the reasons I was taking

action on the two licensed operators. This meeting also

/~'i offered me an opportunity personally to advise each operator of
L)

his responsibility and duty to advise management of any other

instances of cheating of which he was aware.-
~

Finally, during the same period and particularly as a

result of Mr. Trunk's review and our interviews with operators,

we took a close look at our training department's policies,

practices and procedures for the administration of examina-

tions. Dr. Long, Director of Training and Education, in his

' testimony with others from the training department recounts

these practices and steps we have taken to upgrade our

practices. Briefly, we did not have in place and did not

(~J)
enforce guidelines for the taking of examinations which were

%

adequately and clearly understood. The corrective steps we
,

have taken appropriately fill that void. These corrective

steps came too late, however, to remove the doubts which

resulted from Mr. Trunk's review about performance by the

operators on the Company-administered Category T make-up exams.

Therefore, without regard to past performance on Category T .
make-ups, we have committed to reexamine every operator who did

not pass the Category T test administered by Kelly in April,

1980. These reexaminations, which must be acceptable to NRC,

will require a grade of 90% or better to pass.

("'T More recently, I issued in early October a letter to all
LJ

employees (Attachment 1 to this testimony) in which I

,,

( ;) _a_
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rm() reiterated the Company's policies on fulfilling regulatory

requirements, reporting ranconformances with requirements and

r~s cooperating with regulatory agencies. In the same time frame,
(_)

division heads in GPU Nuclear, including Mr. Hukill, provided a

second letter to management and operational personnel which set

forth the Company's view on the need for proper attitudes

towards regulatory requirements. A series of one-on-one

interviews were conducted by Mr. Hukill, Mr. John Herbein (Vice

President, Nuclear Assuranec) and Mr. Richard Wilson (Vice

President, Technical Functions) with individuals from their

respectivedivisiodkwhowerecandidatesforNRClicensesat
TMI-1. During these interviews the subjects addressed in my

letter and in their own division head letters were discussed,

~S and a further check was made on any awareness of cheating or(J
possible cheating on examinations by licensed operators and

,

their attitudes toward their responsibilities.

Mr. Bukill's interviews, which accounted for most of the

licensed operator candidates, are described in his testimony.

Suffice it to say from my vantage point that I was heartened by

Mr. Bukill's reports of the reaction of individual operators to

these interviews. He reported that their responses were candid

and the exchanges were healthy. The only new significant

information identified was by one individual who recounted

voluntarily his recollection of an incident during the April,

1981, NRC exams.
{^]x%.

The incident that Mr. Eukill learned of during his

interviews deserves comme.nt. This cperator, whom we have

-s
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() observed for over seven years and who has performed during that

-period without adverse incident, recounted to Mr. Hukill that

during a personal break from the NRC exam, he was asked and

responded to an examination question by an individual from

another examining room. The spontaneity of the response, his

having voluntarily reported it to us, his recognition of the

seriousness of this incident, and our confidence that he will

react correctly in the future were factors which shaped our

judgeaent on the appropriate response by management which was

to issue a letter of reprimand. Termination, relief from

licensed duties, or leave without pay were alternatives that

were considered. I participated in and am comfortable with the

ultimate decision. His action was an improper and unacceptable

wrongdoing which resulted from an impromptu response but which

O .

is below that threshold of breach of faith that would make him
,

unsuitable for assignment to licensed duties. I believe it to

be an atypical indicator of this individual's performance,

whi.:h stands no chance of being repeated.

Mr. Herbein's interviews resulted in no additional

disclosures of problems.
.

Mr. Richard Wilson's interviews with individuals in his
division who were candidates for NRC operator licenses in

April, 1981, yielded information about one possible incident

during the Kelly exams in April, 1980. WW, a Shift Technical

Advisor ("STA"), reported to Mr. Wilson that while he (WW) was

in the shif t supervisor's office at TMI-l during that period,

rN -10-
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- he (WW) was telephoned by an individual with a question typical

of those generally asked of him in the performance of his

(} duties. WW therefore answered the question without hesitation.

Later, WW learned that one of the Kelly exam questions was the

one he had been asked over the telephone. WW did not know the

identify of the caller. Following the WW interview, Mr. Wilson

reported WW's account. to me and I promptly reported this

information to Mr. Victor Stello, Director of the Office of

Inspection and Enforcement. I&E subsequently investigated the

matter. We have reviewed NRC's report, but, like NRC, know of

~ no way to conduct further meaningful inquiry of this incident.

In summary, management has taken the appropriate steps to

uncover and to follow up on any instances of cheating, or

() possible cheating or rumors of cheating. The confirmed

instances of cheating are regrettable and distasteful, but our -

- own and NRC investigations have shown them to be isolated and
'

not indicative of the overall performance of our operators or

the Company management. The individuals identified as being

involved in instances of cheating have been dealt with appro-

priately and corrections in the training department's proce-

dures and practices have been made,and disseminated to assure

uniform understanding of what is expected. There has been no'

I management involvement in the isolated cases where cheating has

occurred, and there is no indication of encouragement of

(} cheating by management. To the extent management has not fully

appreciated the individual operators' perspectives of

-11-
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management, of training, and of NRC and its exams, this
1

cheating matter has provided a useful--albeit extremely
'

I

difficult and sensitive--vehicle for earnest exchanges between

O-
the operators and senior management. With the NRC's exams ,

'

behind them (and, I expect, successfully soi and this hearing

! underway with expectation for its completion in the near term,

I anticipate that the esprit which we have worked so hard to

foster will not only return but with more strength than we have

]
previously experienced and we will enjoy in practice the

efficiency and effectiveness of the organization which I

described in my earlier appearance in this proceeding in

February, 1981.

;

i

i
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GPU Nuclear
Ig j| I f% pa 100 Inter ace Parkway

> J. w E Parst;cany. New Jersey C7054r~ 201 263-6500
( )- TELEX 135482'

Writer's Direct Dial Number:

October ". 1981
-

.
,

*

Dear

The special oemands inherent in the utt11tation of nuclear t'echnology
impose upon the Company additional responsibilities and needs not generally
found in other industrial situations. because of the potential for the
facilities to affect the surrounding communities, our employees have a broader
responsibility tor diligent, capable and processional performance than just
eneir obligation to the &mpany. For these same reerens, a large body of
regulatory requirements have developed.

The obligation for compliance sith these various requirements extends to
All of us. As the government regalators carry out their responsibilities for ,

assuring compliance, they interact throughout the organization.

Under these circumstances, we think it is helpful to remind you of the
Company policy on the relationship with the regulatory agencies and to provide
you with explicit guidance on this subject. Although "what we are discussing
are legal. requirements, please remember the objectives of the requirements -
protection of public and employee health and safety. All et us, the Company
included, have a selt-interest with regard to those objectives. Indeed, the
Company's interests are best served when it is clear to everyone that we are
sincerely co._ itted to fulfilling all of our obligations, including those that
are embodied in regulatory requirements.

With that background, we request you consider the following:

1. We bave a legal as well as a moral obligation for our activities to be
in co=pliance with all relevant laws and regulations. It is the
policy of the Company to be in full compliance with these requirements
as a minimum and actively strive to achieve full compliance where they
have not been met.

2. Our status relative to Company and legal requirements needs to be

{ clear and easily visible within the organization. To this end,

( employees are responsible for reporting to their supervision
conditions or situations that tre not in accordance with Companv or
legal requirements which they have reason to believe that apprc.priate
management personnel are not aware of. These co==unications

O
GPU Nuclear is a part of the General Public Utilities System
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V will flow cost reliably when there is generally an atmosphere of

openness and candor. I might note that we recognize circumstances and
personal considerations may occasionally seem to hamper com=unications

,

within the organization. Because of this, the CPU Nuclear _]
organization, established in September 1980, includes the function of(s) Ocbudsman within the Nuclear Safety Assessment Department for

Whenreporting of information or concerns in such instances.
appropriate, reports to the Ombudsman are confidential. .

3. It is Company policy, and in some instances a legal require =ent as =
well, that we provide co=plete and timely disclosure when'
circu= stances prevent full compliance with the requirements.
Similarly, the Company will cooperate with the regulatory agencies in
any inspections or other reviews directed toward determining the ,

status of co=pliance. Employees should be straightforward, open and
professional in their interfacing with regulatory agency employees.
An e=ployee may have information that is potentially embarrassing to
the Company, but that should not inhibit providing that information to
a representative of an outside agency that has a legitimate interest
in it.

When a representative of a regulatory agency wants to talk with an4.
individual employee about matters of interest to the agency, the
representative has the right and the authority to pursue discussions,

In the course of any discussions, the employee iswith the employee.
legally responsible for being truthful. The agency should not carry
out those disenssions at a time or in a manner that hinders the

{/
The employee} e=ployee from aulfilling assigned work responsibilities.

must exercise his judgment as to the circumstances and respond
.<s_

accordingly (checking with supervision if appropriate). Also, when a
private interview with an employee has been requested by a repre-
sentative of a regulatory agency, it has frequently been their policy
to permit the e=ployee to be accompanied by someone of the employee's
choice during the interview, to record the interview, or to consider
other requests by an e=ployee that will facilitate proceedings with

If a representative of a regulatory agency asks anthe interview. the employee should not hesitate to requestemployee f or an interview,
from the agency representative an explanation of the availability of1histhese or other options prior to proceeding with the interview.
request should be made if the employee has any concern as to the
purpose or reason for the interview.

the interests of the Company, its employees, and the public areAga in,
best served by an open and cooperative attitude and honesty in our,

interactions with the governmental agencies responsible f or regulating our
various activities. We expect your active support in f ulfilling these aspects
of our public and corporate responsibilities.

Sincerely.

Ovy

R.C. Ar'nold
Chief Operating Executive

O
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g] 1 3R. BLAKEa Mr. Arnold is available for

2 cross-examination. |

3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Have the Intervenors agreed upon

4 an order among themselves f or conducting cross-examination

5 of Mr. Arnold?

6 MS. DOROSHOW s Yes. I think we have agreed that

7 TMIA will be going first.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

9 CROSS EXAMINATION

10 BY MS. DOROSHOWs

11 0 Good morning, Mr. Arnold.

12 A Good morning.

13 Q My name is Joanne Doroshow and I will be asking

O 14 rou some questions concerning your testimony, and following

15 my questions, Louise Bradford wi13 be asking you a few also.

16 A Yes, ma 'am .

17 0 How long have you been president of

18 MR. BLAKE: Excuse me, Judge Milhollin. Do I

19 understand that not only has there not been a cooperative

20 effort between the Aamodts and TMIA in attempt to

21 consolidate cross-examination, but as well we will have

22 dif ferent individuals from even one of the intervening

| 23 org anizations liko TMIA asking questions of the same witness?

O 24 MS. D0stOSH0w : r wou1d suet 11ke te exv1ein whr

25 this is. Our questions are not goino to be overlapping.

O

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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() 1 They are going to be concerning different subjects, and it

2 was absolutely necessary that we do it this way given the

3 time constraints we have been under and the amount of

4 inf orma tion we have received.

5 It has been practically impossible for the two of

6 us to concentrate on all possible issues concerning these

7 witnesses, and sometimes it is just going to be necessary

8 that we divide our questioning into specific issues because

9 the two of us are not all that familiar with some of the

10 inf ormation tha t has come in. It is just going to be a lot

11 more eff ective if we are permitted to divide it up in some

12 w ay .

13 ER. CLEWETT: If I might add, it is my

14 understanding that the procedure which was worked out during

15 the hearings which stretched over the past several months

16 w as that althouch ganging up on a witness, having several

17 people simultaneously cross-examining, was no t allowed, that

18 the procedure that has been followed in those hearings was

15 to allow sequential questioning from different individuals

20 f rom the same party, with the understanding that questions

21 shoail not cover the same ground, but sequential que stioning

22by different individuals from a given party was allowed

23 during those hearings.

() 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN : I interpret Mr. Blake's question

25 to be addressed to more than just THIA, so perha ps you

| )
.

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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(]) 1 should respond with respect to your own situation.

2 MR. CLEWETTa The same circumstances in terms of

3 the difficulty of completely understanding all of the

4 material which has been submitted would apply in our case,

5 and although we would make every effort to limit the

6 cross-examination to either Mrs. Aamodt or I, there may

7 arise circumstances where in the interest of a full

8 cross-examination and a full disclosure of relevant facts,

9 it is more efficient for there to be sequential questioning

10 involving both Mrs. Aamodt and myself.

11 We would hope that this procedure, which I

12 understand to be in accord with the procedu res that have

13 been followed to this point in the hearings, could be

O 14 f ollowed here as well.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Do you anticipate extended

16 cross-examination by anyone other than yourself with respect

17 to your client?

18 MR. CLEWETT4 I am not sure I understood the

19 que stion . Did you say anyone other than myself and my

20 client?

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: No. What I am askino you is to

22 what extent do you think there will be cross-examination by

23 someone other than yourself, by Mrs. Aamodt, for example?

() 24 MR. CLEWETT4 I think that it is likely that there

25 will be cross-examination by 'rs. Aamodt.

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY. INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE . S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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] 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am asking you how extensive

2 rou think it will be.

3 MR. CLEiJETT4 In some circumstances it might be

J
4 quite ex tensive. In those circumstances my own

5 cross-nxamination would be less extensive.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right. Do other parties

7 have a comment on this subject?

8 MB. GOLDBERG: Yes. The Staff would object to

9 sequential examination of a witness by representatives of

10 the same party. I think that the circumstances under which

11 this occurred in the past in this proceeding were the one

12 exception that is contained in the Rules of Practice to the

13 general rule that one counsel or representative of a party

h' 14 conduct an examination, and that is the exception for

15 examination by qualified experts with the permission of the

16 Board.

17 I do not think that is the case here and would

18 object on behalf of the Staff to the suggested procedure.

10 MR. ADLER: I have a number of comments, Judge

20 Milhollin. During the bulk of the proceedings I will

21 confirm tha t the practice was in general to permit

22 sequential cross-examination and it was not limited to the

23 exception provided in Section 2.733 of the Commission 's

O 24 ru1es,e1theugh thet wes the initie1 cese where it wes

25 permitted.

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON. D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
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(]) 1 '4 h a t we found was that it was f ar more ef ficient
!

2 to permit sequential cross-examination. The alternative is

- 3 to have parties confer in the midst of cross-examination, so

4 what you gat is a question, a one-minute conference, a

5 question, a one-minute conference, et cetera.

6 Now, we are going to be here for a long time,

7 apparently, and if we want to serve the interest of

8 expedition , I would respectfully suqqest th a t we permit

9 sequential cross-examination.
,

10 3R. GOLDBERG Judge 311hollin, the alternative is

11 not to permit breaks between each question so they can

12 confer and decide what will be the proper question. The

13 alternative is to prepare in advance so one party _can

O 14 conduct an expeditious cross-examination, and that is the

15 way in which this hearing will move forward most

16 expeditiously.

17 The problem that Er. Adler suggests he would like

|
18 to correc*.. can be very easily corrected by the Special

19 Master in his control of the proceeding.

20 MR. BLAKEa Judge Milhollin, I guess my suggestion

21 is that a minimum amount of cooperation or consolidation te

22 the extent you want to characterize it as such is required

23 to have one individual be the questioner of any one

() 24 witness. I think we are asking for trouble from a

25 repetitive standpoint or duplicative standpoint to enter

. )
l

|
|
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{} 1 into this differently.

2 I must say that my recollection is -- it certainly

3 is not precisely the same as Mr. Adler's. The only

4 instances I recall where more than one party conducted

5 examination, I do not think that was ever the case of the

6 NRC, I dC not think it was ever the case of us. It was the

7 case for Pennsylvania where they split up their questioning

8 between Mr Adler and Mr. Dornsife in many cases.

9 I think it is f air that the Board recognized Mr.

10 Dornsife, explicitly or not, as an individual within the

11 meaning of the Commission 's regula tions, bringing expertise

12 to the proceeding. It was done in the case of UCS and it

13 was clearly the case that Mr. Pollard in that instance was

14 recognized to be within that regulation.

15 I do not recall TMIA ever doing it throughout that

16 proceeding , and I may well be corrected instantaneously here.

11 MR. ADLER: In the case of TMIA I believe at the

18 very beginning of the proceeding they had multiple counsel,

19 M r . Sakovicz and Mr. Adler, who conducted sequential

20 cross-examination. In the case of ANGRY I recall --

21 MR. BLAKE: Never of one witness.

22 MR. ADLER: In the case of ANGRY I recall tha t Mr.

23 Sholly was a special cross-examiner and Ms. Bradford also

() 24 conducted cross-exanination of those witnesses, just to cite

25 two.

O

ALDERSoN REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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("3 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: My view is that the preparation
V

2 time for this proceeding has been considerably shorter than

3 is normally the case, and I think TMI A is right when they

4 said that a lot of information has been provided and that it

5 is difficult to absorb. I have had difficulties myself in

6 absorbing it all. So I think their request is a fair

7 request in terms of general equity.

8 Also, we have indulged Mr. Blake's request to have

9 Mr. Wilson present to aid him, notwithstanding the possible

10 objection that more than one management representative is

11 not necessary, although before you respond, Mr. Blake, I

12 should say that I am not relying on that as a ground for

13 deciding upon your objection.

14 My view is that Mr. Adler's point is well taken,

15 tha t it may very well be more efficiently simply to allow

16 sequential cross-examination than to force pa rties to spend

17 the additional time in concentrating all of their knowledge

18 into one or the other of two possible cross-examiners. So I

19 think that we should go forward and allow sequential

20 cross-examination until it becomes obvious that the process
,

|

|
21 has become inefficient if at that point I intend to

!
22 interf ere with the arrangement and perhaps make seme other

23 disposition .

() 24 So in exchange for havjng expeditious,

25 non -repe titious cross-examina tion , I rule that sequential

| ("%
()
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1 cross-examination will be permitted, again because of the(}
2 short time in which the parties have been asked to prepare

3 f or the hearing and in view of the great amount of

4 information which has been provided.

5 If a longer time for discovery had been allowed, I

6 think it would not be proper to grant this request, but we

7 have not proceeded on an ordinary and preparation schedule.

8 So that at least until it becomes obvious that sequen tial

9 cross-examination is inefficient, we will go forward and

10 allow it.

11 BY ES. DOROSHOW (Resuming)

12 0 Mr. Arnold, how long have you been President of

13 GPU Nuclear ?

14 A GPU Nuclear Corporation was organired in September

15 of 1980. I was elected the President of the corporation ati

16 tha t organizational meeting.

17 0 Could you just briefly describe wha t position you

18 had in the company in 1979 or in what other company was in

19 existence at that time?

20 A Do you want the chronology through the year or --

| 21 0 Through the year.
!
! 22 A Okay. At the beginning of 1979 my position was

23 tha t of a vice president, GPU Service Corporation, a

() 24 subsidiary of General Public Utilities Corporation, the or a

25 position which I still occupy pending the making of GPU

O
1
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(]) 1 Nuclear Corporation a functioning entity.

2 In July or August of 1979 I was elected a vice

3 president of Metropolitan Edison Company and continued to

4 hold the position in the GPU Service Corporation as well.

5 0 And did you continue as vice precident of

6 Hetropolitan Edison until 1980 or through September of '80?

7 A I continue to be Senior Vice President of

8 Metropolitan Edison Company at this time. By way of

9 clarification, as was presented in the testimony previously,

10 the officer positions that 1 hold in the other companies

11 will be resigned when GPU Nuclear Corporation is functioning.

12 0 Did you personally support the reopening of these

13 hearings to examine cheating or possible incidents of

G'' '' 14 cheating and management's possible involvement in cheating?

15 A Yes, ma'am.

16 0 Why did you support that?

'

17 A When the information was developed tha t indicated

18 there were perhaps additional instances of cheating, and in

19 particular we had the various rumors that we were aware of

20 a t the time that we were making filings relative to the

21 reopening of the hearings, it just seemed clea_ tc me that

22 those issues would probably only be able to be dealt with

23 eff ectively through a reopening of the hearing.

() 24 0 Did you not think tha t the various NBC's

25 investigations into the incidents of cheating were adequate?

p
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() 1 A The investigations done at that time and )
,

2 subsequently accomplished I considered to be adequate to the

3 issues they addressed; however, the timing on the decision
,

4 of the reopening of the hearings was such that not all the

5 information subsequently developed was available at that

6 time.

7 0 You say you felt at the time they were adequate.

8 Did yoo believe that their conclusions rega rding

9 management's involvement or non-involvement in these

10 incidents were adequate?

11 A I wonder if you would clarify.'

12 0 I think there were some conclusions initially, or

13 probably still, that there is no evidence that management

O 14 was involved in cheating or encouraging cheating. Do you

15 agree with that conclusion?

16 MR. BLAKE: I wonder if you could~just show the

17 witness the particular conclusion you are talkinc about or

18 the report. I think we will get along --

19 ( Pause. )

20 MS. DOROSHOWs I think given the fact that I
,

| 21 cannot really loca te this off the top of my head right now,

22 I think I will just pass over this question right now unless

23 somebody else can. Perhaps Louise can loca te it. But I

O 24 v111 aust continue on.

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Excuse me. I notice from your

O
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|

|

() 1 cross-examination plan that the first item on it is the

2 general background questions, which you have now exhausted;

3 is that righ t?
(~~)s

4 MS. DOROSHOWs Correct.

5 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Before we get into your

6 questions on the written testimony , it might be a good thing

7 to take a break.

8 MS. DOROSHOWs Okay.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLINs So we will take a break for ten
,

10 minutes. We will take a break until 20 minutes till 11:00.

11 (Recess.)

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The hearing will come to order.

13 You may cort tin ue .

O 14 MS. DOROSHOWs Ihank you.

15 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)

16 0 M r. Arnold , I would first like to get a general

17 idea as to why you chose to present your written testimony

18 in the manner you did. Was it your intention with this

|
19 testimony to provide f or the record all necessary factual'

| 20 inf ormation concerning your involvement in responding to

21 cheating ?

22 A No, I do not think that it would be correct to

23 cha racterize the objective of my testimony to provide all of

() 24 the informa tion rela tive to tha t . It was the intention of

25 my testimony to provide my perspective on the incidents, my

| }
|

|
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1 particular knowledge and involvement in both the interaction
(}

2 with the NRC in conjunction with those inciden.ts and my

3 involvement with the company activities that related to our

4 own investigations that grew out of the awa reness in late

5 July that there had been cheating on the NRC exams.

6 Q fou feel that your testimony contains enough

7 information for parties in this proceeding to be satisfied

8 with your response to cheating.

9 A I think it contains enough information to be

10 satisfied with my attitudes towards it and my response in

11 known instances of it, yes.

12 0 Ok ay . Turning to your testimony, on page one,

13 paragraph 2, you state , among other things, that you have
en ,

k- 14 met public relations challenges. Could you please describe

15 wha t you mean by a public relations challenge?

16 A I think that it ~is clearly a challenge to the

17 company 's credibility in the public and therefore a public

18 relations challenge when the company's performance has been

19 characte rized as it was by many in the weeks and months

20 f ollowing the accident, so that I think the challenge to the

21 company being able to provide the information that we had
.

22 available as to what happened at the time of the accident,

23 as to the company's response to it -- and I am talking about

() 24 response not only at the time of the accident but in the

25 mon ths that followed - our understanding and response to

O
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() 1 lessons that were learned from that accident represented the

2 addressing of public relations challenges.

3 0 Would you characterize the revelation of the,

' 4 cheating incidents as a public relations challenge?

5 A No, not the revelation itself, I would not.

6 0 What would you characterize as a public relations

7 challenge with regard to these cheating incidents?'

8 A The challenge is to provide to the public accurate

9 inf ormation as to what in fact happened and provide to the

10 public an accurate assessment and perception and context

11 within which that took place, and also to provide to the

12 public an account of the company's response to what it

13 learned from it.

O 14 Those I would consider to be public relations

15 challenges.

16 0 Would you characterize a cheat incident which was

i
17 not made public a public relations problem?

18 A No, I guess as I understand your question, by

19 definition if it is not known within the public, it does not

i

20 create a public relations problem.

21 0 Okay. You also state in tha t paragraph that this

22 issue of cheating and its implications -- you sta te that no

23 problem has been more troublesome than this issue of

() 24 cheating and its implications as to the integrity of our

25 personnel and the company. Is this the most troublesome

O
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(} 1 issue that you have ever faced with the company?

2 A I think that the word " troublesome" implicitly

3 carries a qualitativeness to it as opposed to a

4 quantitativeness that makes it difficult to talk in those

5 types of relative terms. Clearly, it has been as

6 troublesome, and I think that in terms of current

7 perspective, the most troublesome to deal with as the ones

8 we have had since the accident.

9 0 Is it.more troublesome than the accident?

10 A Yes, I think it has been in the sense in which I

11 have tried to convey the difficulties it presented. It has

12 b e e n -- b y the word " troublesome," it has been more

13 troublesome than the accident.

14 0 I guess I am not quite sure why you think it was

15 more troublesome than the accident.

16 A Well, I think the accident was first of all a

17 physical event which we and others were able to pursue in

18 terms of understanding wha t happened, both in ter62 of

19 analyzino the physical events and also being able to

20 reconstruct what people did and I think to a great extent be

21 able to understand why they did what they did.

22 And in the course of dealing with that, while

23 externally there was frequently questions raised as to

() 24 wtether or not the company's people, employees, its

25 management were always telling the truth, were always

O
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(]) 1 providing all the information that they had available to

2 them, internally we did not have that concern. From the

3 very beginning our internal investigations into the incident

4 were ably conducted without a sense of pola rization within

5 the organiza tion.

6 We also did not have the complications that this

7 incident has caused where we are trying to reconstruct what

8 happened and what people knew under circumstances, in which

9 people's understanding of the significance of what may have

10 been going on, in which there were so many aspects of

11 rumors, in which there was so much in the way of looking

12 back months, and Jany months in some cases back in time to

13 try to reconstruct t . 'in g s .

O 14 It just presented a much more complicated

15 situation for us internally in terms of trying to be sure

16 tha t we were developing of full understanding of what had

17 happened and that we were able to explain, both internally

18 and externally , what had happened and wha t the im plica tion s

19 were and in what context it had to be viewad.

20 I think another aspect of the troublesome nature

21 o f it is that as we, comparing it with the accident as you

22 requested, as we vent back and reviewed the accident and as

23 others have, we c ire convinced that there had not been

| () 24 wrongdoing n -t i I recognize that there have been some

25 exceptions L a tha t in the conclusions of outside

O
!
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/" 1

(-)/
organizations, in general the outside investigations also

2 came to the conclusion that there has not been wrongdoing.

- 3 In this particular instance clearly there had been

4 wrongdoing, and that was an aspect of this that I did act

5 expect. The organization did not expect to find people in

6 the positions that these two individuals were in, having

7 this degree of impropriety in their behavio r.

8 0 By wrc Ndoing do you mean wrongdoing by the two

9 individuals who were caught cheating on the April exams?

10 A Yes.

11 0 And tha t is it?

12 A No. I think that we also identified there had

13 been a cheating incident in the case of one other

- 14 individual. It was not of the same nature and I certainly

15 include tha t in wrongdoing.

16 0 Are you referring to Mr. VV or FF?

17 32. BLAKE: Judge Milho111n. what I would like an

18 opportunity to do at this point is to show to the witness a

19 k ey which identifies by letters the individual employees of

20 the company, if that is all right.

21 HF. DGROSE0Ws Certainly.

22 (Counsel handing document to witness.)

23 (Witness reviewing document.)

() 24 3R. BLAKE: Your question referred to VV and FF?

25 MS. DOROSHOWs Correct.

.

'.
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({} 1 THE WITNESS: I am referring to Mr. VV and he is

2 the individual that I was discussing in my prepared

3 testimony starting with the last paracraph beginning at the

4 bottom of page 9 and continuing on through page 10.

5 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)

6 0 Okay.

7 Turning to page 2 of your testimony, you state

8 that you imposed your views on many others.

9 MR. BLAKE: I am sorry.

10 Mr. Arnold, did you say at the bottom of page 9

11 and the top of page 107

12 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, I did. Let me check.

13 MR. BLAKE: And was your answer VV?

14 THE WITNESSs If it was, it should have been FF.

15 MR. BLAKE: Thank you.

16 BY MS. DOBOSHOWs (Resuming)

17 Q FF?

18 A Yes.

19 0 Okay.

20 On page 2 you state that you imposed your views on many

21 others . Could you be a little bit more specific there?

22 What do you mean by you imposed your views on many others?

23 A As I establish company policies and as I impose

() 24 disciplinary action on those tha t de via te f rom the policies,

25 I consider that to be imposing my judoments on them.

O
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(} 1 Q Do you --

2 A I think that also it is clear tha t during the

3 ordinary course of business, that many decisions have moral

4 and ethical implications to them and those decisions also

5 reflect my own value system, my own value judgments, and I

6 thin that can also clearly be a case of imposing them upon

7 the organization.

8 Q Do you believe that your decisions and policies
8

9 regarding chea ting have been imposed on many others?

10 A Well, if by " impose" you mean have they been put

11 in place in resistance to many others, I have to answer that

12 in the nega tive. If by " impose" do they reflect ey views

13 and my judgments which are then in fact institutionalized in
i

N- 14 our policies, then the answer is yes. I do not sense any

15 lack of support within the organization for the policies

16 tha t I have in those areas.

17 0 Do you believe that the operators at TF.I-1 respect

18 your decisions and your policies regarding cheating?

19 A Yes, ma'am.

20 0 Does that include your policies reoarding their

21 duty to inform management of cheating or possible instances

22 of cheating?

23 A Yes, ma'am, I do believe they respect that policy.

() 24 Q What evidence do you have that they do respect
4

25 that policy?

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345
'

- _ , _ - . - .



~

23,609

(]) 1 A The volunteering of rumors which varicus ones .had

2 heard in the course of the interviews which were conducted

3 which I describe in my testimony at pages 8 and 9, I believe.

4 0 Well, doesn't your policy regarding individuals' '

5 duties to inform management of instances of cheating,

6 doesn't that extend beyond situations where individuals are

7 interviewed? I mean --

8 A Yes, it does, and I think that we also have the

9 instances of identification of rumors to us prior to the

10 interviews being conducted. In fact, that really was the

11 way in which we became aware of the rumors, is because of

12 individuals within the orga nization tha t ca me f o rwa rd to

13 identif y that.

14 But I think that the confidence tha t there is respect

15 for those policies also is found in the response of many

16 people in the course of discussions, in the course of group

17 meetings as well as individual interviews of one on one

18 where I know of no exception that in addressing those issues

19 specifically with the individuals, they did not agree that

20 if they knew of any cheating they would inform us.

21 Q Wel, would you expect them to say otherwise to

22 y ou ? I mean there is a difference, don't you agree, between

23 someone agreeing that they will do something and their

; () 24 actually doing it?

25 A Well, certainly. You know that possibility also

O.
(_/
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() 1 exists. I might clarify that these are interviews that were

2 conducted by other members within the organization beside

(~'g 3 myself, so they were not, with the exception of two
V

4 individuals , interviews with me specifically in a one-on-one

5 case or one-on-one situation. I was involved in a number of

6 the group meetings.

7 I think that the hypothetical of whether they are

8 going to naturally agree with the boss in what they say is a

9 hard one to argue against, but on the other hand I think

10 tha t our employees over time have demonstrated very much

11 their degree of independence of thought, their degree of

12 independence of action in terms of what they thought they

13 should be doing.

O' 14 And so I am not really concerned about the

15 intimidation of them by the question coming from management.

16 0 You are no t concerned.

17 A In terms of the aoility to get a good indication

18 of their true feelings, so to speak, no, I am not. We have

19 been told quite bluntly of instances in instances where

20 employees disagreed with the management's positions, and Ii

21 woul not have it otherwise.

22 0 Well, how do you reconcile all of that with the

23 f act tha t there were certain people who did not come forward

() 24 with wha t they knew of as rumors of cheating until they were

25 specifically interviewed?

O
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() 1 A I do not think that there is any question that

2 bef ore we had the knowledge that came out of the NRC's

{J-)
3 grading of the examinations from April, that people's

4 sensitivity to the significance of those kinds of rumors was

5 less than what we would have likei it to have been.

6 And I think that as we have conducted our internal

7 investigations as well as what has been shown by the NRC,

8 that rumors by and large did in f act have little substance

9 to them and I think they were the kind of casual

10 conversa tion in which people did not really f eel they were

11 being informed of something, that they did not sense that

12 they had knowledge about something, and that it was the type

13 of situa tion in which it wa s ea sy to be less than sensitive

O 14 to the significance of it than, as I say, we would desire.

15 I think that since the first of August in the

16 events that have taken place that sensitivity has changed

17 d ra ma tically , and I think that we have seen a response on

18 the part of the employees that reflects tha t change.

19 Q Okay. I.probably will pick up on that a little

20 bit late r, but I will continue on with your writter-

21 testimony here.

22 You state that the use of nuclear energy is

23 critically dependen t on the integrity of th e people

() 24 designing, building, operating and maintaining nuclear

25 f acilities. In what way?

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC.

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W, WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

-. __ ._. - - _ . _ _ _ _ - . _ __-



23,612

() 1 A I do not think you can use a technology that has

2 the degree of complexity or the potential f or aff ecting the

3 public unless there is confidence on the part of the public

4 and of those that are concerned or those that are involved

5 with the technology in the integrity of the people that are

6 doing those kinds of activities, that are in fact utilizing

7 tha t technology. I felt that way since I initially became

8 involved with it. I feel even more strongly today than I

9 did before.

10 0 Do you think that the integrity of some of these

11 individuals has been called into question in the past couple

12 of years, specifically with regard to the accident and

13 cheating incidents ?
;

(Jg
' 14 A I think there ha ve certainly been assertions by

15 some concerning the integrity of the people that have been

16 involved with Three Mile Island , but I think that the

17 overwhelming majority of the investigation reports have come

18 to the conclusion that the people did act with integrity;

19 and I think tha t to me personally, while it is a little
!

20 harder to provide in the way of objective evidence, I found

|

|
21 very reassuring the universal reaction as far as I know tha t

22 when people were involved with our employees in the course

23 of investigations, reviews, evaluations, they were
|

() 24 singularly impressed with the openness, straichtforwardness,

25 f rankness of our employees in discussing what were obviously

O
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(' } 1 some very difficult problems.

2 Q So are you sayino you do not believe that the

3 integrity of these people has been called into question, forD~J
4 example, with the cheating incident?

5 A Well, you specifically referred to the accident,

6 and I guess I am not sure I understand what you mean by

7 called i 'to question. If you include within that

8 characterization that some people lost their confidence and

9 their trustworthiness, you know clearly that is the case.

10 But by that if you mean do I believe that the outcome of the

11 accident investiga tions and the review of the accident

12 itself indicates that the integrity of our people was

13 questionable, then the answer in my opinion is clea rly no.

14 I do not think that we can apply a standard for

15 determination of integrity of absolute perfection. None of

16 us can f ulfill that standa rd . And yet I think undoubtedly

17 all of us in this room consider ourselves people of

18 integrity, and I think that we make judgments and society

19 m ak t , judgments as to what constitutes acting with integrity.

20 I think clearly the two individuals that were

21 identified as cheating on the NRC exam initially were wrong

22 and their individual person' l integrity becomes suspect as aa

23 result of their willingness to take part in the kind of

() 24 action that they did. But I do not generalize from that and.

25 I do not conclude from the internal investigations that we

O
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(]) 1 have done that there is a basis for not having confidence

2 that our employees lack integrity.

3 0 You state that there could be no nuclear power
- --

4 program without confidence that such integrity exists. Do

5 you think the people who live in this area had confidence in

6 the integrity of the people running Three Mile Island?

7 A Ny judgment is that the local people are split on

8 that issue. I think that the confidence on the part of th e

9 public is slightly better than 50-50 in the information that

10 we have developed, but I do not think there is any question

11 in my mind that the number that have ' concerns of a

12 significant problem with the company are of concern to us,

13 a nd the ones we have been trying to address by our

I 14 perf ormance and by the way in which we approach carrying out

15 our activities at Three Mile Island.

16 0 So you do not believe that it is necessary that

17 people have 100 percent confidence.
,

18 A I guess I do not think it is possible for people,

19 the general population to have 100 percent confidence in

20 anything .

21 0 But 50-50 to you is okay.

22 A No, I do not think I would cha racterize it as

23 being okay. I do not -- you know, I think it is like a lot

() 24 of other of our experiences in the world. We keep striving

25 to improve the situation, and if we were 80-20, we would

O
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1 still be trying to improve the situation. If we were 90-10

2 we would be trying to improve it.

3 0 Do you think what you just said_is inconsistent

4 with your statement that nuclear power programs cannot exist-

5 without -- no nuclear power program can exist without

6 confidence , without -- let me see what it says again --

7 there can be no nuclear power progan without confidence that
,

8 such integrity in fact exists.

9 A I do not think what I have said is inconsistent

10 with that statement at all.

11 0 Okay.

12
,

13

14
i

i 15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

0 24

25

O
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1 Q Okay. You state that cheating or other actionsQ
2 that violate the public trust cannot be tol era t e d . What do

,

3 rou mean by "other actions" ?
J,

4 A I think that we have an obligation to perform our

5 activities, at Three Mi.'e Isli.1d with integrity, and I think

6 the implications of tilat go to essentially everything that

7 we do. And I can sit here I guess for several minutes and

8 list specific examples, if that would be helpful. But I

9 intended to indica te by tha t statement that we do have a

10 very broad-based trust. We have an obligation to fulfil

11 that trust, and those things whica do not fulfil that trust

! 12 will not be tolerated.
.

13 Q Well, do you include, as an example of one of

14 these other actions the incident which occurred in July '79

15 where one individual handad in exam answers written by

18 another?

17 A Yes, ma'am, I would, but probably not in the

18 context which you are suggesting. So I would like to

19 volunteer information if you are not going to pursue it

20 f urthe r.

21 Q Go ahead.

22 A I think, first of all, that the incident in July

| 23 o f 1979 is looked at by many differently than it was viewed

24 a t that time and is still viewed by me. I think there is

25 the assumption on the part of others from various things

O
1
l
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O 1 that I have seen that that should be viewed as a cheating

2 incident and that it should be therefore evaluated and

n 3 responded to as a cheating incident.
U

4 I did not evaluate that at the time as an incident

5 of cheating, and I still do not believe that with what we

6 know at this time and knew at that time that that judgment

7 is inappropriate. To me -- let me explore. I perhaps

8 misunderstcod so broadly that what I say does not fit into

9 context.

10 Let me say that I think that what was done in the

11 July 1979 incident was wrong, and I insisted on a response

12 that reflected that it was wrong. But it seems to me that

13 to characterize something as cheating one has to look at the

14 m otiva tion and one does have to look at wha t the intent

15 was .

16 And while I agree that arguments could be made --

17 excuse me -- could be made on both sides of the issue, as I

18 reviewed the inf orma tion tha t I had available at that time

19 and the judgments and evaluations that had been made by

20 mem bers of my staf f at that time, and as I have reviewed the

21 situa tion since th en , I still feel that, while Mr. VV -- and

22 I think I am raferring to the right individual in this case

i 23 -- M r . VV acted improperly, he did not make any attempt to

O 24dieguise whet he had dene.

25 He was straightforward in identifying, explaining

O
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Q 1 what he had done, and he gave an explanation for why he

2 thought it was appropriate. That to me in effect took it

3 out of the realm where it should be judged as cheating,(q/
4 1.e., I did not feel that he had the intent to deceive the

5 people to whom he was turning in the work.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Mr. Arnold, excuse me. I am not

7 sure I understood your 1ast response. You said that you do

8 not now consider this to be an incident of cheating, or did

9 you say the contrary?

10 THE WITNESS 4 No, I still do not classif y this in

11 my mind as an incident of cheating.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN All right.

13 THE WITNESS: I could go on as far as, you know,

14 my evaluation and my response, if you would like.

15 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)

16 0 We might get into that particular incident a

17 little later. So --

18 A Fine.

19 0 So why don 't I just move on.

20 What would you characterize as appropriate steps

21 to prevent cheating?

22 A I think appropriate steps to prevent cheating vill

23 depend upon the circumstances. But in gene ra1, if we are

O 24 te1 kine ehout cheetino en exeminetions eoecifice111, es

25 opposed to other situations which comnonly are classified as

O
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1 cheating, I would respond that way, if that is what the

2 question is.

3 0 Fe]1, do you think that if you caught someone
v

4 cheating , that you could maintain the public trust by'

5 keeping that person employed with the company?

6 A Yes.

7 0 Why?

8 A Because I think, as in almost any item of

9 wrongdoing, there are matters of degree, there are matters

10 of circumstances that need to be taken into account in

11 determining the proper response. And if we were to assume

12 tha t an absolute standard -- any f alling short of the mark

13 destroyed the confidence that one had in an individual, then

O 14 I submit tha t we would all fail to meet that test.

15 I think that we probably in our experience

16 understand and assimilate that in our interaction with

17 o th ers , and I think th a t , provided the eompany's response is

18 appropriate to the situation and it is clear the company

19 does not condone nor tolerate in any sense improper action,

20 and that they are responsible in taking action to make that

21 clear, that the public can have confidence and does have

22 confidence that the employees of the company can be

23 continued to be trusted without us having to discharge every

24 employee that ever falls short of the mark in any way.

25 0 Do you believe that a responso by the company to a

O
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1 cheating incident depends at all upon the publicity the(')
2 incident receives?

3 A Well, I think that, you know, my reaction is that
)

~J
4 answer can be very self-serving. I recognize that. I guess

5 the most communicative resporse I can make is that I have

6 tried as we have dealt with these problems, as well as

7 having -- dealing with other problems where discipline is

8 involved , to not bias my response by what the public's

9 reaction to the response would be, but to deal with it

10 f airly in terms of the accountability the employee has for

11 the f ailure to perform properly.
s

12 Q Do you think publicity has ever entered into any

13 o f the decisions that you have made thus f ar in any

14 instances of cheating or possible instances?

15 A I am comfortable with my own conscience that it

16 has not. I might certainly acknowledge tha t there are

17 others that suspect it has, but I do not believe it has.

18 C Okay. You state that --

19 A Let me -- let me be sure that tha t is understood.
20 When I am talking about that, I am talking about

21 non-employee perception and response to it. Certainly, as

22 we administer discipline within the company, the two

23 purposes of our discipline are to instruct other employees

() 24 and to provide guidance and information to them on what we

25 expect, as well as, obviously, to provide instruction to the
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(]) 1 individual.

2 So certainly many times the discipline that we
,

3 would impose is influenced by the need to meet that

4 objective. But I am not including that in terms of deciding
,

5 the question understood really to be referring to

6 non -company people's perception of the action we took.

7 0 You speak about a philosophy that management.-- I

8 guess that management will not tolerate cheating, and that

9 this philosophy is set forth in corporate documents. What

10 documents are you referring to?

11 A Well, when someone first joins the company they

12 are given a briefing by their supervisor, which includes

13 their responsibilities for doing their job properly and

O 14 includes identifying examples of things for which

15 disciplinary action, including discharge, could be taken.

16 The f act that the company requires them to act with

17 integrity I think is clear fron that briefing.

18 We have a standard form which we use for

19 documenting the imposition of discipline on our hourly

20 employees, which specifically lists the rea sons f or the

21 discipline , and such things as dishonesty are included in

22 the listing.

23 We have, at a more senior level, in the sense tha t

() 24 it does not apply as far down through the hierarchy of the

25 organiza tion , a policy on conflict of interest which makes

t-)
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1 it clear that the performance of the management and theQ
2 involvement of the management in activities outside the

3 business should not create conflicts with their obligations

4 to the company.

5 Those types of things set, I think, a tone within

6 the organization which clearly signals to everybody their

7 obligation to perform and to act with integrity, and

8 cheating is clearly not consistent with that.

9 Q Well, you state, I believe it is understood and

10 agreed to by all levels of management. Do you think it is

11 possible for a management individual to be involved in

12 cheating ?

13 A One of the things I think that has hampered many

O 14 of the discussions is use of the term " management." I do

15 not think that is an unambiguous term and perhaps this would

18 be one case where it would be helpful if I understood what

17 you were including in management.

18 0 Well, how would you define management?

19 A We generally define management as being all of our

20 exempt supervisory and management employees. We frequently

21 include -- let me restate thst.

22 All of our exempt employees which are in positions

23 of supervision, either over hourly people or over other

O 24 suoervisocr emotorees, end in the eenere11 zed termine1oor to

25 include professional people who are not actually in a

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 V'RGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345

_ _ _ _ _ _ . _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ - _ _ _ - - _ _ _ _ _



_ _ ,

23,623

() 1 supervisory role but are exempt employees. So that I would

2 say that the most common usage on our part is represented by

3 eff ectively including all exempt employees.

4 Now, if we want to use that definition, that is an

5 appropriate one for the question. In fact, for any

6 definition I think the answer to your question has to be

7 yes, certainly someone can be involved with cheating.

8 0 You do believe that your policy is understood by

9 everyone, all management people, and agreed to?
,

10 A Yes, I do. I really do not think that there would

11 be any Lembers of our management that I am aware of that

12 would state, I think cheating is okay, I do not think there

13 is anything wrong with cheating. If I had a person that I

14 f elt had that attitude, I would not continue to use him as a

15 member of management. I do not think I would continue to

16 use hin as an employee of the company.

17 0 Well, I guess an individual can always, as I said

18 bef ore, can always agree to you that they do not support

19 cheating , but I guess someone's actions are a little bit

20 different than that.

21 Do you think that -- I guess you have already said

22 you think it is possible -- that someone in your management

23 could be involved in cheating?

() 24 A When one puts it in terms of the hypothetical, I
i

25 do not think that I would claim, nor do I act on the

O
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(]) 1 premise, that no one can fall short of the expectations,

2 their own or ours, or no one -- let me state that again

3 because I think I stated it improperly.

4 That no one will fulfil 100 percent of the time
.

S their expectation or ours. And so in that sense I have to

6 agree that there can be instances when any individual,

7 including myself, could fail to do what is expected, because

8 I do not think that that generalization of the kind of

9 condition of mankind is the basis upon which we challenge

10 the integrity of individuals or that it is the basis upon

11 whic we challenge the integrity of an organization.

12 We look for a lot of other discriminators and

13 indicators for making those judgments.

14 Q Do you believe, for example, that Gary Miller

15 understands and agrees and acts consistently with that

16 policy?

17 A Yes, ma'am.

18 0 Michael Ross?

19 A Yes, ma 'am .

20 0 Vr. VV?

21 A Yes, ma'am.

22 Q Okay.

23 A I would qualify, in acting consistently with it,

() 24 again that the action of Mr. VV in July 1979 war wrong. I

25 think that he would agree that, in light of his

}!
|
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(]) 1 understanding now of the requirements, it was wrong. And I

2 think he would agree that it was very poor judgment on his

3 part at the time he did it, even with his understanding of

4 the requirements then.

5 But I think in July of 1979, as well as now, if

6 you asked Mr. VV, did he believe it was inappropriate and

7 vrong for an employee of the company to break the trust that

8 resided in them as an employee of the company, whether I

9 asked or anyone else asked, I am confident Mr. VV would ha ve

10 said breaking such a trust was wrong and I am opposed to it,

11 I understand it is wrong.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Excuse me, Mr. Arnold. Perhaps

13 a point of clarifica tion is in order now.

O' 14 Would you say tha t Mr. VV at the time of the

15 incident in 1979 was a member of management according to

16 your definition ?

17 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

{
i 18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Is Mr. VV still a member of

19 nanagement?

20 THE WITNESS: Within that definition of being an

21 exempt employee, but he is not in a supervisory capacity and

- 22 he has not been since the July 1979 incident.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Thank you.

() 24 THE WITNESS: In fact, I would add that he was

25 removed from a supervisory position as a result of that
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(]) 1 incident and other indicators of performance.

2 BY MS. DOROSHOW: (Resuming)

3 0 Turning to page 3 of your testimony, you state

4 that it is our policy that any cheating in the operation in

5 its broadest sense of our nuclear plants will not be

6 tolerated. Could you explain what,you mean by that, "will

7 not be tolerated"?

8 A I did not pick up specifically on the page where

9 that statement is.

10 Q At the very top.

11 A If you go down further in that same paragraph to

12 the last sentence, I state tha t , "I believe no wrongdoing

13 should be permitted to go unaddressed by management." And 1

14 think that the thought that I am trying to convey there is

15 that it does not really matter what the action is that is

16 improper or how incidental or perhaps relatively trivial it

17 is, it still should be addressed.

18 It can be addressed anywhere from the standpoint

19 of a look of disapproval to an on the spot oral reprimand or

20 correction, to -- up to the whole range of responses that

21 would include in our case discharge. It would go beyond

22 tha t if the wrongdoing was of a criminal nature, where we

23 would press criminal charges.

() 24 And I think that all acts of wrongdoing should be

25 responded to, and I think they need to be responded to with

O
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(]) 1 an appropriate response, but I do not think that there is

2 any aspect of it -- and th e reason that I said cheating in

/~S 3 its broadest sense is because I really wanted to broaden the
U

4 sense in which we were looking at these issues.

5 I think that a person filling out a document such

6 that it does not represent what it was intended to represent

7 is a form of cheating, and that is the type of sense that I

8 wanted to include by referring to cheating in its broadest

9 sense.

10 BY MS. DOBOSHOW: (Resuming)

11 Q And yet you do not think that someone handing in

12 someone else 's exam answers is cheating?

13 A I do not think you can make the judgment with that
,

- 14 limited description of the circumstances. I think that the

15 understanding of what the document or what the -- what the

16 questions represen ted and wha t the answers represented is

17 necessary to identify whether that is cheating.

or let18 I guess the analogy I would draw is that --

19 me perhaps give some background. I had understood at the

20 time of July 1979 that part of our training program included

21 provision f or people making up classroom assignments with

22 what I would generally characterize as correspondence type

23 courses. With that general understanding of it, it was not

O) 24 inconceivable to me that the answering of the questions that\

25 were associated with those assignments are viewed in the

O
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/~N 1 context of what I guess I would generally consider to be the
V

2 equivalent of homework assignments.

3 I think it is inappropriate for people to turn in

4 homework that is not their own. If they know it is to be

5 their own work, then to turn in homework that is not their

6 own work is cheating.

7 But I think you -- the explanation given by Mr. VV

8 at that tim e , the way in which it was given, the lack of any

to disguise that someone9 attempt on his part to disguise --

10 else had filled out the answers, all mitiga ted in terms of

11 making the judgment that he was being truthful with us in

12 giving his reason for why he thought it was all right.

13 0 You stated that a mong the appropriate responses in

14 -- you would consider a look of disapproval to be an

15 appropriate response to cheating; is that correct?

16 A Cheating in its broadest sense, yes. And I think

17 again, when one gets down to looking at the very fine

18 structure that exists in our day to day activities, one can

19 quickly get into situations where we would all accept that

20 judgments may vary as to whether the action was improper or

21 n o t .

22 I think that we all agree that what Mr. FF did was

23 wrong. We would characterize it as cheating. I think it

() 24 was certainly not of the same nature as wha t Mr. W and Mr. 0

25 were involved with, which also clearly was chea ting.

O
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1 I think that, as I indicated, tha t as you get into(}
2 reviewing and looking at human behavior, you get into a very

3 wide spectrum of actions and activities, and in some cases3

J
4 it may be a situation where the individual is doing

5 something which I consider in the broadest senso to be

6 cheating , that he does not -- that a look of disapproval is

7 suf ficient for giving him my perception of it, imposing my

8 views.

9 Q Could you give me an example of an instance where

10 you feel that would be an appropriate response?

11 A Well, I have a difficult time when it comes to

12 talking in the context of examinations to think of such an

13 e xa mple , quite f rankly. I can look at cheating in its

14 broader sense, as I said, and I suppose an example that

15 might come to mind is where a person may fill out a form

16 tha t -- in which he is entering some information that is not

17 particularly critical information, in which he perhaps uses
.

18 inf ormation tha t is somewha t da ted in terms of minutes and

19 of context, and a correction of the inappropriateness of

20 t h a t and the extent to which we want that document to

21 precisely represent or exactly represent what it was

22 expected to be is probably an appropriate response.
>

23 0 Has this ever happened?

() 24 A I cannot recall any instances in the employment

25 that I have had with the GPU system. But I certainly sense

'

|
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1 that in the course of giving direction and supervision to
[}

2 people while I would be on watch in the Navy -- in the Navy

. 3 program when I was on active duty, that you know, that is

4 part of.the direction and structure of supervision of

5 personnel.

6 0 You say that if management is to be faulted, it
|

| 7 would be that we either failed to enunciate this policy

8 explicitly enough or we failed to establish and enforcs the

9 necessary safeguards. Do you believe this is a serious flaw

10 on the part of management?

11 A Well, the consequences have clearly been serious.

12 I am not clear which context you are asking f or the judgment

13 to be made, and I guess I would ask for the clarification of
|

- 14 the question.

15 0 Well, I guess I am sort of asking for a,

|
|
! 16 clarification of your testimony.
i

17 A Well, if you would like amplification of the
|

18 sta tement in the testimony, I think tha t in retrospect we

19 recognize that we did not provide the degree of written

20 instruction and discussic s with individuals and with classes
21 a nd the people taking examinations tha t explicitly

22 enunciated the policy that we had. And we have subsequently

23 provided such enunciation of it.

() 24 0 Well, was this not a serious flaw, but was in your

25 opinion this a serious fault in not doing these things?
|

|

1
!
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1 A I still think -- you know, that question is
(" }

2 unclear to me. The consequences of it I think have been

3 quite serious.

4 Q So it is more that the-consequences were serious

5 and therefore you should be f aulted for tha t, but not the

6 f act tha t you failed to do these things? You should not be

7 f aulted for your f ailure?

8 A No, I think we are miscommunicating. I thought

9 you -- I thought you asked whether it was a serious

10 deficiency, and now I understand you to be saying, is that a

11 deficiency for which management should be seriously or I

12 guess greatly criticized for. And that is where I am having

13 difficulty understanding the question.

(--) 14 Q Do you believe it was a serious deficiency, an

15 important deficiency?

16 A I think in light of what we know today it was

17 certainly a very important deficiency to us. It -- it has

18 to be considered to be serious in the sense that the

19 consequences of it have been serious. If one, however, were

20 to look at that issue in terms of in effect what is the

21 accountability of the organization f or having had tha t

22 deficiency exist, I think that is a completely dif ferent

23 question .

() 24 And I think that in judging -- making that

25 j udgment , one needs to look additional circumstances and

O
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(~) 1 needs to look at other efforts the company was making, other
V

2 activities of the company, other elements of their

3 performance , which I think all bear on the judgment of what

4 conclusions do you make as a result of that deficiency

5 existing.

6 Q .So your answer is, yes, it was a serious

7 deficiency?

8 A Yes, in the sense in which I have identified

9 deficiency.

10 0 Well, why did it happen?

11 A Well, obviously -- you know, I am speculating. I

12 do not know that I know more assuredly than anyone else

13 knows as to why -- why it happened. But I certainly have

14 formed a number of judgments about it.

15 I think that probably the underlying cause is that

16 as we looked at our employees as individuals and

17 particularly looked at those that we had in positions as

18 responsible as the licensed operators on th e plant, we

19 trusted them. We would not have had them in that position

20 if we did not trust them.

21 And I think that in our looking at ther as

22 individuals and the confidence and the trust that we placed

23 in them, we failed to adequately acknowledge that when you

() 24 take any group of individuals in the aggrecate you have got

25 to expect there is going to be some occasions of falling

O
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1 short. And so that we failed to be sufficiently sensitive{)
2 to the need to keep in front of them the trust that was

3 placed in them, the need that existed for them to fulfil
7-
V).

4 that.

S Without question, we failed to adequately

6 systematize the process fo! administering the exams 'o

7 discourage the people f rom improper conduct. And I think
,

8 that, as I say, it grew out of a general confidence and an

9 attitude that we had towards our people, which I think tha t ,

10 had we stopped and thought about it sufficiently, we would

11 have realized we needed to put additional safeguards in

'

12 place.

13 I think perhaps another contributor was that we

14 were in the process of not only restructuring the training

15 program itself , but we were also in the process of

16 rebuilding the training department, restaffing it, expanding

17 it tremendously, and our primary attention was being

18 directed towards improving the quality and the scope of the

19 training d e p a r tm en t , includin,q improving the capabilities

20 and depth of the training department staff. And in the

21 course of doing that, we did not pick up on this point.

22 I think frankly those are the two major reasons in

23 a y judgment as to why that deficiency existed.

() 24 0 so are you saying that your policy tha t cheating

25 will not be tolerated has always been . clearly the policy of
1
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(]) 1 the company?

2 A I would like to restate that. I think that we did

3 not clearly enunciate that the policy of the company was not

4 to cheat. I do not think there is any question in my mind

5 whatsoever that ten years sgo, eight years ago, five years

6 ago, two and a half years sgo, if you asked any one of our

7 employees, does the company have a policy -- is it the

8 company 's policy to cheat, they would have said no. And if

9 you had asked them, is it the company's policy not to cheat,
i

10 they would have said yes.

11 But we were not providing the articulation of tha t

12 as clearly as would have been desirable and is desirable.

13 0 And by not articulating it in that way, do you

14 believe that it is possible that then people did act

15 inconsistently with that policy because it was not

16 articula ted to them?

17 A I do not think that I would make that cause and

18 eff ect relationship. I think that certlinly, had we been

19 dcing it, we would have lessened the probability cf it

20 h appening. I think that we do have an obligation to make it
.

21 clear, and I think that in as much as we had not done so to

22 the extent that it was appropriate, as we viewed it even in
,

23 retrospect, to have done so, we felt that that could have

() 24 contributed to why it happened.

25 Certainly it did not provide the kind of hindrance

,
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l
1

1 or restraint that was available to us. What would have+

2 happened had we been very clear and very articulate about

3 it, I do not know. I do not think you can make that single

: 4 cause and effect type relationship.
!

5 We clearly felt and do feel that we could have
!

1

| 6 done a better job in that particular aspect to -- which may

7 vell have prevented it.
!

'

f 8 0

| 9
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(])
'

1 C Okay.

2 Why were you so personally involved with your

-- 3 company's investigations into cheating this year? Did you

4 f eel a personal responsibility to become involved?

5 A I felt a personal responsibility. I do not know

6 if I felt a personal responsibility to become involved in

7 the ways in which I did, but I was concerned from the

8 beginning as to what the implications might be, and

9 certainly I felt that in the course of the various

10 investigations that would be conducted, there would be a

11 need to understand the involvement of people at all levels

12 of the organization if any involvement existed.

13 So that I felt that in order to give everyone the

O 14 best oprortunity to find out what happened as well as to

15 provide the maximum protection to the company of suspicions

16 that management was working this in a way which tended to

17 submerge it or cover it up or let the problem in effect be

18 managed in a non-complimentary way down within the

19 organiza tion, that I should assume the role in this which I

20 subsequently did so that I coud take, in effect, personal

21 aontrol of the way in which we conducted our own

22 investigations, and I took personal control of the way in

23 which we involved people within the management structure in

() 24 those investigations.

25 It frankly had a lot of negatives to it because it

O
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/~T 1 was interpreted by some levels of management as a lack of
U

2 confidence in them, which I did not have, but we had an

3 unknown here which had priority in consideration as to how

4 we dealt with this.

5 0 In your testimony you say the company needs to

6 know about problems and all the circumstances relating to

7 problems. What mechanism do you have in place in your

8 company to ensure that this is done?

9 A We have numerous mechanisms. Perhaps that

to particular sentence is somewhat misunderstood based on your
- -- .

11 question , but let me address your question and we can come

12 back to the context of the sentence if that is desirable.

13 But we first of all attempt .tc conduct all of ( ar activities

14 in a way tha t gives inherent visibility to wha t is

15 happening. We provide documentation of events, of what

16 people do, provide ongoing records of the activities within

17 the plant, and here I am really talking about plant events

18 and plan t-related activities.

19 We have a great deal of instrumentation within the

20 plant that captures physical data, including the timing, the

21 actual clock time and sequence of things that occur. In

22 addition to that, we utilize our quality assurance program

23 a nd other kinds of safety groups to review what is going on

() 24 within the plant. The Quality Assurance Department in

25 particular reviews specific records, and thay also observe

%

%
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('T 1 the activities while they a re being carried out.
U

2 In terms of being able to have some confidence

3 that if something is not being done th e way we think it is

4 and there is the opportunity for that to not have visibility

5 to us, and we have someone who knows it but maybe is not

6 able to get the attention of his supervision or perhaps is

7 unwilling for various reasons to bring it up with his

8 supervision, we provided the role of c.mbudsman in the

9 Nuclear Safety Assessment Department where we have an

10 individual designated.

11 We have a formal procedure which provides that

12 people can make reports to that ombudsman on a confidential

13 basis. The ombudsman is directed to pursue whatever issues
~s

14 are brought up by the individual to the point where he can-

15 make a judgment as to whether there is in fact a response by

16 the organization needed that is not being carried out, and

17 then depending on the nature of it, it is either taken up

18 with managemen t, with senior management of the company, or

19 it is taken up within the management structure for pursuing

20 the a c ti vitie s . And the response that is necessary is given

21 visibility although the individual that flaqqed it to us can

22 be held confidential if he desires.

23 The ombudsman routinely reports to me on issues

() 24 tha t have been identified to him in this way.

25 0 Do you think the ombudsman system is working?

O
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() 1 A I do not think that we have yet been able to give

2 people as much I guess awareness of it as I want to have.

3 We are an organization of about 2400 people. I chink many
)

4 of them perhaps do not realize as fully as vs would like

5 them to, even though they nigh t, if you ar2 them the

6 question specifically, would say yes, I am familiar with the

7 ombudsman.

8 As well as having the procedure, we have run an

9 article in the company newspaper about the function. The'

10 ombudsman has been to the various units, met with members of

11 the supervisory staff and the hourly people to try to get

12 some visibility, some awareness of him. So I think it is the

13 type of activity within the company that develops with time,

14 and it is relatively new to us and I think the pe ople 's

15 awareness of it reflects that.

16 But in General I thin,t it has served a useful

17 purpose to us to date. It was established, incidentally, in

18 September of 1980, and I think my confidence in its .

19 viability will increase as the organization matures.

20 0 So you do not think that the office of ombudsman

21 is being properly used yet and it has been in effect for

22 o ve r a y ea r.
,

|
l

! 23 A I think " properly" is the wrong term. I do not

24 think that with the number of new people we have in the

25 organization and the wide range of other kinds of activities

O
|
|
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1 that are going on, that I could be comfortable that it is(}
2 being used as f ully as it has the capability to be used, and

3 that I, however, do not have any indications that it is not

4 being used when it should be.

5 It really is more the absence of enough tradition

6 with it, enough history with it that I can be sure that the

7 organiza tion is utilizing it.

8 I think another aspect of it- though, is in terms

9 of its use is if the organization is responding the way I

10 would hope they would, it would get almost no use. In othe

11 words, people are able to identifysconcerns that they have

12 up through their supervision, they get responses back that

13 satisfy them as to how their concern is being addressed or,

14 if it is not, why it is not.

15 So that in the ideal situation, there is no need

,
16 f or the ombudsman. So I think, you know, any judgment as to

i

17 its use has to be made, again, in the context of to wha t

18 extent is there a need or it because of the disagreements

19 tha t may exist down within the organization as to whether
|

|

20 things are being addressed properly.

21 0 Did anyone ever approach the ombudsman concerning
i

( 22 a ny instances of cheating or rumors of chea+ing?
|

23 A No.

() 24 Q Vny was that? In your opinion, why was that'

25 A Well, in my opinion, as I have indicated 3efore, I

( (
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,

(]) 1 do not think the people were adequately sensitized to the

2 seriousness of rumors that they did hear until after we had

3 the initiation of the NRC's investigation in July. And that

4 subsequent to that, I think tha t people were familiar with

5 rumors felt free to come forward and identify that to

6 company management, which is the way I would hope it would

7 be done, with the single axception of the person whose

8 designation I forget for the moment, who appa rently went

9 directly to the NRC.

10 And I think that perhaps that is another

11 calibration on the extent to which the ombudsman's role is'

12 being utilized sufficiently, and that is what is our.

13 experience , our history with the reports to the NRC on a
s

|
- 14 confidential basis. Frankly, we have very few of them, and

15 certainly there is a great accessibility of the NRC to the

I
| 16 people on our site.

17 (Counsel for TMIA conferring.)

18 Q Okay.

19 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Excuse me. It is 12 o' clock.

20 Do you think this is a convenient breaking point in your

21 cross-examination or would you prefer to finish?

22 MS. DOROSHOWs One clarifying question.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLINs 711 right.

O 24 8I as. oososHow- (sesumino)

25 0 Could you check, are you speaking about Mr. KK?

O
|
|
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1 The individual that you spoke about who vent directly to the{}
2 NBC just now. Would you be able to check in the key just to

3 indicate to us who that individual was?-)
J

4 A I do not know who the individual was. I only have

5 any information on him as a result of having read the NRC's

6 investigation report. Mr. YY, I think, is the designation

7 that has been used for that person in the NRC's reports.

8 C Okay, thank you.

9 A I have no knowledge if he is Mr. KK also or

10 any body else.

11 Q No, Mr. YY is somebody else.

12 MS. DOBOSHOW: I would agree to stop at this point.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

14 We do have a matter to discuss during the lunch

15 break , and that is the specific content of the possible

16 agreement on the terms of sequestration, which might require

17 a longer lunch break than we would normally have. Does two

18 hours sound as if it migh t be sufficient?

19 MR. C1EWETT Yes, I think that should be

20 suf ficient.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN Very well.

22 The hearing shall adjourn until 2:00. Mr. Arnold,

23 you can assume -- well, you have been here during our

() 24 discussions --

25 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. I think I understand the

O
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1 ~~

cf the sequestration2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: --

3 arrangements. I will assume you understana what your

4 obligations are during the lunch break.

5 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Very well.

7 We will brea k for two hours. ,

8 Mr. Blake, did you have a matter that you --
i

S MR. BLAKE4 concern at this point is whether or"

10 not we are to have Mr. Hukill on tap, who would be the next

11 witness, and I have no expectation f or the parties as to the

12 length of cross-examination that they might have for Mr.
i

13 Arnold. I wondered now that we are into it if we could get

14 some sense of that.

15 JUDGE EILHOLLIN: That is a fair request. How

l 16 much longer does TMIA think it will take for Mr. Arnold?
i
i

17 MS. DOROSHOW: A good part of the afternoon, I

18 would think .

19 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. The Aamodts?

20 MR. CLEWETTs We also have a substantial number of

21 questions. I would suspect tha t we would probably need the

i
22 balance of the af ternoon , a t least , to finish with Mr.

23 A rn old . So I think it is probably reasonable to assume tha t

() 24 Mr. Hukill does not need to be on tap today.

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The Commonwealth?

)
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1 MR. ADLER: I am probably in the worst position toQ
2 judge. F.y cross-examination plan has been and will continue

:

3 to be torn apart, so I just cannot predict how many

4 questions I will have lef t. I do not expect it will be

5 longer than an hour.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

7 I think you have your answer.
<

8 We will ad journ until 2 o' clock.

9 (Whereupon, at 12:05 p.m. the hea ring was<

10 recessed , to reconvene at 2:00 p.m. the same day.

1,
11

i 12
!

,

13'

'

O 14

i 15
|

16

| 17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24
s

25

O

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,|NC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345



23,645

h 1 AFTEBN00N SESSION

2 (2404 p.m.)

3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The hearing will come te order.

4 MR. BLAKE. Judge Milhollin, over the lunch hour

5 we have met and have signed the stipulation on;

6 confidentiality. We have also agreed on a form of a

7 protective order which we recommend for you, and you have

8 been provided wit.% a copy of that draf t order which the

9 parties have agreed on.

10 Licensee has provided to the signatories to that

11 stipulation a list of the lettered individuals wnich

12 identif y those lettered individuals by name. We'are also

13 committed to provide additional inf ormation reoarding these

O 14 individuals to the other parties and are endeavoring to put

15 together that information, which we subsequently will

'

16 provide to them. But in the interim, so that they would at

17 least have the keys with the names, we have undertaken to

18 provide such a key.
|

19 Finally, we have talked as well ebout

| 20 sequestration. I think the convercations to date have been

21 f ruitful, but we are not there yet and will need another

22 opportunity to meet at the end of the day today to continue

23 our eff orts to come up with a joint proposal for you on,

) 24 sequestration instructions to both prospective and witnesses

25 a t the ti=* they appear,

i
l
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() 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well, thank you.

2 I take it, then, that there is no further reason

3 f or Mr. Cole to be present, since we have resolved the

4 matter of confidentiality in such a way that the stipulation

5 has been retyped and signed by all parties, or at least will

6 be soon, and that the parties have agreed upon the wording

7 of an order which I now have.

8 Therefore, the only outstanding matter is the

9 formulation of instructions on sequestration, which we

10 anticipate will continue to be negotiated , and there will be

11 a report tomorrow morning by the parties on their progress.

12 Which means we are ready now to continue with the testimony

13 of Mr. Arnold, who has been previously sworn.

O 14 Whereupon,

15 ROBERT C. ARNOLD, .

16 the witness on the stand at the time of recess, resumed the

17 stand and, having been previously duly sworn by the

18 Chairman , was examined and testified f urther as follows:

19 CROSS- EXAMINATION -- R ESU MED

20 SY MS. DOROSHOWs

21 O Mr. Arnold, let's turn to page 3 of your testimony

29at the very bottom, where you state, "Thus we a re f aced with

23 having to balance the conflict that exists between being

() 24 sure people understand they will be held accountable for
!

25 their performance and the constraining influence that this

Ov

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,

400 VIRGINIA AVE., S.W., WASHINGTON, D.C. 20024 (202) 554-2345



23,647

(]) 1 could have on their willingness to be completely frank if

2 they believe their disclosure of information could threaten

(3 3 them or their do-workers."
V

4 The first thing I would like to ask, what threats

5 are you talkinc about in that statement?

6 A The word is not " threat." The word I used was

7 " threaten", and the context of it or the meaning of it is

8 that if the -- or when people understand that their

9 acknowledgment of making mistakes, regardless of the

10 circumstances _.. which they make the mistake, puts them in a

11 situation where they will be held accountable for having

12 made the mistake, that I think generally, if nct always,

13 causes a counterpressure to fully acknowledoing the

O 14 circumstances.

15 And the word " threaten" there is in the sense that

16 if they feel their accountability or the accountability of

17 their co-workers f or the events that took place would lead

18 to some type of action against them, that that, as I see it,

19 would be interpreted by them as threatening them or their
i

l 20 co ;orkers, not in an inappropriate way but as a result of

21 their accountability for what they do.

22 0 Are you talking about disciplinary actions?
|

it may be that, it may be others.'

23 A Well, it may --

() 24 But most normally disciplinary actions, yes. I think the
,

25 sense of the sentence was in terms of the imposition of

! (Z)

|
|
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{]) 1 disciplinary action that we -- that we do and will take when

2 that is appropriate.

3 0 Including possibly terminating their employmen t

4 for some reason ?

5 A In some instances tha t is the appropriate

6 response, yes. It also obviously -- there are o the r kinds

7 of sanctions , as it were. There are sanctions that they may

8 be subject to, under the Nuclear Regulatory Commission

9 regolations. There is a sanction that is applied by society

10 when they aisapprove of something that somebody has done,

11 disapprove of something that somebody has done.

12 I think +here is a variety of sanctions that may

13 potentially come into play in a given set of circumstances,

14 0 The ombudsman system that you set up, how doec

15 that interplay with your philosophy of balancing these

16 conflicts and taking action, I guess after balancing?

17 A Well, I do not think the ombudsman really comes

18 into play in the discussion I have in my testimony with

19 regard to balancing this conflict. I do not think the

l 20 ombudsman applies to either one, two or three, because you

21 k n o w , as I listed them in my testimony at the top of page 4,t

l

| 22 rather, the ombudsman comes into play more when someone is

23 aware of some information which, for whatever reason, they

() 24 would like to be sure that there is awareness of that or

25 kno yledg e of that information a t a higher level of

()
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1 management without them being identified as a source of it.
(~}

2 I do not really see them as being particularly ;

!
3 coupled together in my mind, the ombudsman function and the

4 way in which we try to minimize the effect of this inherent

5 conflict that I describe on the bottom of page 3 and the top

6 of page u.

7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I would like to break in here

8 just a second. I realize that the parties do have a right
i

9 to engage in cross-examination which they f eel is usef ul,

10 which each party feels is useful. However, I will have to

11 admit that these questions are rather unspecific. And if we

12 had forever to try this case it would not be important to

13 make sure they were all specific, perhaps in the beginning.

14 But we only have a limited amount of time and we

15 have a lot of very specific information in front of us. So

16 I would just suggest to you that you should decide how to

17 use your time to maximize the most fruitful areas of

18 inq uiry .

19 MS. DOROSHOW Okay.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: So with that, I just thcught it

21 would be time to let you know what I was thinking.

22 MS. DOROSHOWs Fine.

23 BY MS. DOROSHOW: (Resuming)

() 24 0 I would like to ask why you belie ve a balancing is

25 necessary at all?

O)%
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1 A I have tried to make it clear in the writeup, b it t()
2 let me perhaps try to say it in different words. We cannot

3 be sure that we understand what has taken place within the

4 plant and its activities. That goes just not to the kind of

5 situation that these hearings are addressing, that of

6 examinations, but it goes to plant upset conditions, the

7 situations where we may find equipment malfunction and it is

8 not clear why the equipment may have malfunctioned.

9 It goes to the confidence we have in our records,

10 that they currently reflect what has been done within the

11 plant with the systems and for optimizing public safety

12 issues. It is extremely important that we have full access

13 to all the detailed information that exists. We need all
O
\~/ 14 the f actual information that exists, regardless of who has

15 i t.

16 And I think -- that is , I guess it seems somewhat

17 obvious to me that the interests of safety are best served

18 when everyone has confidence that full disclosure of all

19 f actual information is available. Frequently the factual

20 inf ormation that one wants, one desires, one needs, is known

21 only through the identification, the discussion, the

22 disclosure of it by individuals.

23 Sometimes we have other indications of what

() 24 probably took place or what was probably tae situation.

25 Man y times we do not. Many times the situa tions we have may

,
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(]) 1 not be completely unambiguous. And if a person -- if a

2 person's role in whatever situation we are trying to

3 understand was less or was such that he may be subject to

4 censure or sanctions, I see that as having an inhibiting

5 eff ect on his willingness or her willingness, as it were, to

6 be fully open about it.

7 And we cannot and do not want to tell people that

8 they have immunity f rom accountability f or what they do.

9 They do have to be held accountable and they have to

10 understand they are held accountable and their response has

11 to reflect that. So they are in the situation where they

12 are faced with conflicting responsibilities in a sense or

13 conflicting instincts, at least.

14 And I think it is extremely important on the part

15 o f the company to conduct its affairs, handle its

16 relationships with the employees, treat the employees in a

17 way which minimizes that conflict.

18 0 Okay. Let's turn to page 5 of your testimony.

19 You were first contacted by the NRC concerning the

20 possibility that individuals W and 0 had cheated on the NRC

21 exam on July 27 of this year; is that correct?

22 A Yes, ma'am.

23 0 Did you see -- did you examine the exams
m

24 yourself ?

25 A I think " examine" ma y be somewhat misleading. I

b'
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1 saw -- really, the evening of the 27th, the written(}
2 examinations of the two individuals involved and had an

3 opportunity to peruse them, I think would probably be the
s}es

4 more accurate way to say it.

5 0 And what was your conclusion at that time?

6 A That there was an ample basis for being concerned

7 that there was an improper -- or impropriety in the taking

8 of the exams.

9 0 But you were not at that time convinced that they
.

10 had cheated?

11 A No, I did not reach a conclusion as to whether or

12 not they had cheated. I did not have to, either.

13 0 But you inmediately reassigned them from licensed

14 activity; is that correct?

15 A Yes, I directed that they not be allowed to assume

16 licensed duties. They were not scheduled to, in the case of

17 one individual, on the following day from the 3:00 to 11500

18 s hif t , and perhaps until the day after that on the part of

19 the other individual.

20 0 Okay. You indicate that you wanted no

21 interference or perceived interference with the NRC's
I

i 22 investigation. Was this important to you not to interfere

23 or be perceived to interfere with the NRC investigation ?

(]) 24 A Yes, ma'am.

25 0 Why was that?

O
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(]) 1 A I was extremely concerned with what I saw on the

2 examination answers. I was very concerned with the

3 implications of it. It was clear to me that it was a

4 serious situation that would need to have a full airing and

5 an airing which everyone could have confidence was f ull, and

6 I believe that that could best be served if there in act was

7 no interference by the company in the ability of the NRC to

8 pursue its investigation, and in terms of confidence in the

9 quality of the inv4stigation and the information, so that no

10 one would have any perception that there was an interference

11 on the part of the company.

'

12 0 Did you feel it was necessary that you knov

13 everything that the NRC was finding out during its

O 14 investigation, during its interviews?

15 A No, I did not think it was necessary for me to

16 know everything that they found out. I did believe it was

17 necessary for us to know information which would effect our

18 judgment on the proper utilization of our employees in a

19 timely way. But I do not think that needed to be on an

20 immediate basis or contemporaneously with the NRC's finding

21 it out.
,

22 0 Did you suggest that representatives of management

23 sit in on the NRC investigations and the interviews?

() 24 A No. I directed that they be available for that if

25 the interviewees desired them to be. I made no suggestion

O
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{} 1 that they do it.

2 0 To whom did you make tais suggestion?

3 A Sorry, ma'am?

4 MR. BLAKE: What suggestion?

5 BY DOROSHOW: (Resuming).

6 0 To who1 did you make -- when you said you did not

7 suggest that they sit in, but you suggested that they be

8 made -- tha t if an individual wanted someone to be available

9 they should be --

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: His testimony was he ordered

11 someone be available if requested, as I recall the

12 testimony.

13 THE WITNESS: Yes, I think I used the word

14 " directed," but it was in the sense of an order.'

15 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)

16 0 Okai. To whom did you make this direction or this

'17 order?

18 A Mr. Hukill.

19 0 W h y M r. H u kill't

20 A Mr. Hukill is the person that reports to me for

21 Unit 1 opera tions matters. He was the member of the Unit 1

22 management that I worked through, in effect mobilizing our

23 organization to be responsive to the needs of the NRC to

() 24 conduct the interviews and since it would be eit..er Mr.

25 Hukill or one of his staf f members that would be the member

O
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{} 1 of management that would be available if desired to be

2 accompanying the interviewees, he was the a ppropriate one to

3 give that direction to.

4 0 Did you have any conversations with the

5 investigatocs or any individual at the NBC regarding this

6 direction that you made? First of all, in July of '81?

7 A In the course of the evening of July 27 and a t

8 least the next day, perhaps even Wednesday, although I do

9 not recall for sure, there were perhaps three or four

10 dif ferent conversations between members of the NRC and

11 myself rela tive to the interviewees being accompanied by a

12 member of management.

13 The first one was the evening of the 27th, when I

14 discussed with Mr. Stello my understanding that the

15 individuals did have the right to have somebody accompany

16 them in the interviews if they wanted to have such a person

17 or have a person, and tha t this did not seen to be the

| 18 approach being taken by the investigators on site. And -I

19 f elt tha t it was an important item that needed to be

20 clarified before the interviews commenced.

21 As a result of that conversation and conversations

22 between the investigators end Mr. Stello, as I understand it

23 the NRC agreed tha t if,,t'he individuals want ed someone there

() 24 with them , that duridg the interviews they would be able to

25 have a person acgdmpany them.

| 0 -
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1 And the further discussions that took place(])
2 subsequent to that principally had to do with the

3 investigators ' displeasure, I think is probably an accurate-

4 way to characterize it, that we insisted upon informing the

5 people that were going in for interviews that they had this

6 right. I felt an obligation to make the people being

7 interviewed or being interviewed, to make them aware that

8 they had tha t right as I understand it. And in as much as

9 the interviewers refused to tell them that at the beginning

10 of the interviews, as I understand it because of the policy

11 of the NRC not to volunteer tha t information, I thought that

12 my obligation to the employees required us to at least make

13 them aware of it before they went into the interview.

O 14 Q Do you think that policy was wrong, the NRC's

15 policy?

16 A Well, I do not think that I would want to say that

17 it was wrong, that I would want to judge it in terms of

18 richt or wrong. My understanding is that -- of the policy

19 is that it is well founded legally.

20 My own sense of fair play is people being

21 interviewed in these types of circumstances ought to be

22 aware of whatever flexibility they have in the way in which

23 the interview is conducted. I just do not think that you

() 24 can assume that the average person that may be subject to

25 these interviews has the degree of f amiliarity with the
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(') 1 procedures and that he ought to, in a sense, be completely

2 on his own to look out for himself.

3 0 You had further conversations with the NRC in

4 September of '81 relative to this same topic; is that

5 correct?

6 A Yes. In those conversations what was identified

7 to me is that the individuals did not in f act have a legal

8 right to ha ve somebody accompany them in the -- during the

9 interviews. And although it was a matter of policy to

10 normally do that on the part of the NBC, in this case they

11 chose not to -- not to proceed in accordance with that

12 policy, as I understood the decision.

13 And when I confirmed that in the opinion of our

O 14 counsel, the interpretation of the legal requirerent on th e

15 part of the NRC was correct, we no longer inforrod the

16 employees of what we thought was their right. We stopped,

17 you know, a d vising them that they could have someone go in

18 with them for the interviews.'

19 Q Did you have any reason to believe that the NRC
,

20 interviews would be conducted -- would not be conducted in a

I 21 f air and reasonable manner or that the reports would be
i

22 inaccurate if a management individual had not sat in in the

23 July interviews?

() 24 A Well, I think you asked two or three questions in'

25 the course of that.
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|

() 1 Q Well --

2 A Would you take them one at a time, please?

3 Q Did you have any reason to believe tha t the NRC

4 interviews would not be conducted in a fair and reasonable

5 menner?

O A No, ma'am.

7 Could I go back and correct an earlier comment

8 that I made, and that was with regard to the legal rights of

9 the people to have someone with them. Clearly they still

10 have the legal right to have counsel with them, and I think

11 that we probably still advised them if they wanted to have

12 counsel with them they could.

13 Q Okay. Did you have any reason to believe that the

14 NRC interviews or the reports that the interviewers would

15 make would be inaccurate of a management individual had not

16 sat in?

17 A Well, not on the basis of whether or not a

| 18 management individual was there. But certainly the

|
| 19 experience of most of us is I think the writeup c# a meeting

20 or an interview based upon notes taken during such an
,

|

21 intervie w, as opposed to a transcript, can have errors or

22 can have things stated in a way that puts them in a context

23 dif ferent than was intended.

() 24 So I think that any time one is in one of these

25 kinds of interviews, that one has to expect that the report

O
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i

(]) 1 of the meeting has a certain degree of uncertainty as to its

2 contents.

3 0 Did you notice inaccuracies in the IE report?

4 A I have no basis for making tha t judgment beca use I

5 was not in any of the meetings.

6 0 Did you review Mr. Hukill's notes?

7 A I looked at the reports Mr. Hukill made of the

8 accounts of the interviews, yes.

9 0 And on that basis did you notice any

10 discrepancies?

11 A No.

12 O Did it ever occur to you that an individual being

13 interviewed by an investigative body like the NRC might not

O 14 be as f ully forthcoming with that -- with those people if

15 there was a member of senior management sitting in on those

16 interviews and taking notes, listening and so forth?

17 A Well, independent of I guess the power of my

18 imagination, certainly that was suggested to r.e by the

19 investigators. I think I would accept that that potential

20 exists. My own feeling was the way to solve the problem was

21 f or the interviewers to agree that they would advise the

22 individuals a t the beginning of the interview tha t if they

23 wanted someone to accompany them they could have someone

() 24 accompany them.

25 It was the inability for us to have a meeting of

,
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(]) i the minds on that issue that led me to conclude that on

2 balance the obligations I had to our employees required me

3 to let then know that.

4 0 Well, you did state earlier that there is this

5 problem that individuals, some individuals do fear being

6 completely honest with the company sometimes.

7 A Well, I did not make it specific to the company.

8 The context in which I identified the conflict was a company

9 context, certainly, but I certainly would not want that to

10 mean I was singling out that fear exists in the company

11 environment only.

12 0 Well, as far as management individuals, there

13 exists a problem of individuals fearing to be completely

14 open and honest in every regard with senior management?

15 A Fear, again, is a little strong. I said it is an

16 inhibiting influence.

17 0 And you do not believe that it was an inhibiting

18 influence during any of those interviews?

19 A I have no basis from the reports tha t I received

20 either f rom the management people that were there, the NRC

21 reports, that the management people's presence prevented the

22 NBC from developing the information that they though they

23 could develop f rom those interviews.

() 24 I am frankly not concerned that the offer to have

25 management people there and the taking up on the part of the

O
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() 1 individual voluntarily to have management people there was

2 adverse to developing as complete an information about these

3 incidents as could be developed.

4 0 You did not feel that there was any pressure

5 applied to these individuals, .i u s t the power of suggestion ?

6 A top management person comes to somebody and says, you

7 know, I will sit in with you?

8 A I do not think I am oblivious to the extent to

9 which when one's supervisor suggests a course of action or a

10 course of conduct to someone that works for him, that that

11 is received differently than if it comes from someone not

12 related to him in that way. But I think that the experience

13 that we have had in TMI employees taking part in interviews,

O''' 14 depositions, testimony, under a wide variety of

15 circumstances and with the company obviously being, first of

16 a ll , encouraging of them to be forthcoming, secondly to be

17 supportive of them proceeding to provide information under

18 whatever set of circumstances that they would like, that we

19 have established a good basis, a firm basiv with our

20 employees that in these types of situations the offer is

21 jus t tha t, it is an offer.

22 But I do not think there is any question that many

23 of the employees, if not all of them, were grateful for

! () 24 being able to have someone like Mr. Hukill oc the other

25 management member that was in on other interviews present

,
.

|
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] 1 with them.

2 0 Do you think it was harmful to these individuals

when management was not permittedp 3 in any respect during --

(_)
4 to sit in during the September interviews?

'

5 A I do not think that was harmful in any way

6 whatsoever.,

,

7 Q Do you believe it is significant that neither

8 individual U nor individual 0 admitted to cheating during

9 the first two interviews, both times at which a management

10 person was sitting in on the interview?

' 11 A I do not think it is significant as to whether or

12 not management was there. Obviously it is significant that

13 they did not identify th ?ir activities in those first

14 interviews which they subsequently identified.

15 But I frankly feel that the role management had in

16 not only those interviews but the subsequent ones and in

17 working with those two individuals to come to grips with the

18 problem was supportive of the ultimate outcome, as opposed

19 to being in any way inhibiting to it.

20

21

22

23

24t

25

O
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1 0 On page 6 of your testimony at the bottom of the{])
2 middle paragraph, you say that you first learned of the

3 existence of rumors within the company of cheating on April

4 '81 NRC exams at that time on July 28th, I believe. What

5 was the substance of those rumors?

6 (Pause.)

7 A Excuse me.

8 MR. BLAKE Mr Arnold has a problem with respect

9 to who has been identified or who has not. That was the

10 nature of the inquiry. I wonder if I could have an

11 opportunity to talk about that sole subject with him.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLINs It would be a good idea for us

13 to identif y specifically what it is about which he is

('} 14 confused.

15 MR. PLAKE Fair en7 ugh. I cannot do that.

16 THE WITNESS: I talked with two individuals on the

17 28th in conjunction with the rumors, neither of whose name

18 do I see in scanning the list here. So that I presume that

19 they are not among those that we would be providing.

20 So on the 28th, Mr. Gifford, William Gifford, who

21 is the vice president of communications for the GPU Nuclear

22 Corporation, came to me and said that one of his staff

23 members had told him about rumors of cheating and that he

( }) 24 wa n ted to make me aware of that. I sent for the member of

25 his staf f, who my understanding is is not being included

O
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() 1 under the anonymity agreements, Mr. Polon, and Mr. Wilson I

2 also sent for.

r~%- 3 Mr. Polon reported on the 28th that another
(J

4 individual, Mr. U, had mentioned to him, as he recalled it

5 and as I recall at least what he was' telling us at the time,

6 but as Mr. Polon recalled it, Mr. U had told him in the
i

7 plant in passing that there had been cheating on the exam

8 that was taken in April.

9 He also said that, as I recall at that time, his

10 wif e had heard allegations from a wife of another operator

11 that there had been cheating on the examina tions. I passed

12 tha t inf orma tion on to the NRC within an hour or two when

13 they were available to talk.

14 BY MS. DOROSHOW: (Resuming)

15 Q Now, the substance of Mr. Gifford's rumors, rumors

16 that he heard, are you saying that you cannot identify the

17 people involved or --

18 A No, I just did.

19 Q That was Mr. Polon.

20 A Well, Mr. Gifford was doing nothing more than

21 reporting to me what Mr. Polon had said to him.

22 Q Oh, okay.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 Perhaps for the clarity of the

() 24 record, if there is no objection, the letters can be

'

25 disclosed so that we can follow th e thread of this testimony

OV

.
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(]) 1 in the documents.

2 MR. BLAKE: Mr. Gifford I do not believe ever had

3 a letter designation. Mr. Polon initially was identified as
)

4 NNN , and he has been deposed and at the time of his

5 deposition said my name is M't. Polon. So for some time the

6 parties have been aware of his identity.

7 Mr. U remains one of those where we will maintain

8 a letter designation.

9 BY MS. DOROSHOW: (Resuming)

10 0 Did you call Mr. Polon into your effice?

11 A Yes.

12 0 And you discussed the rumors with him at that time.

13 A Yes.
A

14 0 Did Mr. Polon say tha t he knew of these rumors

15 previously. or that he had just learned of the rumors? How

16 did he --

17 A With regard to the comments f rom his wife, I do

18 not recall what time he associated with those at the time I

19 was talking with him on the 28th. With regard to the

20 mee ting with Mr. U in which the allegation was made that

21 there had been cheating, it was my understanding on the 28th

22 that that conversation had taken place during a chance

23 meeting at the plant between Mr. Polon and Mr. U on the

() 24 order of two or three weeks before the 28th.

25 0 On, I guess, August 3 you took it upon yourself to

(")
U
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() 1 determine if W, O and others had cheated on the NRC exams is

2 that correct?

3 A I do not think that was the date. Did you pick

4 that up from my testimony?

5 0 I believe I picked it up from discovery. You did

6 conduct a personal investigation into whether W, O or others

7 had cheated, or at least W or O.

8 A I met with Mr. O on Monday a week following the

9 initiation of the investigation on site by the NRC. I think

10 that date is the 2nd of August.

11 0 The 2nd.

12 ER. BLAKE: At the bottom of page 7 cf Mr.

13 Arnold 's testimony , the date August 4 a ppea rs, Ms. Doroshow.

O 14 MS. DDROSHOW: I think August 4 refers to the date

.

15 when he met with nearly all the operators.

16 MR. BLAKE.: Eight.

17 MS. DORO SHOW : Okay. I guess that is something, I

18 guess, diff erent.

19 IHE WITNESS: And perhaps we could have reference

20 to a calendar to be clear whether the 2nd is a Sunday or

21 Monday. At any rate, I met with Mr. O on the Monday the

22 week af ter the 27th, and we determined at that time that

23 w ha t I understood to be the case as far as his role in the

() 24 incident between Mr. O and Mr. W was correct inasmuch as he

25 acknowledged tha t his role was as I understood it to be.

O
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I~T 1 And based upon that direct acknowledgement to me
V

2 of the accuracy of the information, he was terminated.

3 MR. BLAKE: Just to clear up the date and so that

4 everybody is on the same -- the 27th of July was a Monday.

5 The following Sund iy would have been August 2nd, Monday the

6 3 rd , Tuesday the 4th, et cetera.

7 MS. DOROSHOW s Okay.

8 THE WITNESS 4 I a pologize. The 3 rd was correct.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Your testimony is you met with

10 M r . O on the third?

11 THE WITNESSr Yes.

12 BY MS. DGEOSHOWs (Resuming)

13' O Now, when did you meet with Mr. W?

O- 14 A I met with Mr. W the following Sa turda y .

15 0 And --

16 A When he became available.

17 0 He war on vacation, is that correct?

18 A Yes.

19 0 Did you issue a memorandum to be placed in the

20 file of C and W documenting the circumstances of their

21 termination ?

22 A Yes, I did.

23 MS. DOR 0SHOWs We would like to introduce as an

() 24 exhibit that memorandum, and I think we have a matter to

25 discuss as f ar as how these things are to be identified.

O
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() 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: My understanding is we have a

2 number of exhibits in this proceeding already which are

(~3 3 numbered according to the party who introduced the exhibit.
U

4 MR. ADLER: That is correct.

5 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: It might be useful to number

6 these exhibits as follows. This is a suggestion, and if any

7 party has a better suggestion, I am certainly open to

8 suggestions. I would suggest we number the exhibits in this
'

9 proceeding as "R" for reopened, and then number them

10 consecutively numerically, followed by a letter designating

11 or an abbreviation for the party introducing it.

12 So if we were to begin with this exhibit it would

13 be R- 1-T .

[\ '~) 14 MR. GOLDBERG May I make a suggestion?

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Of course.

16 MR. GOLDBERG: I think to be a little more

17 consistent with the way they a re traditionally ma rked f or
:

! 18 identification, it might be better to identify them as Party

19 Exhibit R-1, for example, Licensee Exhibit R-1, R-2, R-3,

|
' 20 A amodt 's R-1, at cetera.

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Under that system we have more

! 22 than one Exhibit 1.

23 tR. GOLDBERG: Well, that is the way we usually

| O 24 1 den tif y --

! 25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: That is the way everyone is used
|

O
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(]) 1 to doi.70 it.

2 MR. BLAKEs Judge Milho111n, with some hesitancy I

3 jump in with a third alternative yet, but since we have

4 proceeded with the transcript pages with a consecutive

5 numbering system f rom the last and since I have a fair

6 confidence from the Licensing Board's partial initial

7 decision that we have an accurate record of what the last

8 exhibit number was f or each party, my sugge stion would be to

9 just continue with the numbering system from the last, and

10 in f act in the case of TMIA, I believe this would be TMIA

11 Exhibit 51.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. I can see that I am bucking a

13 powerful precedent.

14 MR. ADLER: Judge Hilhollin.

15. JUDGE MILHOLLIN: So I will give in.

16 Yes?

17 MR. ADLER: There is just one more consideration,

18 and that is there are pending other motions to reopen the

19 record, so you might have two different segments of reopened

20 hea ring. So an "R" might need to have an "' or R2. That

21 argues in f avor of Mr. Blake's suggestion.

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Why don't we operate under the

23 assumption that this is the only one until the assumption is

() 24 proved w rong. But you may very well be right.

25 Well, I will give in to precedent and we will

O
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( }. 1 num ber this exhibit THIA --

2 MR. BLAKE: Exhibit 51 by my looking quickly here

3 at the partial initial decision.,

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN Very well.

5 (The document referred to was

6 marked TMIA Exhibit 51 for

7 identification.)

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Could you identify the exhibit

9 again for the record?

10 MS. DOROSHOW: TMIA Exhibit 51 is an August 11,

11 1981 interoffice memorandum from Mr. Arnold to Mr. Brinkmann

12 concerning Employee O.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mr. Arnold to whom?

14 MS. DOROSHOW s A. W. Brinkmann,

15 B -r-i-n-k-m- a-n-n . And TMIA 51 would be the same date, same

16 -- I mean 52, I am sorry -- same date, to M r. Brinkmann from

17 M r . Arnold concerning Employee W.

| 18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: So 51 concerns Employee 0.

|
| 19 MS. DDROSHOW: O.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLINa And 52 is the same concerning i

21 Employee W.

22 (The document referred to was

23 marked TMIA Exhibit 52 f or

() 24 identification.)

| 25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Both of these e xhibits bear the

C)'
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(}} 1 date of August 11, 1981.

2 BY MS. DOROSHOW: (Resuming)

3 0 Okay. These two documents, is it correct that-

4 these are the two memoranda that you did place in the files

5 of Employees W and 0 concerning the circumstances of their

6 termination?

7 A Yes, ma 'am.

8 0 Do they f airly and accurately describe your

9 investigation into the incidents?

10 A Well, I think they include considerably more than

11 my investigation, but they de include the things that I had

12 a first-hand knowledge of.

13 0 Did anyone assist you in preparing these?

14 A My recollection is that I made the initial draft-

15 of the cover letter and tha t Mr. Wilson did some editing on

16 t ha t a nd that I did some editing on his draf t, and this was

17 the resulting document .

18 0 Was your investigation for the sole purpose of

19 determining whether these people should be terminated?

20 A No.

21 0 You were basically just investiga ting the incident

22 for your own information.

23 A No, I was investigating the incident to gain as

(') 24 much confidence as I could that we understood all the

25 circumstances associated with this to learn as much as we

,
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1 could from it. These two documents obviously are specific

2 to Mr. W and to Mr. O, and they represent the portion of the

3 company's effort relative to these two but not the total

4 effort.

5 Q On page 2 of each of these documents at the bottom
i

6 of the first paragraph you describe several people that you

7 discussed our decision with. I wonder if you might just

8 briefly describe wha t conversa tions you had with Mr.

9 Dieckamp, Mr. Clark, Mr. Hukill, Tool and Ross concerning

10 your decision.

11 MR. BLAKE: While the witness is looking, I want

12 to inquire whether or not they are going to put these in

13 e vidence .

14 MS. DDROSHOWs I --

15 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Yes, you may inquire.

16

17

18,

l

19
|

20

21

22
,

! 23

24

25

O
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1 MS. DOROSHOWs I think so, yes.(}
2 MR. BLAKEs Do you want to just move them la at

3 this point?

4 MS. DOROSHOWs I can move them in at this point.

5 MR. BLAKE It seems they go well beyond the

6 identification of the document.

7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: It is being used as a basis for

8 cross-examination. There has been the suggestion it be

9 entered into evidence. If there is a motion and no

10 objection, then I will enter it into evidence. Is that what

11 you are suggesting, Mr. Blake?

- 12 MR. BLAKEa A determination, that is all at this

13 point, as to whether or not --

14 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Do you have any objection to it'

15 being received into evidence?

16 MR. BLAKE No.

17 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Very well. Both the exhibits

18 are hereby received into evidence.

19 (The document referred to,

20 previously marked for

21 identification as Intervenor

22 Exhibit Nos. TMIA-51 and 52,

23 was received in evidence.)

() 24 (Witness reviews document.)

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Your question is directed to

O
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1 page 2?

2 MS. DORDSHOW: Page 2, bottom of the first

3 paragraph.

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right. And your question is

5 to describe the conversations which may have occurred with

6 these individuals mentioned in the paragraph, is that

7 right?

8 MS. DOROSHOWs Correct.

9 THE WITNESSs Mr. Hukill had accompanied Mr. W and

10 Mr. O to Bethesda at their request for the meetings that

11 took place down there with Mr. Stello and the members of his

12 staf f . That was on Friday, the 31st.

13 MR. BLAKEt Ms. Doroshow, I must observe here,

14 with respect to conversations I have had with Mr. Arnold, I

15 am sure you intend to respect the attorney-client

16 privilege.

.
17 MS. DOROSHOW: I had originally intended to leave

I

18 your name of f.

19 MR. BLAKEa You had? I appreciate that.

20 THE WITNESS: And so the information as to what

21 was in the written statements signed by Mr. W and Mr. 0
|

22 became available tu me late on Friday the 31st. I was at
!

23 tha t time at a meeting in the Gaithersburg area, which was

O 24 coaauctea oa tria-r aa setura r - ar- ct rx et thet

25 meeting also.

O
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"T 1 So that the circumstances that were developed we
(V

2 discussed during the course of the day on Saturday.

3 Saturday evening, I believe it was, I talked with Mr.

4 Hukill, told him that my sense of the situation was such

5 that W's and O's employment should be terminated. 1 wanted

6 him to think about it over the weekend, to call me at home

7 on Sunday evening, and we would discuss it further.

8 I do not recall exactly when I talked wi'.h Mr.

9 Dieckamp , but I probably talked with him a couple of times

10 on Saturday and Sunday. And Sunday evening I discussed it

11 f urther with Mr. Hukill and we did come to the conclusion
12 tha t discharge was the appropriate response.

13 I do rot recall exactly what led to its happening,

- 14 but I did meet with Mr. Hukill, Mr. Toole and Mr. Ross on

15 Monday prior to meeting with Mr. O, and discussed with them

16 a t that time the circumstances as we understood it and the

17 reason that I felt that we would need to te rmina te the

18 individuals.

19 It was a meeting I guess as mcch as anything to

20 give them 1 chance to interact with me before we took what

21we recognized was a very serious step, since they were both

t

i 22 in the direct management chain between me and Mr. O. I

i

23 think that it was at that same time that we talked about Mr.

() 24 W and the circumstances there.

25 I think in the course of those conversations, as

O
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(} 1 well as the ones with Mr. Dieckamp and Mr. Clarke, we

2 explored the appropriateness of the variety of responses

3 that were available to us, and without any difficulty

4 reached a consensus that discharge was the appropriate step

5 to take.

6 I do not know that I would want to represent that

7 there was P 't some -- some sense that perhaps other options

8 were open to us. I think the one that was talked about most

9 seriously was providing employment for the two individuals

10 in some non-licensed activity, perhaps even in a no n-nu cle ar

11 part of the compary. I do not recall that anyone felt

12 particularly strongly that that was the appropriate step to

13 take, but certainly we discussed that.

14 I felt quite strongly that that would 1.at --

15 neither of those two would be appropriate, and I think that

16 is the sense and the scope of the discussions we had at that

17 tim e.

18 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)

19 0 Do you remember any individual in particular who

20 f elt tha t an acceptable solution to this would be providing

21 them with employment in another non-licensed activity?

22 A No, I do not have any clear recollection that

23 anyone advoca ted tha t as the proper response.

() 24 Q Were other options discussed?

25 A I am sure that we -- we at least recognized that

nv
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,

(]) 1 some significant period of suspension was a measure that

2 potentially could be taken. But I do not think that there

3 was a sense on anyone's part th at that would have been the

4 appropriate response. I think we quickly passed over it. I

5 do not even recall specifically talking about it.

6 0 Okay. I believe the week of August 17 of this

7 year you orally requested and you yourself participated in

8 an investigation in rumors surrounding U, individual U,

9 capital "U," not you.

10 What rumors were investigated at that time?

11 MR. BLAKE: Excuse me. Are you referring again to

12 a piece of Arnold's testimony?

13 MS. DOROSHOW: No, not that I know of.

14 It could be in here.

15 (Pause.)

16 I do not think individual U is referred to in his

17 testimon f.

18 MR. BLAKE: Is there something we can focus on?

19 Is there a basis for your question that makes it rele va n t to

| 20 Mr. Arnold here?

21 Do you want to just come on and then come back to

22 this ?
i

( 23 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)
:

() 24 0 Well, is it true that this was done, this

25 investigation?

()'
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:

Q 1 MR. BLAKE: Objection. What is the basis for that

2 question ?

3 MS. DOROSHOWs I was provided with responses to
s

.
4 interrogatories indicating that that was in fact done at the

i

5 request of Mr. Arno1d.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLINs The question is whether Mr.

7 Arnold conducted, during the week of August 17, 1981, an
'

8 investigation into rumors surrounding U, is that your

9 question, whether he conducted such an investigation?

10 MS. DORDSHOW: Whether he orally requested it and

11 assisted in conducting it.

12 JUDGE MIL 30LLIN: Whether he requested that an

13 investigation be made and whether he participated in such an

0- 14 investigation; is that your question?

15 MS. DOROSHOWs Correct, yes.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLINs What is the basis for your
,

17 objection?

18 MR. BLAKEs I withdraw my objection now.

19 JUDGE MILHOLLINs All ri gh t.

20 THE WITNESS: I did conduct an interview of Mr. U

21 along with M r. Wilson, and I do not remember the exact date,

22 but certainly the August 17, about that time or the previous

~23 week, would have been what I would anticipate that it would

O 24 heve heen -- rou *new, wes the time in fect that 1 ta1xed

25 with Mr. U.

O
!
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(]) 1 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)

2 0 What rumors surrounding Mr. U were you

3 invesatigating?

4 A We were attempting to develop more information, if

5 we cculd, from the rumors that I initially heard from Mr.

6 Polon , in which Mr. U was referred to, and I think either

7 prior to that or af ter that -- my memory fails me as to the
s

8 sequencing of it now -- Hister -- in fact, I guess it was

9 prior to that. Mr. Polon provided us with a more specific

to recollection or e recollection of more specific information

11 concerning his conversation with Mr. U.

12 So that we proceeded to interview Mr. U and Mr. T,

13 because the rumors that we had identified to us by Mr. Polon

O 14 concerned allegations that Mr. U himself had cheated, and

15 the allegations flowed through, as we understood at that

16 time or I understood at that time, f rom Mr. T's wife to Mr.

17 Polon 's wife.

18 I also had provided to me from Mr. Polon that his

19 recollection now of when the conversation took place in

20 which Mr. U had made the assertion that there had been

21 cheating had in fact been in June and had been at Mr.

"we" being Mr. Wilson and22 Polon 's home. So that we --

23 myself - proceeded to meet with Mr. U and Mr. T to attempt

() 24 to determine what substance there was to those rumors.

25 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)

O
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(]) 1 0 When you say Mr. U cheated, cheated in what way?

2 A The allegations we heard were that Mr. U had taken

3 in crib notes and had been known, either then or at other
t-s)

4 times, to make notations on his hand to be able to take

5 information into the examining room.

6 Q Was the nature of the investigation just

7 interviews of U and T?

8 A At that time we interviewed Mr. U, Mr. T, and then

9 there were f ollow-up interviews by Mr. Wilson, Mr. U at

10 least, perhaps Mr. T as well, Mr. Polan. And it became in

11 effect part of the general investigation we were pursuing,

12. which I describe on page 7 of my testimony and which is

13 described in more detail by Mr. Wilson in his prepared

14 testimony.

15 0 Why did you have Mr. Wilson conduct this

16 investigation ?

17 A Well, a couple of reasons. One which is perhaps

18 not that relevant, but is the convenience of him. He is

19 located here at Three Mile Island full-time, in effect is a

20 member of my staff, although he is on an outside legal

21 firm's payroll. He has had an intimate knowledge of the

22 various investigations and reviews conducted at Three Mile

23 Island during the last two and a half years. He knows the

() 24 personnel.

25 He has a good relationship with the staff and I

O
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(]) 1 think an approach and a personality that lends itself to

2 being effective in developing information of the type that

3 we want to develop. He also is not a member of the

4 management of the company, so that he was able to fulfil

5 this role from sort of an off-line position, so to speak.

6 And I think that there were major advantages associated with

7 using him f or conducting these investigations, in effect on

8 my behalf, and keeping it out of the specific assignment or

9 keeping away from the assignment of that to a member of

10 management of the company.

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Could I ass where this general

12 line of inquiry is going to take us?

13 MS. DOROSHOW: I was basically interested in going
A
') 14 through Mr. Arnold 's involvement in various company'

15 investigations.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Is the point of your questioning

17 to determine whether the company made an investigation,

18 whether Mr. Arnold spent enough time on it, whether he gave

19 it to the right person?

20 MS. DOROSHOWs Well --

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Wha t do you --

22 MS. DOROSHOWs What type of conclusion was drawn

23 and what type of response was taken as a result of their

() 24 ccaclusions , whether they were satisfied or not.

25 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: But we know the operators were

O
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({) 1 terminated, don't we?

2 MS. DOROSHOW: We know W and 0, right. This is

3 regarding another individual.

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: We are talking about the

5 investigation of their activities. I am -- well, I'm a '

G little concerned that we are using a lot of time and v[are

7 not establishing very much more than what we already have in

8 Mr. Arnold's testimony

9 MS. DORDSHOWs Well, I actually d o not think that

10 the investigation into individual U was explained in his

11 testimony, and that is -- that was my reason for inquiring

12 into it.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Go ahead.
n

14 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)-

15 0 What conclusion was drawn regarding these rumors

16 concerning U?

17 A Well, at the conclusion of our efforts, as well as

18 the NRC eff orts, neither of us could provide any

19 substantia tion f or those rumors.

20 0 Did you report this to the NRC7

21 A Yes, I did.

22 0 You also at various times requested Mr. Edward

23 Trunk of Penn State to review company administrative exams

() 24 to investigate possibilities of chea ting; is that correct?

25 A Yes.

O
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4

(]) 1 0 Why was Mr. Trunk chosen to conduct these

2 reviews?

3 A We believe that Mr. Trunk had the type of

4 engineering background that would be needed to make a

5 meaningful review of the exams, inasmuch as I think it is --

6 can be carried out much more com pe tently if the person can

7 associate meaning with what he is reading, as opposed to not

8 being able to associate meaning kith it.

9 He vos available in the time f rame in which we

10 needed him. He was an independent person that had access to

11 additional assistance to people independent from the

12 company. And we believed that he both could and would
,

13 conduct a very objective evaluation of the examinations and

O 14 that he would be able to make relevant conclusions based

15 upon his background and academic activities.

16 And I also f rankly felt that his professional and

17 cummunity standing was such that his review would have

18 credibility, which obviously was important to us also.

19 Q Did you just know .! his reputation, is that how

20 you originally got on contact with him? Did someone suggest
,

21 him to you?

22 A No. I think -- I think I was the one that

23 suggested Mr. Trunk. I am not sure it was the first time,

() 24 but the first time ! recall meeting him was some nonths

25 af ter the accident, perhaps on the order of a year af ter the

O
|
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I'l 1 accident, I spoke at a professional society meeting in the
V

2 Harrisburg area at which he was either program chairman or

3 he was an officer of the local chapter and had some reason
)

4 to be involved with the program arrangements.

5 0 Now, it is correct tha t you orally contracted with

6 him to conduct these investigations, that there was no

7 written contract; is that correct?

8 A I honestly do not know. Those arrangements were

9 made by Mr. Wilson for the company.

10 0 And you are not familiar with the specifics?

11 A No, ma'am, I am not. -

12 0 Did you ever communicate directly with Mr. Trunk

13 while he was -- concerning these investigations?

O 14 A I had only one chance encounter with him. Both of

15 us attended a meeting of the Nuclear Regulatory Commission's

16 Advisory Council -- advisory panel on.the decontamination of

17 T MI-2. And it was shortly af ter he had sta rted the review

18 o f the first set of examinations, and in passing I just

19 asked how things were going or something like th a t , or I

20 asked if he was making progress. I do not recall

21 specifically. It was very informal, a polite conversation.

22 There was no substantive exchange of inf ormation there.

23 0 On page 7 about two-thirds of the way down you

() 24 say a "We also launched our own follow-up an any rumors to'

25 which we were alerted, and we interviewed a vailable

O
1
,
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(]) 1 individuals whom Mr. Trunk's reviews disclosed might

2 possibly have cheated."

3 I just want to clarify. Are you referring there

4 to follow-ups which Mr. Wilson conducted concerning

5 individuals G, H -- I do not know whether you are going to

6 be familiar with the names -- G, H, 5, Y, W, HM and GG7

7 A I think Mr. Wilson was involved with all the

8 follow-up investiga tion, either directly or through the use

9 of his associate Mr. Lloyd, and those are the interviews to

10 which I'm referring. We have the rumors developed from the

11 information that Mr. KK provided, for example, and whatever

12 rumors we became aware of in that time period we pursued to

13 the extent that we could.

O 14 We also provided the specifics of any kind of

15 modifica tion of the rumors or clarification or addition to

16 the rumors to the NRC as they became known to us.

17 0 Are you satisfied with Mr. Wilson's

18 investigations?

19 A Yes, ma'am.

20 0 Did he provide you with written reports?

21 (Pause.)

22 A I do not recall reading any written reports from

23 M r . Wilson. But it would be my presumption that he provided

() 24 memoranda to the file f or various activities he undertook.

25 Q This also includes Mr. Wilson's investigation into

O
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.

(]) 1 individual BB toward the end of September; is that correct?

2 A I honestly do not remember if Mr. Wilson

g- 3 interviewed Mr. BB in addition -- I have problems here. I

V)
4 think Mr. BB was involved with both Wilsons that we have.

5 0 Irue.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Does the witness understand the

7 question ?

8 THE WITNESS: I am not sure I do any more. I

9 thought I did initially.

10 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The question is -- could you

11 restate the question? I am not sure I understood it

12 completely

13 BY MS. DOROSHOW: (Resuming)

O' 14 0 Well, I understand there are two Wilsons. One is

'

15 Mr. John Wilson and one is Mr. R.F. Wilson; is that

16 correct?

17 A Yes.

18 Q Did you request that Mr. John Wilson conduct an

19 investigation into Mr. BB's response on an exam and its

20 similarities to the answer key?

21 A Not specifically. If there were similarities or

22 parallelisms identified in the course of Mr. Trunk's review,

23 M r . Wilson was to follow up on all of them.

() 24 I do not know Mr. BB's name from the list I have.

25 here, so I do not know if he was someone that Mr. Wilson and

O
U
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{J')
1 I talked about, and therefore I have knowledge of him

2 specifically following up on the item from his exam or not.

3 0 Okay. At the end of September you requested that'
CJ)'

4 certain management individuals conduct interviews with

5 particular employees. I believe those management

6 individuals are Mr. Hukill, Mr. Herbein and Mr. R.F. Wilson;

7 is that correct? '

.

8 A In conjunction with Unit 1, yes. I also directed
.

9 similar interviews be conducted by either division heads

10 associated with the operation at Oyster Creek and the

11 operation at THI-2.

12 C Wh y were these -- why did you request that these

13 interviews take place?

14 A Well, I think one of the things that we learned --
.

15 or let me say, some of the things that we learned from this

16 incident was that there clearly existed a need for us to I

17 articulate more definitively our attitude towards the NRC

18 exam and its role in the licensing process, to portray more

19 fully to the licensed operators their responsibilities in

20 conjunction with being a licensed operator, their

21 responsibilities and expected atittude to the NBC exam.

22 And as we reviewed the situation and looked at it

23 f or its broader indications, we felt there was generally a

() 24 need to discuss a number of matters with our management

25 personnel, with our operators on a one on one basis, and

O
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(]) 1 with all employees for sort of another set of items. So we

2 approached it with basically three different efforts:

3 One letter was to send a letter to all employees,
)

4 which is attachment 1 to my prepared testimony, which

5 audressed those issues that we felt we wanted to address

6 with all employees.

7 The second was to send a letter to essentially all

8 the management people and all the licensed operators, either

9 a member of management or a member of the bargaining unit,

10 a nd to follow that letter up with group meetings with the

11 various employees, exempt employees, and individual meetings

12 one on one between the division head and any licensed

13 operators which he had in his division. And the latter

O 14 effort is what I describe in my testimony when I talk about

15 M r . Hukill's, Mr. Herbein's and Mr. Wilson's discussions

16 with the members of their division who either hold licenses

17 or are license candidates for TMI-1.

| 18 Q Did each of these three individuals provide you

19 with writting reports?

20 A I frankly do not remember. Each of them provided

21 me with oral reports on the results of their interviews.

22 M r . Hukill and I talked two or three times as he was
23 conducting his interviews, since he had a number of them to

() 24 conduct. I may have received something in writing on them.

25 I m a y no t h a ve .

O
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i

(]) 1 Q On page 10 of your testimony --

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 Excuse me. Mr. Arnold, these

3 interviews, are these the same interviews -- well, on page 9

4 you describe these interviews as being described in Mr.

5 Hukill's testimony ; is that correct? These are the

6 interviews we are talking about, is that co rrect, the

7 interviews about which Mr. Hukill is going to testify?

8 I am looking at page 9, the first f ull paragraph

9 of your testimony.

to THE WITNESS: Yes. I was looking to the reference

11 to him providing testimony.

12 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I think it is the first sentence

13 of the first full paragraph.
O
~#

14 THE WITNESS: Well, I have been talking in terms

15 of the one -- the intervf.ews individually with the licensed

16 operators, about these interviews that are described on page

17 9. And Mr. Hukill will provide testimony on those

18 in tervie ws. I just did not pick up where I identified

19 tha t.

20 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: My question was just designed to

21 make sure we are not talking abo It more than one set of

22 interviews,

23 T!!E WITNESS: Well, we have in the course of my

() 24 response been talking about in effect two different sets of

25 interviews, inasmuch as Mr. John Wilson as conducting

O
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/]') 1 interviews following upon rumors, in effect trying to

2 develop all pertinent information that we could to the issue

- 3 of cheating.

4 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yes, I am aware of that. And
,

5 then we have a second set of interviews by the persons

6 mentioned above that first full paragraph, Hr. Hukill, Mr.

7 Herbein, and Mr. Richard Wilson, is that right?

8 THE WITNESS: Yes, and the t set of interviews is a

9 separate group which I have been talking about in the last
.

10 several minutes.

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right, all richt.

12 BY MS. DOROSHOW: (Resuming)

13 Q All right. Refer to page 10. Yo u d.escribe an

14 incident which was revealed during one of Mr. Hukill's

15 interviews involving an individual FF where that individual

16 gave someone an answer to an exam question while at the

17 cof fee pot durino the NRC exam; is that correct? Does that

18 correctly describe the incident involving Mr. FF7

19 A Yes.

20 0 Do you believe Mr. FF's actions constituted

21 cheating ?

22 A Yes.i

23 0 You state that although his actions - improner

(') 24 and unacceptable -- and this is the statement tow _rds the

25 top on page 10, about a third of the way down. His action

O
I
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() 1 was improper and unacceptable, but you did not terminate

7 him. You issued a letter of reprimand, and you state some

3 of the reasons why that was done. And one of those reasons

4 is the spontaneity of his response.

5 I wonder if you could explain to me why you

6 characterize his response as spontaneous, in that the

7 incident happened in April and tha t you began, I believe, in

8 your testimony on August 4th, personally advising

9 individuals of their duty to report instances of cheating to

10 management?

11 A The spontaneity characterization there refers to

12 my perception of his response in April to being asked the

13 question, that he got asked a question and he sort of gave a

O I am confusing14 reflexive -- I am sorry. I am referring --

15 it with the impromptu response. And you are going back up

10 earlier.

17 0 Right. Fifth line down.
f
'

18 A Yes, okay. There also, the spontaneity of the

19 response is referring to, as I started to say, ry sense that

20 he got asked a question, he' sort of almost reflexively

21 responded in kind of a spontaneous nature. I am not talking

22 there about the issue that I address in the next clause, his

23 having voluntarily reported it to us.

() 24 0 So you are not indicating that you felt that he

25 responded to you spontaneously, but ac tually during the

O
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(]) 1 incident he responded spontane usly?

2 A That is correct, ma'am.

3 0 Well, another thing that you base it on is his

4 recognition of the seriousness of the incident, again the
.

5 fact that he waited so long to communicate this individual'

6 to you. On what basis are you inferring that he considered

7 it a serious incident?

8 A Well, I did not mean to imply by that that his

9 recognition of that seriousness existed at the time. I

'

10 think th at his understanding of the seriousness of it

11 developed out of the conversations that he had with Er.

12 Hukill, his reflection upon the incident in the intervening

13 time period , and particularly af ter the identification of

O 14 the cheating by Mr. W and Mr. O. So that I am referring

15 there to his cognizance in the current time frame of the
,

** seriousness of the incident.
P

17 Again, our purpose in administering discipline is

18 twofold One is instruction of the individual, the second,

19 his instruction of the organization. And I think that we

20 h ad , with the several hours of discussion that took place

21 with Mr. Shipman by Mr. Hukill, developed a kind of

22 understanding of the attitude toward that type of conduct

23 which we feel is necessary. And his acceptance of that

() 24 understanding, his agreement with our perception of it, is

25 acceptance tha t it was entirely wrong and something that he
.

O
.
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(]) t should not have done, and that he gave his assurance that he

2 would not do it in the future.

3 It was a very import * Ant element of determining{)
4 what the appropriate response by the company was. I frankly

5 had Mr. Hukill review with him more than once just what his

6 attitude and understanding was toward this type of an

7 incident, to give myself confidence that he in fact had an

S understanding, an stittude toward it, common with ocrs.

9 Had I not had that confidence, I would have taken

to further action. I would have done something more serious,

11 because having that confidence in my judgment is essential

12 to being able to have him in the role of a licensed

13 operator.

O
14 3R. G3LDBERGs May counsel approach the bench?

15 MR. BLAKE: There is not a need to. I can clear

16 this up.

17 Mr. Shipman heretofore has been identified as

18 individual FF. He is the one who we made contact with, one

19 of those, and desires -- when he comes he will testify as

20 Mr. Shipman. Therefore, to that extent this is just --

21 JUDGE FILHOLLIN4 He waives any interest he may

22 have in confidentiality?

23

24

25

O
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(]) 1 MR. BLAKE Yes, sir.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Do you have more questions on

3 this point?

4 MS. DOROSHOW No.

5 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I have a couple.

6 MS. DOROSHOWs Go ahead.

7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Let me ask you, to make sure I

8 understand your response, is it your testimony that Mr.

9 Shipman's, recognition of wrongdoing is a mitigating factor,
10 in your opinion, with respect to the actions which should be

I 11 taxen against hiu? I take it that your testimony was that

12 yes , it is a mitigating f actor that he recognizes that what

13 he did was wrong. Is that right?

O 14 THE WITNESS: Well, I am not sure. I guess the

15 technical definition of mitigation --

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Shall we say attenuating or --

17 THE WITNESS: If I may, perhaps one of the things

18 I have tried to identify is that it is not the purpose of us

19 in imposin7 discipline within the organization to extract

20 retribution. It is not our purpose to punish, so that if

21 mitigation implies a lessening of a punishment, mitigation

22 applies to what you decide is the right punishment, I would

23 not use tha t word. But in the sense of what we needed to do

() 24 to accomplish our ends, which was to have confidence that

25 M r. Shipman would not fall short of the mark in a similar

O
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(]) I way or an equivalent way in the future, that recognition was

2 essential to that judgment.

3 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Do you feel his recognition

4 existed at the time when he made the response at the copy

5 machine?

6 THE WITNESSs No, sir, I do not. I also do not

7 know if he reflected upon it, so I do not know what

8 conclusion he came to.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Would you say according to what

10 you have discovered about his attitude that he did not feel

11 that the response was wrong when he made it?

12 THE WITNESS: Well, my understanding is that the

13 signed s ta tem en t that he provided -- let me say my

14 recollection of having read the signed statement that he

15 provided to the Nuclea r Regulatory Commission including

16 acknowledgment that it was wrong at the time.

17 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Yes, I read tha t statement. My

18 question was what is your impression of his attitude? You

19 interviewed him, you followed up the case, as I guess we

20 might call it, and you made a decision based on your view of

21 his attitude both at the time of the statement and later.

22 So I would be interested in knowing what you think about his

23 attitude at the time when the statement was made.

() 24 THE WITNESS: Well, first of all lot me say that I

25 did not talk directly with Mr. Shipman until after we had
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f

(]) 1 effectively completed our investigation and I had

2 essentially decided upon what action I would take. I did

3 talk with him at tha t time, at which time I delivered the

4 letter of reprimand to him and discussed th e incident.

5 My judgment is that at the time he made the

6 response, that in a moment's reflection he would have agreed

7 it was wrong but that he also considered it a relatively

8 trivial transgression and did not view it a t that time with

9 the seriousness with which he views it now. I think that,

10 you know , my judgment is based upon a sense that in the

11 context of a seven-hour exam or a nine-hour exam, whichever

12 one it was he was sitting on, that an individual question
,

13 was not that major an element in influencinq the outcome of

O 14 it one way or the other.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Do you believe he was truthful

16 when he said he could not remember the identity of the

*

17 person who made the statement?

18 THE WITNESSs I struggled with th at. I had Mr.

j 19 Hukill go back and repeat the interviews at least two

20 additional times or have additional discussions. I have

21 come to the conclusion that he is being truthful with us,

22 tha t he does not remember the individual and he does not

23 remember the question that was asked.

() 24 I guess I do not find that too surprising in the

25 sen se that I really think that Mr. Shipman is a mature

!
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(]) 1 enough individual that had he reflected on being asked the<

2 question and th r- implications of answering it a t the time

3 would not have done so. I think his judgmeht then as well

4 as now was better than that generally, and I guess in a

5 sense part of the rationalization I would make or suggest is

6 that he made the response as he did, that he does not have

7 the recall as he sta tes a t this time reflects the extent to

8 which he was preoccupied with the exam itself, the intensity

9 of that kind of an effort.

10 And certainly I can readily attest that when I

11 have been involved in very intense activities over the last

12 2-1/2 years , my memory is not everything I would like it to

13 be.
q
~/ 14 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Let me ask you whether you have

15 auch more cross-examination. I am thinking about a break at

18 this time. I look at your outline and it looks to me as if

17 ycu are just about finished.

18 MS. DOROSHOWs Correct, I am almost finished.

19 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Shall we continue, then, until

20 you are finished ?

21 MS. DOROSHOW: Fine.

22 BY MS. DOROSHOWs (Resuming)

23 0 Turning to the bottom of page 10 of your

() 24 testimony, you refer to another incident which was revealed

25 during one of Mr. Richard Wilson's interviews concerning

O
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(]) 1 Individual WW, who answered a question in response to a

2 phone call, later finding out the question was on the Kelly

3 exam. Is this the type of incident you believe should have

4 been reported to management immediately?

5 A You mean at the time it occurred?

6 C At the time.

7 A In April 19807

8 0 At the time he realized at least that the question

9 was on the Kelly exam.

10 A Yes, I think that is an incident that should be

11 reported to management when it becomes known.

12 Q Do you have any idea why it was not reported?

13 A I do not think that my speculations, frankly, have

O 14 any more value than anyone else's. I do no t have any, you

15 know , particular reason for reaching a judgment on it in the

16 way of any additional information or data, but I think that

17 wht we have and had and continue to have to some lesser

18 extent a t Three Mile Island is a tremendous sense of

19 community, a tremendous sense of loyalty to each other among

20 the staf f there. I think that is a very healthy thing. I

21 think it is very desirable.

22 I also think that like a lot of other attitudes,

23 it can open one up to vulnerabilities, and one of those

() 24 vulnerabilities is akin to the discussion we were having

25 earlier, tha t of people not perhaps telling us details if

O
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1 they feel identifying those details would put in jeopardy or(}
2 threaten, as I use the word in the testimony, one of their

3 co-workers.

4 And I think that is, you know, clearly one of the

5 challenges we have in any organization doing the kind of

6 activities we have, to first of all do our best to prevent

7 situations f rom happening that create that type of tough

8 position for people, but secondly, if it needs to be that

9 people report that kind of information to us, then I think

10 the ombudsman, you know, is for that type of situation a

11 very helpful management tool for providing the ability to

12 make that type of report.

13 0 You are aware of the similar type incident which
('

14 Individual KK alleges occurred during the April exams.

15 A Yes.

16 C But you are aware of two incidents where this type

17 of thing happened, and yet at page 11 of your testimony at

18 the bottom of that first paragraph you <tay you know of no

19 way to conduct further meaningful inquiry of this incident.

20 In light of the f act that this is at least the second one

21 that yoo know about, can you conceive of no reason why you

22 would want to at least find out why this type of thing seems

23 to occur at the plant and ways to prevent it from occurring?

() 24 A Well, there is a creat deal of interest on both

25 those points, but also we interviewed people and did the

O
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(]) 1 aost that we can with the flexibility that is available to

2 us as a corporate citinen not having investigative powers,

3 police powers to develop additional information on both of
)

4 those incidents. And we were not able to develop any

5 further information and it was not for lack of an effort to

6 try to follow it up.

7 We did wha t we could do on it in terms of

8 preventing it from happening. Certainly that is really the

9 obligation we have, and I think it is the procedure that we

10 put into place and were described by others that will

11 prevent or give us much greater assurance that type of

12 inciden t -- assuming it did occur as the people -- at least

13 one half of the conversations that it had occurred -- will

O 14 not happen in the future.

15 0 Have you ever had discussions with Mr. Michael

16 Ross concerning his possible cheating or unethical conduct
i

17 regarding exams?

18 A The only conversation I had on the weekend in

19 which he was interviewed by the NBC, we both were at the

20 Xerox machine while he was making copies of his statement

21 that he was providing to the NRC, and he indicated to me

22 what the nature of their inquiry was with him. The NRC

23 investigation was ongoing at that time and I did not pursue

24 i t with him.

25 0 So you never discussed the substance of any of

O
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(]) 1 those allegations or --

2 A No, I did not.

3 0 Was this in September, by the way, the interviews
{Jq

4 in September, or July?

5 A It was the second series of interviewn, kind of

6 the second phase of the investigation the NRC was making,

7 which was in September, I believe.

8 MS. DOROSHOW: I have no more questions.

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Will TMIA have very much more

10 cross-examination?

11 MS. BRADFORD: I do not think we have a great

12 deal. I am not very good at estimating how much time it is

13 going to consume. I just have one line tha t I would like to

14 f ollow with Mr. Arnold.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well.

16 We will take a break.

17 Well, I am sorry. Are there other matters before

18 we take tLe break ?

19 (No response.)

20 All ri ght, we will take a break until 10 minutes

21 af ter 4 : 00.

22 (Recess.)

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: The hearing will come to order.

() 24 TMIA will continue its cress-examination

25 MS. BRADFORD: Thank you.

O
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) 1 BY MS. BRADFORD:

2 0 Mr. Arnold, on page 6 of your testimony, the

3 second paragraph, the middle of that paragraph, you discuss)
4 the July 1979 incident, and I would like to question you

5 just a little further on your knowledge of that incident.

8 A Yes, ma'am.

7 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Ms. Bradford, you will have to

8 speak up a little bit.

9 MS. BRADFORD: Okay.

10 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

11 0 You discuss in that section there your

12 recollection of a 1979 incident. Could you tell me when did

13 you first recall that incident?

O 14 A Do you mean when did I first recall it in terms of

15 its potential relevancy to the NRC's investigation?

16 0 Yes.

17 (Pause.)

18 A I honestly do not remember, but I expect that it

19 probably was sometime af ter I lef t the site the night of the

20 27th and returned to the site on the 28th, because my

21 recollection is that it was in the morning that I made the

22 contact with the NRC investigators or early afternoon to

23 m ak e them aware of it, and certainly I was reflecting on the

() 24 incident af ter having left the site that night.

25 0 Do you recall this independently of any discussion

O
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(]) 1 with anyone else?

2 A Yes. I think that my recollection is accurate

3 that I was the one who initiated providing the information

4 to the NRC about the July 1979 incident.

5 0 Were you interviewed by Mr. John Wilson on th e

6 28th of August, 19817

7 A I was interviewed by Mr. John Wilson in the course

8 of the investigations he carried out at my direction. I do

9 not know what the date was.

10 0 Did you request that interview?

11 A My recollection is that I told Mr. Wilson as part

12 of developing the information that was needed relative to

13 that interview -- or excuse me, relative to the incident in

O 14 July of 1979 that he ought to interview M r. Herbein, Mr.

15 Miller and me separately and try to glean f rom our memories

16 on an independent basis what we could recall of that

17 inciden t.

18 0 Was anyone else present during that interview j

19 other than yourself and Mr. Wilson?

20 A Not that I recall. There certainly would not have

21 been anyone other than Mr. Lloyd present and I do not think

22 that he was there.

23 0 Was there a record of any kind made of that

O 24 interview 2

25 A Mr. Wilson took notes during the interview, as I

O
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] 1 recall.

2 Q And you have already said that the purpose of the

rm 3 interview was to review Licensee's response to the 1979
0

4 cheating incident, is that correct?

5 A Well, I do not think it was really to review our

6 response. The record showed, you know, our own

7 documentation and files showed what our response was. But

8 the purpose of the interviews was to try to develop in the

9 August, presumably, time frame of 1981 what our individual

10 recollections were as to specifics or the details

11 surrounding that incident.

12 Frankly, the stimulant for giving tha t instruction

13 to Mr. John Wilson was that as I had become aware of some of

14 the details of that incident based upon records in our

|

15 files , they revealed information that was contrary to my

16 recollection or that was certainly in addition to my

17 recollection where it was not contrary, and I thought there

18 was probably a high probability that the individual

19 recollections of those of us who were most involved with it

20 might differ and that we ought to try to understand and

21 capture that because I think it is germane to try to reflect

22 and describe why we reacted as re did at the time the

23 incident happened.

() 24 0 During this interview did you discuss when you

25 first became aware that Mr. VV had submitted as his own

,
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1 response to a training examination the work' product of Mr. 07(])
<

2 A I frankly do not remember. I remember having the

3 interview but I do not recall the exchange of questions and

4 answers during it.

5 0 When did you first learn of that in cide nt? That

6 is, in the 1979 time frame.

7 (Pause.)

0 A I do not remember when I knew about it. Clearly I

9 knew before the August 9 time f rame when 3r. Miller sent me

10 a memo on that that I think has been provided to all the

11 parties. Whether I learned about it within a very few days

12 after the occurrence of it on July 2 or whether it may have

13 b ee n a week or two later, I do not know. I would make, I

('' 14 guess, my best guess is that I may have learned about it on

15 the order of a week or ten days after it initially occurred.

I 16 0 Do you recall who informed you of that incident?

17 A My recollection is that Mr. Herbein informed me of

18 it .

19 0 How did he inform you? Did he send you a memo?

20 A No, I do not remember seeing any memos on it at

21 that time, including the one that Mr. Miller addressed to

22 m e , although very likely I could have seen memos at the

23 time. My recollection, which is relatively dim on the

() 24 specifics, though, are of only oral discussions between Mr.|

25 Herbein and myself.

D
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1 0 When you learned about those incidents did you

2 recommend an investigation?

3 A I cannot say. It certainly was my understanding

4 that either investigation was under way or had been

5 completed at the time I made a judgment as to what our

6 response should be. I was confident at that time that we

7 had made an investigation, understood what had happened. As

8 to whether I was instrumental in initiating it or not, I

9 f rr nkly doubt it. I think it was already proceeding when I

10 was aware of it.

11 0 Did Messrs. Husted, Herbein and Miller conduct

12 that investigation ?

13 A I do not know. My recollection is the information

14 I had available came to me from Mr. Herbein, and I was very

15 auch aware that Mr. Miller was involved but I had no

16 recollection of others that might have been involved.

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

O'
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(]) 1 C During the course of this investigation, do you

2 know if a review of the files from the time the individuals

3 concerned were first licensed for TMI was done?

4 A No, I have no knowledge of any such -- such

5 review.
>

6 0 Did you at any time review those files yourself?
.

7 A No. I think, Ms. Bradford, in terms of, you know,

8 my involvement, my understanding at the time, if I might

|
9 perhaps just speak to that. My recollection at the time

10 tha t I provided the information or directed the information

11 be provide'd to the NRC was recognized by me to be hazy at

12 the time. But to the extent that I had a recollection, it

13 was that the information had been developed in the course of

14 reviewing examination records as part of turning them over

15 to one of the investigations that was going on at that

16 time.

1' I do not remember if it was in conjunction with

18 the Kemeny Commission investigation or the Rogovin one or

|

19 perhaps one of the other ones that were beine conducted at

20 tha t time. And I was frankly surprised in looking at some

21 of the file inf orma tion that it was identified at the time

22 it turned in.

23 I thought it had happened -- again, my

() 24 recollection of wha t I though t I knew in the July '79 time'

25 frame was that it was in fact an earlier occurrence than

O
i

|
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(]) 1 July of '79 which had been identified in the course of going

2 to the file information.

3 It was also my thoucht at the time that, as I
)

4 discussed earlier, that it was in effect a homework type

5 assignment that was sort of part of a routine training

6 program increments. I did not have any recollection in July

7 or now of knowledge that it was of the nature of a makeup

8 examination for fulfilling the annual requalification

9 examinations, and apparently it was.

10 Not that that changes my judgment as far as

11 whe ther Mr. VV cheated or if I felt that he performed

12 improperly, but in a w ay that I would not characterize as

13 cheating . But certainly the circumstances under which it

O 14 took place were apparently different than my recollection.

15 0 Are you saying that you have recently reviewed the

16 training records of Mr. V'.:

17 A No, no. I have looked at some of the memos that

18 we had in the file dealing with the inciden t itself .

19 Q And did those memos indicate to you that this --

20 tha t the incident -- excuse me -- the reason that this

21 incident spanned a time frame from 1977 through 1979 in Mr.

22 VV 's training record?

23 A No, not that the incident did, but that the -- bu t

7-s
(_) 24 tha t the programmatic requirements that he was fulfilling

25 related to requirerents that extended over, I believe, two

O
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(]} 1 training years. And our training year, as I recall, starts I

2 in March or April of the calendar year.

3 Q And during this recent review, is it your
J

4 understanding that in 1977 Mr. VV -- excuse me -- received a

5 score of less than 80 percent on two sections of a
.

6 requalifica tion exa m?

7 A I do not have the specific information on how he

8 did on the exams.

9 0 Is it your understanding that Mr. VV, as a result

10 of that, was placed in an FSR progras?

11 A It is now. I do not recall thnt I was aware that

12 his training status was such as to require _ that at the time

13 I first learned of the incident in July of '79. I cannot

14 say that I was not aware of it, but I just do not have any

15 recollection of understanding that aspect of the

16 circumstances surrounding these particular training program

17 requirements.

18 0 Is it also your understanding the.t Mr. VV was
,

,

19 delinquent in some of those requirements of the FSR

20 program?

21 A Well, inasmuch as I did not know he was in the FSR

22 program , I guess I would not sense that I was aware that he

23 was delinquent in any requirements on it. My sense at the

() 24 tim e, that is July 1979 as I recall, is tha t Mr. VV had done

25 two things of which I was critical. One is he had not

O
,
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(]) 1 himself taken part to the extent I thought he should have in

2 the classroca part of the training, relying instead upon the

r3 3 option of having these correspondence course type of makeup
b

4 sessions or makeup assignments.

5 And secondly, it was my sense that over the

6 previous year or two prior to the accident the operations

7 peo ple a t TMI-2 had not provided the priority for

8 involvement in the training program that was needed. There

9 had been too much reliance upon -- too much utilization, I

10 should say, of that option.

11 It causes a number of problems, not the least of

12 which is the migration of the training depa rtm en t time and

13 energy from that of training to that of administering a1

,

'"' 14 correspondence course program.

15 Mr. VV 's assignment during tha t period was such

16 that I felt he bore a major accountability for that

17 situation existing , existing for the period of time thht it

18 did . And it was part of the total spectrum of concerns that

19 I had about his performance which, when coupled with what I

20 f elt was sn improper action on his part in conjunction with

21 the July '79 incident, that I insisted that he be removed

22 from his supervisory position.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I have a question about what Mr.'

() 24 Arnold has just said. You mentioned correspondence type

25 courses. By that do you mean that the employees -- by

O
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() 1 " correspondence type" -- by " correspondence type courses,"

2 do you mean the makeup exam, makeup questions?

3 THE WITNESS: Well, it is not just the questions

4 part of it. What I am referring to is if they miss a

5 particular training session and that session is required of

6 them, either because of their training status or it is part

7 of the base package of our training program that everybody

8 has to take part in each year, then there are different ways

9 in which they can make up having missed that required

10 session.

11 They can go to a subsequent session, they can go

12 to a special session, or they can be sent a training

13 package , which is not just the examination but also consists

' 14 o f training materials which they are to study and understand
.

15 and then take what we call the makeup examination on that

16 portion of the materials.

17 Now, tha t is a total package that I have been

18 ref erring to as a correspondence course type option.

19 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I see. If they had attended the

20 training session, they would have taken the quiz given by

21 the training session, is that right?

22 THE WITNESS: Yes.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: If they did not attend it, they

() 24 could not take the quiz. Therefore they could not sa tisf y

25 their requirements of having completed the quiz.

O
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(]) 1 You say that there was a problem in that a number

2 of people were electing not to go to the training session,

3 but to take the package with the quiz. I assume that when

4 you say that you intend to include things other than the

5 annual requalification examination, is that right?

6 THE WITNESS: Yes. The annual requalification

7 examination has to be taken as a single sit-down session.

8 That is not taken in the way in which a makeup session is

9 accomplished .

10 JUDGE MILHOLLINs I wanted to make sure the record

11 was clea r on that.

12 In the case of VV, my understanding is that the

13 makeup work which VV was doing was directed to a category of

14 this sitdown examination which VV had f ailed to pass, is

15 tha t right?

16 THE WITNESS: I think that is right. As I

17 indicated to Mrs. Aamodt -- excuse me. As I indicated in

18 the previous response, I do not know the details --

19 JUDGE MILHOLLINs All righ t.

20 THE WITNESS: -- of that. But in general I think

| 21 perhaps there is a misunderstanding in that the way in which

|
22 the program is established is that they must get, under our

i

23 requirements on their requalification exam , at least 80

() 24 percent on each section, or they have to cover -- if they

25 g e t less than 80 percent but more than 70 percent, then th e y

i
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() 1 have to be sure in the course of the subsequent tra in in g

2 year to tak e th a t training that addresses that section and

3 get udequate grades on the material when it is presented in

4 the following training year.

in fact, we are5 And my understanding is that --

6 involved with, and other witnesses have more detailed

7 knowledge than I do -- that subsequently Mr. VV did not

8 attend the sessions at which the material was covered in

9 which he had gotten less than 80 percent but more than 70

10 percent on the annual requalification.

11 So he was taking that material in this

12 correspondence type option.

13 JUDGE MILHOLLIN : I see. Well, that last fact is

14 the fact which caused me to ask you the questions I ask9d.

15 So can I infer from that that you are telling us that there

16 was also a problem with respect to attendance at the courses

17 leading up to the requalification exam, that there was an

18 anticipa tion that people would fail parts of it and complete

19 those parts by whst you have referred to as a correspondence

20 course? In other words, that the problem which you describe

21 a ttaches to the requalification exam as well as to the rest

22 of the training program? That is what I was getting at.

23 Do you understand my question?

() 24 THE WITNESS: I think I lo, and I do not think I

25 would -haracterize it quite that way. The retraining

ALDERSON REPORTING COMPANY,INC,
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1 program is set up with minimum requirements that the

2 licensed operators have to f ulfil in the course of the

3 training year. At the end of each training year all of them
O. !

4 are given an annual requalification examination.

5 There are various categories which they can fall

6 into, as it were, as a result of the annual

7 requalifica tion. Sort of the one that represents the

8 closest to having been completely satisfactory is where ther

9 would have less than 80 percent on one or more sections, but

10 more than 70 percent overall and more than 70 percent on the

11 section, I believe, as well. Then the requirement is only,

12 that you -- or that we follow them during the subsequent

13 training cycle and be sure that that particular section is

14 adequately upgraded in the subsequent training cycle.

15 So I sense from the way you said it that the

16 people are taking the training courses in preparatien for

17 the annual exam, and you sort of have a loophole by which

18 you do not have to pass the annual requalification exam and

19 you can still keep on going. There is, as I say, gradations

20 to the perf ormance on the annual requalification exam,

21 including ones that, if they do below a certain performance

22 level, they are immediately removed from licensed activities

23 until they are upgraded. And the procedure provides for
1

O 24 dea 11ng with the intermedietes netween whet 1 wou1d ce11 e'

25 complete f ailure of it and a home-free type pass.

O
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(]) 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right. I think I understand

2 your testimony. And I think you said tha t VV did not

fg 3 participate in the class, as you had discovered.
V

4 THE WITNESS: Well, I do not think I would want to

5 testify that it was my recollection that he did not attend
.

6 at all, but that his attendance was, as I recall, much

7 spottier than I felt acceptable for the position he was in.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right. And I heard you say

9 -- I think I heard you say also that that was -- that that
.

10 was not unique to VV and it was a practice which gave you

11 some concern; is that correct?

12 THE WITNESS: Yes. And it was -- it was a problem

13 that existed within the elements of the organization which

14 Mr. VV was responsible for.

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN. I see. It was at that time he

16 had a direct line supervisory position , did he not?

17 THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

18 My apologies, Ms. Bradford, for not calling you by
i

19 your proper name.

20 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Besuming)

| 21 0 Mr. Arnold, I would like to pursue this just a
.

22 little bit further, and in order to facilitate that I think

| 23 what you were just discussing with Judge Milhollin is in

() 24 ref erence to AP-1006, the administrative procedure that

25 governs this, and I have a copy here that you can look at.

O
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(]) 1 A Well, I of course would be glad to. I guess I

2 would have to caution in the sense that my description goes

3 back to general -- or my discussion goes to a general

4 understanding of our training program and its design, which

5 I was very much involved with when it was initially set up

6 in '73 and '74

7 I frankly do not have a detailed knowledge of the

8 procedure 1006, which I recognize is the one that provides

9 the specifics. But --
.

10 (Counsel hands document to witness.)

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Did you provide me with a copy

12 of that document?
.

13 MS. BRADFORD: I am sorry, I did not. I have a

14 copy for myself and the witness.
,

,

15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Perhaps another party has a

16 cop y.

17 MR. GOLDBERG: May I ask whether you are going to

18 mark this and offer it?

19 MS. BRADFORD: No, no. I merely want to use it to

20 discuss this with Mr. Arnold.

21 MR. GOLDBERG: It is not being used just to
l

22 ref resh his recollection?

; 23 MS. BRADFORD: Yes.

() 24 MR. GDIDBERG: It is being used to ref resh his

25 recollection ?

()!

,

:
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() 1 MS. BRADFORD: Yes. -

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Proceed.

rg 3 We are talking about a document which is called
V

4 --

5 MS. BRADFORD: This is administra tive procedure

6 1006. The copy th a t we are using is dated 1977 at.d I

7 believe it was in effect through 1980.

8 JJDGE MILHOLLIN: Administrative procedure 1006B,

9 de.t ed 1977.

10 Go ahead.

11 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

12 C On page 3 of this document, Mr. Arnold, about the

13 middle of the page where it talks about OR lectures. Those

14 operational review lectures. It says there that the OR

15 lectures are scheduled for a minimum of 60 hours per year.

16 And it continues that the records of all on-shift
.

17 performance are maintained and periodically reviewed by

18 supervisory persoanel. Would you sa y that the training

19 department was aware thet Mr. VV was deficient in his -- in

20 his requirements for training?

21 7 Well, not based upon that, I would not make that

22 answer. But I would say that I am very much -- I am very

23 confident that the training department was aware of the

() 24 training status of Mr. VV because of wha t I recall was the<

25 basis for my understanding of what had been happening the

O
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() 1 previous year or two was, looking at the number of

2 memosandums that were sent from the-training department to
4

7g 3 the operations people identifying the need for them to
V

4 f ulfil their training program requirements through what I

5 have generally labeled 'ths correspondence course or by

6 taking makeup sessions.

7 And it is clear -- it was clear to me at the time

8 that they were expending a great deal of effort in keeping

9 track of people's status relative to training. In fact, the

10 cover sheet of the -- or the memo that is on the front of

11 t he procedure that you have here I think indicates that it

12 comes from Mr. Ross, who was supervisor of operations, Unit

13 1. And he indicates that the people ought to be familiar
m

'- 14 with this procedure and states: "Our goal is to increase

15 the productivity of the training week and to increase

16 a ttendance. "

17 I think that is, you know, also an indicator of a>

18 problem tha t existed at that time.

19 Q Let me just outline my real concern here, Mr.

20 Arnold. It is my understanding -- and you can correct me if

21 I am wrong -- it is my understanding that in 1977 Xr. VV

22 took a requalification exam. He scored less than 80 percent

23 on two sections of that exam. He was required by your

() 24 procedure to be enrolled in an FSR procram.

25 In the course of that program, according to my

C)
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(]) 1 perusal of the discovery documents # Mr. VV did not attend

2 all lectrres. He did not turn in raquired materials on

3 time.

4 In 1978 he again took a requalification exam and

5 he was deficient this time in four areas, two of which were

6 carryovers from 1977. It is my understanding that these

7 procedures -- of these procedures that when that occurs, Mr.

8 VV should have been removed from licensed duties and placed

9 in an accelerated program. And it is my understanding from

10 the ma terials that I have reviewed that this did not

11 happen.

12 A Es. Bradford, I am not in a position to respond to

13 the correctness of your understanding. I am also not in a
O
'd 14 position to challenge it. Based upon what information I'

15 have as a result of the discussions we have had in the last

16 two or three months on this incident, I do not think it is

17 correct. But there will be others here to provide testimony

18 that can sta te , I think, and show by reference whether it is

19 correct or not correct, both in terms of Mr. VV's training

20 status and in terms of the procedural requirements.

21 Q Are you saying you did not think my assumptions

22 were correct in regards to that is not the procedure or that

23 is not the sequence of events?

() 24 A Well, as I understood the implication of your

25 description of the sequence, it is that he should have been

O
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(]) 1 removed from licensed duties, that he was in effect no

2 longer meeting the minimum qualifications for being

i 3 licensed. It is that implication that I think is

4 incorrect.-

5 But as I say, I really think that that can be

6 discussed more fully with others. I would have to do, you

7 know, a fair amount of work to satisfy myself as to whether

8 that was accurate or not. Certainly it was not my

9 understanding in July of '79 that he was in effect in a

to deficient status relative to being able to be properly

11 assigned licensed duties.
;

12 I have no recollection that I had any
.

|

13 understanding along those lines at the time.

)'

14 0 Fine. I just wanted to ask you these questions

15 n o w , and of course I will be discussing these with the

16 people who should know. I wanted to know your knowledge of

17 tha t.

18 A Yes.

19 0 Okay.

20 A I think that you covered my knowledge of the

21 circumstances that existed with respect to Mr. VV.

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I have one question. '4h a t were

23 M r. VV 's responsibilities durin g this period covered by this

() 24 last question? That is, from the time in 1977 when Mr. VV

25 may have failed the requalification program examination and

O
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{]) 1 again in 1978 when he may have failed?,

2 THE WITNESS: He was in a super vi so ry po sition

7s 3 that, as I recall, under our technical specifications
V

4 required him to be a senior reactor opera tor licensed

5 individual. He was in a position within the management

6 structure where he would not have routinely in ef fect been

7 in charge of the control room.

8 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I am sorry. Where he would

9 what?

10 THE WITNESS: Where he would not have routinely

11 been in charge of the control room. He was not an on-shift

12 person .

13 JUDGE MILHOLLINs Was he supervising on-shift

14 personnel?

15 THE WITNESS: Yes.

16 JUDGE MILHOLLINs We are perhaps entering an area

17 in which his identity will be revealed if I persist in my

18 questions to tie down his exact responsibility. Within the

19 scope of your stipulation, is that proper?

20 MR. BLAKE: Well, --

21 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I think it is important to

22 identif y what his responsibilities were at the time in

23 question . If we do not do it now, we will certainly have to

O 24 eo it 1eter.

25 MR. BLAKE: Just give me one second.

O
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1 (Pause.)

2 MR. BLAKE: Mr. VV is one of those individuals

3 represented by Mr. M cB ride. So I caution you in that

4 regard.

5 But let me indicate to you that in another piece

G of prepared testimony, that of Mr. Miller which we have

7 distributed to the parties, we have identified by title Mr.

8 VV's role as the supervisor of operations a t Unit 2 at that

9 tim e.

10 I think it is within --

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: That was my recollection.

12 MR. BLAKEs Yes, si r. And I think you may well be

13 able to get whatever information you need about the

14 individual who would fill that role without going further on

15 i t .

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Who would enjoy a position
,

17 equivalent to his today?

18 MR. BLAKE: Mr. Ross at Unit 1, f or example.

19 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: So the position which Mr. VV

20 h eld a t the time in question was the same position that Mr.

21 Ross now holds?

22 MR. BLAKE Not exactly the same.

23 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Well, not exactly perhaps.

h 24 MR. B LA K E : There are differences in the

25 organiza tion . But I have tried to give an analogy.
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({} 1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Were his responsibilities

2 similar to M r. Ross'?

3 MR. BLAKE: You are getting beyond my Mr.--

4 Arnold migh t be able to.

5 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Mr. Arnold might be able to.

6 That is the question I wanted to ask Mr. Arnold, whether Mr.

7 VV occupied a position in the Licensee's staff which is

8 similar to that occupied today by Mr. Ross?

9 THE WITNESS: He occupied such a position on Unit

10 2 a t the time of this instant.

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yes.

12 THE WITNESS: And I do not recall exactly when he
,

13 was assigned to that, but he probably would have been in

O 14 tha t position for at least a few years prior to the July '79

15 incident .

16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Does the record show when he was

17 removed from that responsibility? Perhaps it will be

18 covered in subsequent testimony from the Licensee.

19 THE WITNESS: Well, I think it is included in

20 various pieces of testimony. But effectively, he did not

21 perform the duties of that position subsequent to the

22 identification of the problem with the material he turned in

23 in conjunction with the examination that is the subject of

() 24 the July '79 incident, as it is referred to.

25 If he did, it was at most for a day or two while
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({} 1 we were, you know, dealing with the issue.

2 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right. And one can assume,

3 I suppose, from public knowledge that the character of his

4 job had changed somewhat due to events which had occurred

5 prior to July of 1979, isn't that right? I am speaking now

6 of the -- perhaps my recollection is incorrect.

7 THE WITNESSs You mean between the time of the

8 accident and the time of the incident?

9 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 Yes. No, I am assuming that

10 whatever his responsibilities were before the accident, that

11 they probably changed af ter the accident and before the

12 incident of 1979.

13 THE WITNESS. No, the accident was on March 28,

14 1979.

15 JUDGE HILHOLLIN: Yes.

16 THE WITNESS: And while I guess in a sense, you

17 know, the whole world changed for us at tha t point , the

| 18 position that he occupied and assignment of responsibilities

19 tha t would apply to that were basically the same.

20 I might make an exception that for perhaps two

21 months af ter the accident, the better part of the time

22 interval we are talking about, we augmented substantially

23 the shif t manning at Unit 2 because of the problems that

O 24 existed there.

25 So I guess I would correct wha t I said earlier.

O
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(]) 1 His assignment did change in nature inasmuch as he was one

2 of the people that we had in charge of one of the shifts

3 subsequent to the accident, once we got things set up on a

4 shif t basis. I do not recall just when we would have come

5 out of that mole and he would have returned to working a

6 Monday through Friday type of routine.

7 But it was at least two mcaths af ter the

8 accident. It may have been more. Certainly the demands on

9 this individual's time, the technical demands on him were

to very great. And I might sa y Mr. VV is a very, very capable

11 technical person. He is extremely knowledgeable of the

12 plant. He contributed immensely to the effort that was

13 necessary after the accident to deal with the situations

14 with which we were faced.

15 And I think that I did not, I guess, feel a sense

18 of censure for him not havino spent more time on his

17 training lessons in th e period from the time of the accident

18 until the end of June. I think that it was appropriate with

19 the priorities tha t existed at that time to recognize that

20 that was not the highest priority for his time and

21 capabilities , and that is part of the reason tha t I scrt of

22 dealt with this training situation as a separate issue from

23 the issue of how he had decided it was appropriate to

() 24 conduct himself with regard to these particular

25 assignments. And that I also saw that it was appropriate to
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{}} 1 judge that decision and that action on his part in the

2 contert, in effect, of the role he had played over the last

3 two years in the effectiveness or lack of desired level ofs
:

4 eff ectiveness of the training program.

5 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

6 0 Mr. Arnold, when the investigation was beine

7 conducted in 1979, was there a written report of that

8 investigation, do you recall?

9 A Of the incident with Mr. VV?

10 0 Yes.

11 A I do not know if I knew at the time of a written

12 investigation. I have since then seen the memos from Mr.

13 Miller which he wrote based upon the review he did of the

14 circumstances and the situation and the interview he held.

15 Whether or not I knew that at the time I do not know,

16 although I certainly have a recollection that I knew that

17 the ccnclusion had been reached, and I felt I was

18 comfortable with it, that M.r. O had acted innocently and

19 that Mr. VV had acted on the motivation that, while improper

20 and -- I was not inclined to characterize it as cheating.

1 21 0 Were you kept informed in any way of the ongoing

22 investigation in 1979?

23 A I really do not recall. I do not think it

- () 24 proceeded over a very long time period. It was my

25 impression -- I think we -- it was probably just a matter of

C
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() 1 days. Those were days of very intense activity for many of

2 us, and I do not believe that we felt we had much

3 difficulty, once Mr. VV was back from the. vacation period{)
4 that he had taken, in being able to quickly come to

5 understand to a great extent, because of his cooperation,

6 exactly what had taken place.

7 And I think that we then spent perhaps a week or

8 two subsequent to that discussing vnat response we would

9 make and reviewing that internally before implementing it.

10 0 Would you say Mr. VV had a long history of

11 problems of performance?

12 A I think that is a dif ficult question to answer and

13 be f air to him. Different people have different sort of

O 14 spectrums to their capabilities. Mr. VV is an individual

15 that I think I have encountered fairly frequently in my

16 professional life, tho has a wide range of very strong

17 ca pabilities , very .luable capabilities. He certainly has

18 displayed a conscientiousness about fulfilling his

19 perceptions of his responsibilities.

20 But he does have some weak points also, as most of

21 u s do . And I think there were occasions in the period of

22 employment that he had with the company when those weak

23 points were problems to us periodically. They -- the

() 24 weaknesses were a problem because of the kind of assignments

25 tha t we had him in.

CsD

'
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O ' ^=a ia errect- - or 3a1r 79 1 w ao te eer

2 willing to continue him in those kinds of assignments where

3 we had a vulnerability to the weaknesses that he had, but

4 was quite desirable of continuing his utilization where

5 those weaknesses were not as -- did not create the
!

e vulnerability of the organization that they created in the

7 positions he had been in,

8
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(} 1 C Would you have made the same decision had you been

2 aware earlier before the accident that Mr. VV was not

3 attending required lectures, that he was not turning in

4 assignments, and --

5 A Ms. Eradford, I really would hesitate to answer

6 tha t question. I just do not know. I think that is a

7 h ypothe tical. The accident changed so many things for so

8 many of us and certainly changed our sensitivities, our

9 insights, our understanding of things, and I do not know how

10 I can go back to my prior self, so to speak.

11 0 Well, I am just trying to get an understanding of

12 what you would consider the seriousness of a management

13 person in a supervisory position who was not performing as

O 14 required .

15 A Well, you know, that characterira'. ion of the

16 situation is, I think, a very serious one, and I think that,

17 you know , there have been occasions certainly where I felt a

18 person's performance was less than acceptable and it led to

19 reassignment of the individual or in some instances

20 termination of the employment on the basis of performance.

21 I thought the question you asked me specifically

22 w as with regard to how I would view and react to th e

23 situation with regard to the training milieu that existed at

() 24 tha t time, and I think I would have then, as I do now, view

25 that as very serious. I think I would have then, as I do

O
\_/
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() 1 now, view as very important the support for training

2 demonstrated by the management of the line organization.

3 It is absolutely critical and I think that my
)

4 professional record demonstrates an awareness of that sense

5 of values. I was the one that initiated the idea of

6 Metropolitan Edison Company staffing with six shifts of

7 operators in 1973 in order to ensure that we could provide

8 suf ficient time during their regular shift rotation to

9 conduct the training program that would fulfill our needs

10 and fulfill the regulations.

11 I do not krow of any other company at that time

12 that was embarked in providing that degree of priority and

13 allocation of resources towards assuring a training program

(#3 14 for their operators, and you know, I think that is a data'

15 point that is indicative of the view I have and have had of

16 the importance of training.

17 0 I think it is because of that demostrated concern,

18 M r. Arnold, that I am wondering why you were not informed

19 earlier that a management person ir a position such as Mr.

20 VV was showing deficiencies ove r e n extended period of time.

21 A Well first of all, I think you need to -- I would

22 be a little careful, anyway , as to whether we can state his

23 deficiencies over an extended period of time in the sense of

() 24 t h e requirements of the training program. I differentiate

25 the minimum requirements from what I would expect in the way

O
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(]) 1 of conduct, attitude, support for a training program which

2 ours was designed to be implemented well above the minimum

3 requirements of the regulations.O~J
4 I was aware prior to the accident that with TMI-2

^

5 ccaing into an operating mode and the demands that placed on

6 the staf f f or staffing and the problems we es well as other

7 companies had in obtaining the level of input we would like

8 to have in the way of operators and bringing them along to

9 licensed positions , that there was a tremendous demand on

10 the t me of the operators. We aere not able to raintain the

11 six shif t rotation on those units as we wanted to, and so I

12 did have an awareness that there were, as I say, real

13 demands and pressures on the organization in many aspects,

14 including the implementation of the training program.

15 I do not know that I would have expected to be

16 explicitly briefed on a particular supervisor's role in that

17 in the position I held prior to the accident, which did not

18 involve a different responsibility for the operation at

19 Three Mile Island.

20 0 You say the supervisor of operations did not

21 directly affect --

22 A No, I am saying that I did not have a direct

23 responsibi11ty f or any supervision of activities a t Three

O 24 M11e Ietend.

25 0 I missed it.

O
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({} 1 A I spoke in a confusing way.

2 0 Did you ever discuss with Mr. VV the incident, the

3 3 cheating incident?
(%j'

4 A I do not recall that I ever discussed directly

5 with Mr. VV the incident.

6 0 Did you ever discuss with anyone any disciplinary

7 action that should be taken?

8 A Yes. The disciplinary action tha t was taken,

9 removing him from his supervisory position, was effectively

10 my decision and I carried that out, or let me say that I

11 made that decision, and subsequent to discussions with Mr.

12 Herbein, perhaps with r. Miller, although I do not have a -

13 direct reccliection of that.

O- 14 But certainly whether to discipline him with a

15 period of suspension or some other approach that should be

16 taken was a matter I discussed quite extensively with Mr.

17 Herbein, and the decision to do what we did I think I would

18 characterize as mine. I do not think I would infe r by tha t

19 that necessarily anybody else disagreed with it, but my

20 recollection is taat it was a judgment that I made.

21 0 Did you ever discuss with anyone the possibility

22 of firing Mr. VV?

23 A I do not know, but let me say tha t my recollection

() 24 is that I recall or I considered that -- and I am presuming
,

25 you are interested in the reflection. I would like to make

O
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(]) 1 a couple of comments. I think one of the things that is

2 very important to keep in mind is the situa tion that existed

- 3 at that time. We were under intense investigation from a

4 number of inquiries. The company had sta ted publicly, had

5 stated privately, had discussed with its employees the

6 essential need everybody had to really understand what had

7 happened and that we were not in the mode of trying to do

8 anything other than have as full an understanding as we

9 could possibly have.

10 A number of things grew out of that. Some

11 people's recollection was obviously going to be different of
,

12 other people 's recollection of the same set of events, so in

13 some cases we had conflicts in people's accounts of things.

14 I do not think it is surprising under the circumstances. We

15 also had comments by some that I think could be interpreted

16 as embarrassing the company, and I also do not think that is

17 suprising under the circumstances.

18 Mr. VV was one individual that had made some

|
19 comments which I think crea ted some problems for the

20 company. I think'that was known. I f elt it was very

21 important that the action that we took with Mr. VV was not

22 interpreted by the rest of the organization as being

| 23 vindictive in any sense or signalling a kind of greater

.( ) 24 vulnerability that they would have if the stubbed their toe,

I 25 so to speak , if they had said something that was potentially

O
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(]) 1 a problem to the company. And that was a very serious'

2 consideration for me at the time.

3 I felt that our need to continue to convince theg-)
U

4 total organization that we were supportive of them, tha t we

5 wanted to know wnat had happened and we were willing to face

6 up to whatever that brough t out was certainly an element and

7 a judgment I made at that time as to what was appropriate to

8 do in this instance, recognizing again that discipline has

9 the two purposes that I indicated, that of instruction to

10 the individual and instruction to the organization.

11 I do not know under different circumstances if I

12 wuuld have discharged Mr. VV. I frankly think not. I do

13 not think it was that nature. I think that his strengths

14 and the things that he contributed, his potential for

15 contributing are such that reassignment was certainly the

16 much botter thing to do and a very appropriate thing to do

17 f or the problems that this represented.
:

18 I did not feel, and again I emphasize, influenced

19 by my judgment that this was not a cheating incident; that

20 taking that into account as well as other things, discharge

21 w as not appropriate.

|

22 0 Did you receive a memo from r. Miller dated the|

23 8th of August, 1979?

() 24 A I presume the memo you are referring to is the one

!

25 in which he sta ted that M r. Herbein asked tha t he gain my'

()
l
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1 concurrence with discipline for Mr. VV which would be a(}
2 two-week suspension , and while I do not recall receiving

3 that, I hsve seen that memo.g-)
U

4 MS. BRADFORD: I would like to make that memo THIA

5 Exhibit 53.

6 (The document referred to was

7 marked TMI A Exhibit 53 for

8 identification.)

9 (Counsel distributing document to Board and

10 p ar ties .

11 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Is there any objection to having

12 this received in evidence? -

13 (No response.)

14 Are you of fering it --

15 MS. BRADFORD: Yes.

into evidence?16 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: --

17 (Pause.)

18 MR. BLAKE: Judge Milho111n, my only hesitancy

19 here is to ensure -- there are three pieces of paper. It is

20 apparent Mr. Arnold has not been able to identify this. The

21 cover letter refers to an a ttached letter and then there are

22 two sheets. I am sure that this is something that we

23 provided in the course of our discovery, and I am not
I

() 24 objecting to its admission, certainly its use at the moment

l 25 f or questioning Mr. Arnold, but I wo uld like an opportunity
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(]} 1 to take a look and see whether or not it was a three-page

2 document, that is all.

3 MS. BRADFORD: Mr. Blake, if it is helpful, the

4 identification at the top indicates that this is a discovery

'

5 request to THIA from Licensee, and it is a supplement in

6 response to Question 3 in the supplemental.

7 MR. BLAKE: Thank you. That will aid us in

8 identifying it more quickly.

9 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

10 0 Mr. Arnold, we have discussed your consideration

11 of terminating Mr. VV. This memo from Mr. Miller suggests a

12 two-week suspension, and he asks for your concurrence. Did

13 you respond to this memo?

14 A Ms. Bradford, I do not recall seeing this memo or

15 any one of the three sheets in the July 1979 time f rame. I

16 have seen it in the last month or so. And my recollection

17 is that whether I saw this piece of paper or not, Mr.

18 Herbein and I discussed suspension in lieu of removal from

19 his position and that I was unwilling and did not agree that

20 a suspension was the appropriate response in this cane; that

21 I f elt it was necessary in looking at the total experience

22 with Mr. VV that he be removed from his position instead.

23 0 You discussed the reasons for not recommending

() 24 termina tion . Would you care to discuss why you felt this

25 was an inappropriate action?

O
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({} 1 A Yes. I think the problem that we had, as we

2 understood it, was a manifestation of a d2ficiency in the

3 reliability of Mr. VY's judgment in various instances and in

4 particular in situations where his judgment was very

'

5 important to us as a supervisor. The action of a suspension

6 and a reinstatement to his present position would continue

7 to leave us vulnerable to the problems with his judgment in

8 certain kinds of situations that we previously were subject

0 to.

10 And therefore I saw no point in -- or let me say I

11 did not feel it achieved the company's ends. It did not

12 fulfill our needs to impose a suspension on him; that our

13 needs would only be met by removal from his assigned

14 position to a non-supervisory position.

15 Q The memo does not discuss returning him to his

16 then current position. It just discusses a two-week

17 suspension. You talked about discipline having a dual role

18 at TMI, the message sent to the other employees f rom actions

19 you took, disciplinary actions or lack of disciplinary

20 actions which you took at the time.

21 Would you care to comment on how you felt tha t the

22 actions you took at that time served as a lesson to other

23 employees?

() 24 A Certainly. I viewed and I am confident that the

25 rest of the organization viewed the removal from a key

O
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(]])
1 supervisory position as being a much stronger sanction than

2 a two-week suspension, and the removal of Mr. YY from his

r- 3 position, the assignment of another person to that position
(

4 was clearly known to the organization.

5 And while we do not make it a practice to discuss

6 individual employees, personnel matters between the employee

7 and the company, I think it would be exceedingly naive on

8 our part not to both understand and presume that the

9 organization understands why and for what reasons this type

10 of action is taken, and I think it was a very clear signal

11 to the rest of the organiza tion that Mr. VV's performance

12 was deficient in ways that the company was unwilling to not

13 address quite severely.

14 I guess I do not know -- and this may be perhaps

15 more the point in question -- I guess I do not know that the

16 rest of the organization understood all the details of our

17 evaluation of his having turned in work that was not his own

18 a nd the circumstance under which he did that. Certainly

19 tha t that incident had occurred I am sure was common

20 knowledge within the plant staff, and our clear disapproval

21 of it I am sure was the inference and the conclusion of the

22 people in their awareness of it.

23

() 24

25

.
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1 0 Mr. Arnold, is it not true that a person, an

2 operator who has demonstrated deficiencies in his

f3 3 requalification, is required to be removed from the licensed
V

4 position and placed in an accelerated program?

5 A There is a spectrum of deficiences, so to speak,

6 which have to be addressed, that do not require removal from

7 licensed duties. There is a level of failure to perform in

8 terms of the training program that does require removal from

9 licensed activities.

10 And then obviously there are company policy

11 implications to perf ormance in other areas that could lead

12 to the removal of a person from licensed activity.

13 0 And Mr. VV fit within those circumstances in July'

Q-!

14 o f '79?

15 MR. BLAKE: Objection. Within what

16 circumstances? He has described half a dozen different

17 circumstances.

18 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I interpret the question to be

19 whether in July of 1979 Mr. VV was in circumstances with

20 respect to his training which under the procedures would

21 have required him to be removed from his duties and placed

22 in an accelerated training program. Is that your

23 question ?

O 24 Ms. saAorosos rhet is correct.

25 MR. BLAKEs July '79.

O
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1 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: I might say, while I have the(}
2 floor temporarily here, that we have run out of time today.

3 Let me ask Ms. Bradford whether she plans to finish within

4 the next five or ten minutes?

5 MS. BRADFORD: I do not think so.

6 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: All right. Well, since there is

7 a question on the floor, we will have it answered and then

8 adjourn, unleus there are matters to discuss before we

9 adjourn.

10 THE WITNESS: I thought I had answered that

11 question bef ore. It was not my uncerstanding in July of

12 ' 79 , nor is it now, that Mr . VV 's status rela tive to the

13 t rsining program requiremen ts was such that he would be
.

.

K 14 required to be removed from licensed activity prior to the

15 time that it was done. Now, it was done at the time,

16 apparently, because he had in effect run through the

17 sequence of events that would put him in that position.

18 But prior to tha t, as of June 30, 1979, my

19 understanding is that ht was not in a status in the training

20 program that would require hini to be removed from licensed

21 activities. Now, there will be other witnesses that can

22 talk about that with more knowledge .han I have.

23 BY MS. BRADFORD: (Resuming)

(]) 24 0 I just want to get back to the earlier point of

25 the message being sent to other employees. If indeed Mr. VV

O
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|

'

(]} 1 was in the position in his training program and had

2 demonstrated deficiencies, which meant that he was to be

3 removed from licensed activities and placed in an

4 accelerated program, what mechanism did you -- was
;

j 5 demonstrated to other employees that this was also a

6 disciplinary action?

7 A If I understand -- let me try phrasing my answer

8 in a way that I understand tne question to have been asked.

9 The training program provides for removing the person for --

10 from licensed duties and assignment to accelerated training

11 or additional training upon the completion of which the

12 person under the training program and under the regulations

13 can be returned to licensed duties.

14 The removal of the person from licensed duties is

15 normally handled in a way that in effect takes them from

16 working productively to being in a training status. In the

17 case of Mr. VV, it was very clear that he was not removed

18 f rom tha t position for the purpose of the requalification,'

19 the retraining necessary to correct the deficiencies, other

20 than perhaps the first ten days or two weeks it took him to

21 accom plish that.

22 And the fact that he was re-assigned to a

23 completely different area of responsibility and no longer

() 24 h ad a ny supervisory function was well understood by the
.

25 organiza tion , I am confident.

()/(e

1
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1 0 He was removed from licensing a licensed
(}

--

2 position and subsequently he was placed in an unlicensed

3 position. Can you tell me why -- what was the reason forf3V
4 putting him in the accelerated p rogram ?

5 A Well, we did not disqualify him or request the NRC

6 to revoke his license. I did not feel that the problems

7 that we had with Mr. VV were of a nature that made him

8 unreliable as a senior reactor operator. In fact,

9 subsequent to the accident he had performed very, very well

10 in the role of a senior reactor operator at the plant.

11 I thought that his deficiencies related to his

12 capacity or his capability to serve in, let me say, a

13 management position, which certainly the position he was in

h'') 14 is clearly in my mind a management position in the more

15 narrow sense of the word than we were using previously. It

16 required management skills which he did not possess

17 adequately for that assignment.

18 And the deficiency primarily related -- let me say

19 t ha t they were in two areas. One was administra tive skills,

20 which I would not in effect discipline a person for. But

21 the others were in areas of judgment that were critical to

22 that kind of a management assignment. And there we are

23 accountable for our judgment.

() 24 So we did not -- and if I lef t any confusion on

25 this prior to this point, I apologize. But we did not deem

O
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(}
1 it either necessary or appropriate to remove his

2 qualification as a senior reactor operator.

3 JUDGE MILHOLLIN4 I can see that we are pointed in

O
4 the direction of going beyond the time which people could

5 justifiably assume we would stop. So I think we are going

6 to adjourn, then, until 9:00 o' clock -- well, let me say,

7 unless there are matters which are pending and which we

8 should take up before we adjourn this evening, I am disposed

9 to adjourn now.

10 I see that there are a couple, perhaps three

11 matters which are emerging.

12 MR. GOLDBERGs I just want to inquire about the

13 sta tus of TMIA Exhibit 53. Are re waiting for a response

J 14 from Mr. Blake before there is a Board ruling on that?

|
15 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yes, we are.

16 MR. ADLER: I have a matter which I think would be

17 appropriate for a bench conference. Perhaps we could close

|
| 18 the record and then -- it relates to Mr. VV.
|

19 MR. CLEWETT: I have a very simple matter which

,

l 20 must be dealt with now, which is to clarify where we are
I

l

|
21 m ee ting to m o rrow . Is that at the Skyway Inn?

22 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Yes.

23 MR. CLEWETT: It is? Thank you.

(]) 24 JUDGE MILHOLLIN: Very well. At this time we

|
l 25 shall -- we are adjourned until 9:00 o ' clock to mo rro w

O
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1 morning at the Skyway Hotel.

2 ('4hereupon, at 5: 40 p.m., the hearing was

3 recessed , to reconvene at 9:00 a.m. on Thursday, November

4 12, 1981.)
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